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DECLARATION FOR THE RECORD OF DECISION 

SITE NAME AND LOCATION 

Circuitron Corporation 

East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, New York 

ITATEMENT OF BASIS AND PURPOSE 

This Record of Decision (ROD) documents the selection by the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) of the remedial action for 
the Circuitron Corporation site (Site) in accordance with the 
requirements of the Comprehensive Envirorunental Response, 
Compensation and Liability Act of 1980, as amended (CERCLA), 42 
U.S.C. §9601 ̂  seq. and to the extent practicable the National Oil 
and Hazardous Substances Pollution Contingency Plan (NCP), 40 Code 
of Federal Regulations (C.F.R.) Part 300. An administrative record 
for the Site, established pursuant to the NCP, 40 C.F.R. S300.800, 
contains the documents that fozin the basis for EPA's selection of 
the remedial action (see Appendix III). 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
(NYSDEC) has been consulted on the planned remedial action in 
accordance with CERCLA S121(f), 42 U.S.C. S9621(f), and it concurs 
with the selected remedy (see Appendix IV). 

ASSESSMENT OF THE SITE 

Actual or threatened releases of hazardous substances from the 
Site, if not addressed by implementing the response action selected 
in this ROD, may present an imminent and substantial endangerment 
to public health, welfare, or the environment. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE SELECTED REMEDY 

This operable unit represents the second of two planned for the 
Site. It addresses the treatment of groundwater in the immediate 
vicinity of the property, in the contaminant plume in the upper 40 
feet of the saturated Upper Glacial aquifer and laterally extending 
to approximately 700 feet downgradient of the Circuitron property. 
The Upper Glacial aquifer is contaminated with inorganic and 
volatile organic compounds. The selected groundwater remedy 
constitutes the final action planned for the Site. The ROD for the 
first operable unit remedy was issued on March 29, 1991 and 
addressed the remediation of organic and inorganic contamination in 
soils and sediments at the Site. 
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The major components of the selected remedy include: 

• extraction of the Site-related groundwater contaminant 
plume present in the upper 40 feet of the saturated Upper 
Glacial aquifer; 

• treatment, via metal precipitation and air stripping, of 
contaminated groundwater to drinking water standards; 

A reinjection of the treated groundwater into the Upp'̂ r 
Glacial aquifer via an infiltration gallery; and 

• disposal of treatment residuals at a RCRA Subtitle C 
facility. 

DECLARATION OF STATUTORY DETERMINATIONS 

The selected remedy meets the requirements for remedial actions set 
forth in CERCLA §121, 42 U.S.C. §9621: (1) it is protective of 
human health and the environment; (2) it achieves a level or 
standard of control of the hazardous substances, pollutants, and 
contaminants, which at least attains the legally applicable or 
relevant and appropriate requirements (ARARs) under Federal and 
State laws; (3) it is cost-effective; (4) it utilizes permanent 
solutions and alternative treatment (or resource recovery) 
technologies to the maximum extent -practicable; and (5) it 
satisfies the statutory preference for remedies that employ 
treatment to reduce the toxicity, mobility, or volume of the 
hazardous substances, pollutants or contaminants at the Site. 

A five-year review of the remedial action pursuant to CERCLA 
§121(c), 42 U.S.C. §9621(c), will not be necessary, because this 
remedy will not result in hazardous substances remaining on-site 
above health-based levels, once its remediation goals have been 
achieved. 
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SITE NAME, LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION : . ;; 

The Circuitron Corporation site (Site) is located at 82 Milbar 
Boulevard, East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, New York. The Site is 
situated near the Nassau County-Suffolk County border in central 
Long Island. The Site encompasses approximately 1 acre in an 
industrial/commercial area just east of Route 110 and the State 
University of New York Agricultural and Technical College campus in 
Farmingdale (Figure 1). The Site is surrounded by similar small 
manufacturer'-i and is several miles away from any residential area. 
Except for the State University, there are no schools oi any 
recreational facilities in the immediate vicinity. 

The Circuitron Corporation site consists of an abandoned 23,500 
square foot building that was used between 1961 and 1986 for the 
manufacture of electronic circuit boards. Approximately 95% of the 
Site property is paved or covered by the building. A small area 
behind the building is not paved. The paved area in front of the 
building had been used as a parking lot for the employees of 
Circuitron Corporation. Presently, the entire Site property is 
fenced and secured. Figure 2 shows the Site plan and the location 
of aboveground and underground structures. 

Two leaching pools (LP-5 and LP-6) exist below the concrete floor 
in the plating room inside the building. A circular depression in 
the concrete floor towards the front of this room indicates the 
presence of other leaching pools. These are identified on Figure 
2 as LP-3 and LP-4. Several leaching pools lie beneath the parking 
lot in tie front of the building. One of these pools, which is 
designated as LP-1, is a wastewater discharge pool which was 
permitted via the New York State Pollutant Discharge Elimination 
System (SPDES) program. Two other leaching pools, identified as 
LP-2 and LP-7, are located in the northeast corner of the Site. 

Two sanitary cesspools, CP-1 and CP-2, were identified below the 
parking area in front of the northwest corner of the building. The 
sanitary cesspools were permitted to accept sanitary wastes only. 
However, Suffolk County Department of Health Services (SCDHS) 
analyses indicated that the cesspools were used for disposal of 
hazardous materials. A line of interconnected storm drains, SD-1 
through SD-3, exists on the western portion of the Site. The storm 
drains range from 10 feet to approximately 13 feet in depth. Three 
catch basins (identified as CB in Figure 2) are also present at the 
Site. 

The Site is generally flat and has a slight slope up to the 
southeast of less than 1 percent. The Site elevation is 
approximately 85 to 90 feet above mean sea level. The Site is 
located on the outwash plain of Long Island. The uppermost 
aquifer, the Upper Glacial, is estimated to be 80 feet thick 
beneath the Site. The depth to the water table is approximately 30 
feet below grade. The saturated portion of the Upper Glacial 
aquifer, with a thickness of 50 feet, begins at the water table and 
extends down to 80 feet below grade. The Upper Glacial aquifer is 
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underlain by the Magothy aquifer which is approximately 700 feet 
thick in the vicinity of the Site. 

Nineteen (19) public water supply wells are located within two 
miles of the Site, of which seventeen (17) are screened in the 
Magothy aquifer. There are eighteen (18) public water supply 
wells, irrigation or commercial supply wells within a half-mile 
radius of the Site and the closest wells are shown on Figure 1. 
The Magothy aquifer is the main aquifer of use within the half-mile 
radius. The closest public water supply wells located downgradient 
of the Site are in the East Farmingdale Hater District (EFWD) 
wellfield, approximately 1500 feet south of the Site (Figure 1). 
The shallow well (S-20041) has been closed for several years due to 
the presence of low concentrations of volatile organic compounds 
(VOCs). The deeper well (S-20042) is still in operation. A new, 
not yet operational, public water supply well (S-91611) has been 
installed by the EFWD and has yet to be permitted for operation. 
Another EFWD public water supply well (S-39709) is located cross 
gradient, to the west of the Site. The remaining fourteen (14) 
wells are all commercial supply wells and are typically used for 
npncontact cooling water purposes. 

SITE HISTORY AND ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITIES 

Circuitron Corporation was incorporated in New York State in 1961. 
The company operated a manufacturing facility at the Site between 
1961 and 1986. 

In 1984, an owner of Circuitron Corporation, Mario Lombardo, was 
charged for discharging organic solvents to unpermitted "hidden" 
leaching pools between March 1, 1982 and March 22, 1984. In 1985, 
Mr. Lombardo pleaded guilty to unlawful dumpirig of hazardous 
wastes, under New York State Environmental Conservation Law Section 
27, Subsection 09-14. He was fined $50,000 and sentenced to 700 
hours of community service. 

The Circuitron Corporation had an approved SPDES permit. No. NY-007 
5655, to discharge industrial wastewater to a leaching pool (LP-1 
on Figure 2) located below the former parking area in front of the 
building. The permit expired on September 12, 1986, as a result of 
a July 1, 1986 inspection by NYSDEC which indicated that the 
discharge had ceased. 

The facility had received numerous warnings from both the SCDHS and 
NYSDEC concerning SPDES permit violations and unauthorized 
discharges. An Order on Consent and a Stipulated Agreement, issued 
by the SCDHS in 1984 and 1985, respectively, required that all 
leaching pools and storm drains be remediated; all toxic and 
hazardous materials be removed from the Site including drums, 
tanks, and piping; and a groundwater quality study be performed. 
Circuitron Corporation installed 5 monitoring wells at the Site; 
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however, there are no engineering or well installation reports 
available concerning the construction of these wells. In addition, 
the analytical results from the Circuitron Corporation and the 
SCDHS groundwater sampling of these wells were not fully in 
agreement with each other. To date, only the unpermitted leaching 
pool in the southern part of the plating room has been cleaned out 
and backfilled. This work was performed by Circuitron Corporation. 
There are no records available regarding the amount of waste 
removed from this leaching pool or the existence and the extent of 
contaminated soil in and around the leaching pool. 

Circuitron Corporation ceased operations and vacated the Site some 
time between May and June 1986, during which time all equipment of 
value was removed. When Circuitron Corporation informed SCDHS that 
it would be vacating the facility, SCDHS notified the company that 
a cleanup of toxic and hazardous materials and a groundwater study 
would be required. SCDHS also required further off-Site 
groundwater monitoring. Circuitron Corporation refused to comply 
with, among others, the off-Site groundwater monitoring 
requirement, and filed for bankruptcy in 1986. 

The current owner of the Site is 82 Milbar Blvd., Inc., a New York 
corporation incorporated in 1968. 82 Milbar Blvd., Inc. filed for 
bankruptcy in 1987. Both this and Circuitron Corporation's 
bankruptcy ended when they were dismissed in 1988. 

In 1987, EPA initiated an emergency removal of some of the more 
than 100 chemical containers and storage tanks on-site. In 1988, 
EPA conducted another emergency cleanup action and removed 
approximately 20 waste drums from inside the building, 3 
aboveground tanks from the rear of the building, the contents of 7 
underground storage tanks, 2 below-surface treatment basins, and 
several leaching basins. The cleanup action involved consolidating 
the various wastes, removing the tanks located at the rear of the 
property, and removing contaminated debris inside the building. In 
total, 100 cubic yards of contaminated soil and debris, 50 drums of 
hazardous liquid, and an additional 2,000 to 3,000 gallons of 
tanked hazardous liquids were removed and properly disposed of off-
Site. 

EPA sent three sets of general notice letters to the identified 
potentially responsible parties (PRPs). The first set was sent to 
five PRPs on July 24, 1987, requesting that they voluntarily 
undertake the removal work that EPA ultimately conducted in 1987 
and 1988. The second set was sent on August 15, 1988, to the same 
five PRPs inviting them to conduct a Remedial Investigation and 
Feasibility Study (RI/FS) at the Site. The third set was sent on 
March 29, 1991, to fourteen PRPs, including the five original 
parties, requesting that they finance the Remedial Design and 
Remedial Action (RD/RA) at the Site and demanding payment of past 
costs for the Removal Action and the RI/FS. None of the parties 
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came forvard to undertake voluntarily the Removal Action, RI/FS, or 
the RD/RA. 

The Site was proposed for the National Priorities List (NPL) in 
June 1988 and was listed on the NPL in March 1989. 

The first RI/FS of the Site was initiated by EPA in September 1988 
and was completed in January 1991. The objectives of this study 
were to define the nature and extent of contaminants in the Site's 
surface and subsurface soils, in the groundwater, in sediments in 
the underground structures, and in the abandoned building. Based 
on the results of the RI/FS, EPA determined that sufficient 
information was available to select a source control remedy, but 
additional data were required before a groundwater remedy could be 
selected. As a result, EPA issued a source control Record of 
Decision (ROD) on March 29, 1991 and initiated a second operable 
unit focused feasibility study (FFS) to obtain the additional data 
necessary to select a groundwater remedy for the Site. 

The 1991 ROD called for: (1) the excavation and off-Site treatment 
and disposal of the contaminated sediments from the leaching pools, 
cesspools, and storm drains; (2) in situ (in-place) vacuum 
extraction of the contaminated soils (which involves placing a 
cover over the soil and applying a vacuum to pull and collect VOCs 
out of the spaces between soil particles); (3) building 
decontamination via vacuuming of metals-contaminated dust and 
replacement of the concrete floor in the building; and (4) repaving 
of the entire Site. At the time that the 1991 ROD was issued, EPA 
and the NYSDEC envisioned decontaminating the building located on 
the Site property, to allow for unrestricted future use of the 
building. During the past few years, however, the building has 
deteriorated and currently poses potential safety hazards. In 
accordance with CERCLA Section 117(c), as part of the second 
operable unit Proposed Plan, EPA and the NYSDEC informed the public 
of the agencies' decision to demolish the building and dispose of 
the building debris off-Site at an appropriate facility. 

The remedial design for the source control remedy is expected to be 
completed late 1994, followed by the advertisement for and award of 
construction contracts. The actual construction wbrk is expected 
to begin in the Spring of 1995. 

HIGHLIGHTS OF COMMUNITY PARTICIPATION 

The FFS report and the Proposed Plan for the site were released to 
the public for comment on July 26, 1994. These documents were made 
available to the public in the administrative record file at the 
EPA . Docket Room in Region II, New York and two information 
repositories maintained at the Farmingdale Public Library and the 
Town of Babylon Department of Environmental Control. The notice of 
thfe public meeting and availability of the above-referenced 
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documents appeared in the Farmingdale Observer and Newsday 
newspaper on August 5, 1994. A press release announcing the same 
was issued on July 26, 1994. The public comment period for review 
of these documents extended from July 26, 1994 to August 24, 1994. 

On August 8, 1994, EPA conducted a public meeting at the East 
Farmingdale Fire House located at 930 Conklin Street, East 
Farmingdale, New York, to discuss remedial alternatives, to present 
EPA's preferred remedial alternative, and to provide an opportunity 
for the interested parties to present comments and questions to 
EPA. 

EPA received several comments on the FFS and the Proposed Plan at 
the public meeting; however, no written comments were received 
during the public comment period. Responses to the comments 
received at the public meeting are included in the Responsiveness 
Summary (see Appendix V). 

SCOPE AND ROLE OF OPERABLE UNIT 

This operable unit represents the second of two planned for the 
Site. It addresses the treatment of groundwater in the immediate 
vicinity of the property, in the contaminant plume in the upper 40 
feet of the saturated Upper Glacial aquifer and laterally extending 
to approximately 700 feet downgradient of the Circuitron property. 
The Upper Glacial aquifer is contaminated with inorganic compounds 
and VOCs. The selected groundwater remedy constitutes the final 
action planned for the Site. The ROD for the first operable unit 
remedy was issued on March 29, 1991 and addressed the remediation 
of organic and inorganic contamination in soils and sediments at 
the Site. 

SUMMARY OF SITE CHARACTERISTICS 

The first operable unit RI concluded that the groundwater was 
contaminated in the shallow aquifer underlying the Site. The RI 
data also indicated the potential for the presence of upgradient 
sources for the groundwater contamination that was detected in the 
deeper Upper Glacial aquifer and the shallow Magothy aquifer. The 
groundwater contaminant levels that were detected in these aquifers 
upgradient and downgradient of the Site were of the same order of 
magnitude. As.a result, EPA concluded that additional groundwater 
and hydrogeological information was required before a remedy could, 
be selected for the groundwater. 

In July 1992, EPA approved the final Work Plan and Sampling and 
Analysis Plan, submitted by its contractor, Roy F. Westor\, Inc. 
(Weston), and initiated the implementation of a Focused Feasibility 
Study (FFS) for the second operable unit. Under the direction of 
EPA, Weston conducted the FFS for the second operable unit to 
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supplement the first operable unit RI data, and to delineate 
further the horizontal and vertical extent of groundwater 
contamination on-site as well as off-Site (upgradient and 
downgradient), in the shallow and deep aquifers. 

Weston's field investigation efforts under the FFS included: (1) 
groundwater elevation measurements and a first round of groundwater 
sampling of 20 existing first operable unit monitoring wells in May 
1993; (2) a drive-point groundwater field screening sampling 
program in August 1993; (3) installation of two confirmatory 
monitoring wells in February 1994; (4) a second round of 
groundwater sampling of the existing RI monitoring wells and the 
two confirmatory monitoring wells, also in February 1994; (5) 
hydrogeologic (slug) testing in March 1994; and (6) initiation of 
a long-term groundwater elevation monitoring, also in March 1994. 
A drive-point, truck-mounted, hydraulically-powered percussion 
hammer was utilized for the collection of groundwater samples by 
driving 1-inch diameter steel probe rods from grade to preselected 
sampling depths within the aquifer. The drive-point sampling 
program was primarily a reconnaissance method to delineate the 
highest concentrations of downgradient Site-related groundwater 
contamination that would be potentially targeted for remediation. 
Figure 3 shows the monitoring well and drive-point sample 
locations. 

A complete round of water level measurements from both on-Site and 
off-Site monitoring wells was made for hydrogeologic evaluation of 
the groundwater flow direction and velocity. Groundwater level 
measurements were also made prior to both rounds of groundwater 
sampling and during April 1994. Long-term water level measurements 
were performed at MW-2S and MW-2D during March 15 to 21, 1994, to 
identify any effects on groundwater flow patterns due to nearby 
pumping supply wells. Groundwater flow direction was determined to 
be to the south-southeast for both the Upper Glacial and Magothy 
aquifers. Average horizontal velocities of 1.84 feet/day and 0.25 
feet/day were calculated for the Upper Glacial aquifer and the 
Magothy aquifer, respectively. 

To provide updated groundwater analytical data, the existing 1989 
RI monitoring wells were resampled in May 1993 as part of the Round 
1 groundwater sampling event. These wells were sampled for Low 
Detection Level (LDL) Target Compound List (TCL) VOCs and total and 
dissolved Target Analyte List (TAL) Metals. The existing RI wells 
included MW-2S/D, MW-3S/D, MW-4S/D, MW-8, MW-9, MW-10, MW-ll and 
MW-12 located on the Circuitron Corporation property. The 
remaining existing RI wells were located on adjacent properties and 
included MW-IS/D, MW-5S/D, MW-6S/D and MW-7S/D. The "S" indicates 
that the well is a water table well with a screened interval of 
approximately 25 to 35 feet below grade and is the shallow 
monitoring well of two collocated wells (couplet). The "D" 
indicates that the well is the deeper well of the couplet, with a 
screened interval approximately 90 to 100 feet below grade in the 
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shallow Magothy aquifer. One supply well was also sampled during 
Round 1. This well is a deep noncontact cooling water supply well 
(PW-2) located on the House of Plastics property, downgradient of 
the Site. Tables 1 and 2 provide a summary of the analytical 
testing results for Round 1 groundwater sampling for volatile 
organics and inorganics, respectively. 

A drive-point groundwater sampling program was conducted in 
conjunction with quick turnaround laboratory analysis during August 
1993 at the Site and nearby upgradient and downgradient locations 
(Figure 3) as a reconnaissance method to delineate vertical and 
lateral volatile organic contamination. Groundwater samples were 
collected from locations along five (5) transects, located both 
upgradient and downgradient of the Site, running generally 
perpendicular to the predominant groundwater flow direction to the 
south-southeast. Groundwater sampling locations were spaced at 
approximately 100 to 150 foot intervals along each transect. Two 
upgradient and three downgradient transects were completed, for a 
total of seventeen (17) sampling locations. At these 17 sampling 
locations, a total of 48 groundwater samples were collected at 
varying depths within the Upper Glacial aquifer. During the drive-
point groundwater sampling program, 10% of the samples were 
collected for off-Site analysis for TCL organics using the Contract 
Laboratory Program (CLP) to confirm the results of the quick 
turnaround analysis. A summary of the results of the drive-point 
sampling analytical data is provided in Table 3. 

Based upon the results of the drive-point sampling, two (2) 
additional groundwater monitoring wells were installed to confirm 
the. results . of the drive-point sampling program. One new 
monitoring well (MW-13) was located approximately center-line of 
the organic plume emanating from the southwest corner of the Site 
property, 110 feet downgradient of the property line. The second 
new monitoring well (MW-14) was installed at a location 220 feet 
further downgradient of the southernmost existing monitoring well 
MW-6S. This well was installed at the southern portion of the 70 
Schmitt Boulevard property to attempt to define the leading edge of 
the organic plume. 

The round 2 groundwater sampling was performed in February 1994 and 
included the majority of the existing RI monitoring wells (MW-IS/D, 
MW-2S/D, MW-3S/D, MW-4S/D, MW-5S/D, MW-6S/D and MW-7S/D), two (2) 
newly installed confirmatory wells (MW-13 and MW-14), a private 
upgradient monitoring well (PD-1 at Price Driscoll property, 
located at 75 Milbar Boulevard) and the House of Plastics well, PW-
2. These wells were sampled for LDL TCL VOCs and total and 
dissolved TAL Metals. In addition to these analytes, alkalinity, 
hardness, total dissolved solids (TDS) and total suspended solids 
(TSS) were also analyzed for at nine (9) monitoring wells. Tables 
4 and 5 provide a summary of the analytical testing results for the 
Round 2 groundwater sampling for volatile organics and inorganics, 
respectively. 



The two rounds of groundwater VOC sampling results indicated 
elevated concentrations of several organic contaminants. The VOCs 
with the highest concentrations included: l,l-dichloroethene (1,1-
DCE) (58 parts per billion (ppb) at MW-6D), 1,1-dichloroethane 
(1,1-DCA) (52 ppb at MW-13), 1,1,1-trichloroethane (1,1,1-TCA) 
(5800 ppb at MW-4S), trichloroethene (TCE) (82 ppb at MW-ID), and 
tetrachloroethene (PCE) (63 ppb at MW-4D). These concentrations 
exceed their respective New York State Drinking Water Standards of 
5 ppb. 

For inorganic compounds, the first round of groundwater sampling 
results indicated elevated concentrations of arsenic, baritim, 
chromium, copper, iron, lead and manganese. In the second round, 
only chromium, copper, iron, lead and manganese were reported in 
elevated concentrations. Of these compounds, it is believed that 
only arsenic, copper, lead and chromium are associated with past 
Site-related industrial process operations. These four inorganic 
compounds were also reported in elevated concentrations in Site 
soils and sediments during the first operable unit RI. These four 
inorganic compounds were detected at elevated concentrations 
(numbers in parentheses denote maximum concentrations) in the 
groundwater samples collected during the two rounds: arsenic (74 
ppb at MW-2S), chromium (788 ppb at MW-7S), copper (14,600 ppb at 
MW-2S), and lead (55 ppb at MW-9). These concentrations exceed 
their respective New York State Drinking Water Standards of 25 ppb 
for arsenic, 100 ppb for chromium, 200 ppb for copper, and 15 ppb 
for lead. 

The FFS groundwater sampling results, in conjunction with the 
results from the first operable unit RI, confirmed that several on-
property contamination source areas exist at the Site, as organic 
and inorganic contamination is evident in the groundwater in both 
the Upper Glacial and shallow Magothy aquifers. The drive-point 
data indicated that a groundwater contaminant plume attributed to 
the Site exists in the Upper Glacial aquifer extending to an 
approximate depth of 70 feet below grade (upper 40 feet of the 
saturated Upper Glacial aquifer). The volatile organic contaminant 
levels found in upgradient and downgradient samples collected from 
drive-point installations located in the deep Upper Glacial and 
monitoring wells located in the shallow Magothy aquifers were of 
approximately the same order of magnitude, and, therefore, indicate 
that the groundwater contamination that has been detected beneath 
the Upper Glacial aquifer, beginning at a depth of approximately 70 
feet below grade, is attributed to upgradient sources. 

The potential for the presence of upgradient sources is also 
supported by the vertical distribution of 1,1,1-TCA, shown in 
Figure 4, which is considered to be a fingerprint contaminant for 
the Site and is indicative of the vertical extent of groundwater 
contamination that is attributed to the Site. This distribution 
indicates a zone where 1,1,1-TCA was not detected between the 
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heavily contaminated shallow Upper Glacial and the deep Upper 
Glacial aquifer. The absence of 1,1,1-TCA in this zone suggests 
that the Site-related contaminant plume in the shallow Upper 
Glacial aquifer is separate and distinct from the 1,1,1-TCA-
contaminated groundwater in the deep Upper Glacial and shallow 
Magothy aquifers, and that there are other sources contributing to 
the contamination in the deep Upper Glacial and shallow Magothy 
aquifers. 

In addition, the fate and transport of VOCs in the groundwater are 
primarily aff-r.ted by adsorption and biodegradation phenomena. As 
a result of the biodegradation of primary VOCs (e.g., 1,1,1-TCA and 
TCE), daughter products (e.g., 1,1-DCE and 1,1-DCA) can form 
rapidly enough for both primary VOCs and daughter products to be 
present concurrently. The length of residence time, 
concentrations, and proximity of the primary VOCs in groundwater is 
directly related to the concentrations of the daughter products, 
dependent upon the biodegradation rates for specific compounds. In 
general, concentrations of primary VOCs decrease exponentially at 
the source, as a function of the distance from the source, and also 
decrease with time. Therefore, the concentrations of- the resultant 
daughter products are a function of changes that affect the primary 
VOCs. 

A comparison of the concentrations of primary VOCs and their 
respective daughter degradation products were made for groundwater 
samples collected from the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer, deep 
Upper Glacial aquifer, and shallow Magothy aquifer. The 
concentration of daughter products relative to primary VOCs would 
be expected to increase with depth from the source. The monitoring 
well and drive-point sampling data (Tables l, 3/ and 5), although 
not conclusive, does suggest that this is the case throughout the 
shallow Upper Glacial aquifer.. However, the data for the deep 
Upper Glacial aquifer and shallow Magothy aquifer suggests that 
this trend reverses itself with increa.sing depth. This reversing 
trend implies that other sources are contributing to the 
contamination in these aquifers and further supports the concept 
that the Site-related contaminant plume in the shallow Upper 
Glacial aquifer is separate and distinct from the contaminated 
groundwater in the deep Upper Glacial and shallow Magothy aquifers. 

' y 
In the Upper Glacial aquifer, the groundwater contaminant plume 
attributable to the Site contained elevated concentrations of both 
organics and inorganics which have migrated to approximately 700 
feet beyond the southern pjroperty line of the Site. The main 
organic contaminants were 1,1,1-TCA and 1,1-DCE and the main 
inorganic contaminants were copper and chromium. The Site-related 
groundwater contaminant plume has a width of about 600 feet and 
extends vertically into the shallow portion (upper 40 saturated 
feet) of the Upper Glacial aquifer. 
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On March 14, 1994, in situ permeability tests or slug tests were 
conducted at two existing monitoring wells (MW-3S and MW-5S) and 
two new confirmatory monitoring wells (MW-13 and MW-14). The 
objective was to estimate the hydraulic conductivity in the Upper 
Glacial aquifer. All four of the monitor wells tested were 
screened across or directly below the groundwater table within the 
Upper Glacial aquifer. The hydraulic conductivities calculated at 
the four wells ranged from 118 to 229 ft/day. These results are 
within the range of values for the regional horizontal hydraulic 
conductivity of the Upper Glacial aquifer. 

Finally, to identify any effects caused by large capacity pumping 
wells in the vicinity of the Site, groundwater levels were 
monitored continuously in monitoring wells MW-2S and MW-2D from 
March 15 through 21, 1994. The results of the long-term water 
level monitoring for both the Upper Glacial and the Magothy 
aquifers at the Site indicate that there are currently no large 
capacity pumping well(s) in the vicinity of the Site which may be 
locally influencing groundwater flow direction or contaminant plume 
migration. 

SUMMARY OF SITE RISKS 

Based upon the results of the FFS, a baseline risk assessment was 
conducted to estimate the risks associated with current and future 
Site conditions. The baseline risk assessment estimates the human 
health and ecological risk which could result from the 
contamination at the Site, if no remedial action were taken. This 
information is used to make a determination as to whether 
remediation of the Site may be required. 

Human Health Risk Assessment 

A four-step process is utilized for assessing Site-related human 
health risks for a reasonable maximum exposure scenario: Hazard 
Identification--identifies the contaminants of concern at the Site 
based on several factors such as toxicity, frequency of occurrence, 
and concentration. Exposure Assessment—estimates the magnitude of 
actual and/or potential human exposures, the frequency and duration 
of these exposures, and the pathways (e.g., ingesting contaminated 
well-water) by which humans are potentially exposed. Toxicitv 
Assessment—determines the types of adverse health effects 
associated with chemical exposures, and the relationship between 
magnitude of exposure (dose) and severity of adverse effects 
(response) . Risk Characterization—summarizes and combines outputs 
of the exposure and toxicity assessments to provide a quantitative 
assessment of Site-related risks. 
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EPA conducted a baseline risk assessment to evaluate the potential 
risks to human health associated with the Circuitron Corporation 
site in its current state. The Risk Assessment focused on 
contaminants in the groundwater which are likely to pose 
significant risks to human health. 

The baseline risk assessment began with selecting contaminants of 
concern which would be indicative of groundwater contaminants at 
the Site. A total of 24 organic and inorganic compounds, with 12 
for each group, were identified as the contaminants of concern. 
The 12 organic contaminants of concern were acetone, 2-butanone, 
chlorobenzene, chloroform, 1,1-DCA, 1,1-DCE, cis-1,2-DCE, PCE, 
toluene, 1,1,1-TCA, 1,1,2-TCA, and TCE. The 12 inorganic 
contaminants of concern were aluminum, arsenic, barium, beryllium, 
chromium, copper, lead, manganese, nickel, silver, vanadium, and 
zinc. Of these 24 contaminants, chlorofoirm, 1,1-DCA, 1,1-DCE, PCE, 
1,1,2-TCA, TCE, arsenic, beryllium, chromium, lead, and nickel are 
classified by EPA as carcinogens (cancer-causing chemicals); the 
rest are all considered to be noncarcinogens. However, because 
chromium and nickel are considered carcinogens through the 
inhalation exposure route only and metals are not of concern 
through the inhalation route for the groundwater pathway, chromium 
and nickel were not evaluated as carcinogens in the risk 
assessment. Table 6 provides the frequency of detection, the 
sample quantitation limits, and the range of detected 
concentrations for the 24 contaminants of concern. Table 7 
provides the 95% upper confidence level (95% UCL) concentration, 
maximum detected concentration, and exposure point concentrations 
for the 24 contaminants of concern. 

An exposure assessment was conducted utilizing reasonable maximum 
exposure scenarios to estimate the magnitude, frequency, and 
duration of actual and/or potential exposures to the contaminants 
of concern present in groundwater in the upper 40 feet of the 
saturated Upper Glacial aquifer. Reasonable maximum exposure is 
defined as the highest exposure that is reasonably expected to 
occur at the Site for individual and combined pathways. 
Groundwater underlying the Site in the Upper Glacial aquifer is not 
currently used for household purposes. The residents in the area 
are on public water from supply wells in the deeper Magothy 
aquifer. On this basis, no receptors were evaluated under current-
use conditions in the risk assessment. The baseline risk 
assessment evaluated the health effects which could potentially 
result from ingestion of groundwater and noningestion uses of 
groundwater (e.g., showering, bathing, and cooking) by future 
residents (children and adults), as this is the most conservative 
exposure scenario. An assumption was made that the Site and the 
neighboring areas would be developed for residential use in the 
future, and the groundwater from the upper 40 feet of the; saturated 
aquifer would be used for household purposes. The potential 
exposure pathways, scenarios, and routes evaluated in this risk 
assessment are presented in Table 8. 
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Under current EPA guidelines, the likelihood of carcinogenic and 
noncarcinogenic effects due to exposure to site chemicals are 
considered separately. It was assumed that the toxic effects of 
the Site-related chemicals would be additive. Thus, carcinogenic 
and noncarcinogenic risks associated with exposures to individual 
compounds of concern were added together to indicate the potential 
risks associated with mixtures of potential carcinogens and 
noncarcinogens, respectively. 

In the toxicity assessment, t .e potential carcinogenic and 
noncarcinogenic potencies of the contaminants of concern are 
evaluated. 

Potential carcinogenic potencies are typically evaluated by using 
the cancer slope factors (CSFs) developed by EPA for the 
contaminants of concern. CSFs have been developed by EPA's 
Carcinogenic Risk Assessment Verification Endeavor for estimating 
excess lifetime cancer risks associated with exposure to 
potentially carcinogenic chemicals. CSFs, which are expressed in 
units of (milligrams/kilogram-day)-^ (mg/kg-day) "̂  are multiplied by 
the estimated intake of a potential carcinogen, in mg/kg-day, to 
generate an upper-bound estimate of the excess lifetime cancer risk 
associated with exposure to the compound at that intake level. The 
term "upper bound" reflects the conservative estimate of the risks 
calculated from the CSF. Use of this approach makes the 
underestimation of the risk highly unlikely. The CSFs for the 
carcinogenic contaminants of concern are presented in Table 9. For 
known or suspected carcinogens, EPA considers excess upper-bound 
individual lifetime cancer risks of between 10-* to IO"® to be 
acceptable. This level indicates that an individual has no greater 
than an approximately one in ten thousand to one in a million 
chance of developing cancer over a lifetime (i.e., 70 years) as a 
result of site-related exposure under specific exposure conditions. 

Noncarcinogenic risks were assessed using a hazard index (HI) 
approach, based on a comparison of expected contaminant intakes and 
safe levels of intake (Reference Doses). Reference doses (RfDs) 
have been developed by EPA for indicating the potential for adverse 
health effects. RfDs, which are expressed in units of mg/kg-day, 
are estimates of daily exposure levels for humans which are thought 
to be safe over a lifetime (including sensitive individuals). The 
RfDs for the noncarcinogenic contaminants of concern at the Site 
are presented in Table 10. Estimated intakes of chemicals from 
environmental media (e.g., the amount of a chemical ingested from 
contaminated drinking water) are compared to the RfD to derive the 
hazard quotient for the contaminant in the particular medium. The 
HI is obtained by adding the hazard quotients for all compounds 
across all media that impact a particular receptor population. An 
HI greater than 1.0 indicates that the potential exists for 
noncaf-cinogenic health effects to occur as a result of site-related 
exposures. The HI provides a useful reference point for gauging 
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the potential significance of multiple contaminant exposures within 
a single medium or across media. 

In the risk characterization, carcinogenic and noncarcinogenic 
risks were evaluated for the 24 contaminants of concern. 
Total carcinogenic risks are summarized in Table 11 by exposure 
pathway for the future resident (child and adult exposure 
combined). The carcinogenic risks are presented by chemical and 
exposure route in Table 12. The percent distribution of these 
risks by chemical and exposure route is presented in Table 13. 
The total excess incremental lifetime cancer risk for the future 
resident (child and adult combined) was calculated to be 1.1 x 10*̂  
(i.e., approximately 1 in 1,000). The majority (86%) of the total 
carcinogenic risk was contributed by the ingestion of groundwater. 
Arsenic and 1,1-pCE contributed 98% of the total carcinogenic risk. 
The carcinogenic risk for arsenic was 9 x 10"* through ingestion of 
groundwater. The carcinogenic risk for 1,1-DCE was 1.9 x 10"*, 
primarily through noningestion uses of groundwater. These results 
indicate significant potential carcinogenic risk to the future 
resident through the groundwater pathway for the reasonable maximum 
exposure scenario. 

Unlike the carcinogenic risk evaluation, noncarcinogenic risks were 
evaluated separately for the future child and adult residents. For 
the future child residential scenario, total HQs and His by 
exposure pathway, HQs and His by chemical and exposure route, and 
percent distribution of the HQs and His by chemical and exposure 
route are presented in Tables 14/ IS, and 16, respectively. For 
the future adult residential scenario, total HQs and His by 
exposure pathway, HQs and His by chemical and exposure route, and 
percent distribution of the HQs and His by chemical and exposure 
route are presented in Tables 14, 17, and 18, respectively. For 
the future child resident, the total HI for health risks posed by 
exposure to groundwater was 56. More than 99% of the total HI was 
contributed by the ingestion of groundwater. Copper, manganese, 
and arsenic contributed 96% of the total HI. The His for copper, 
manganese, and arsenic were 25, 18, and 10 respectively, through 
ingestion of groundwater. For the future adult, the total HI for 
health risks posed by exposure to groundwater was 24. More than 
99% of the total HI was contributed by ingestion of groundwater. 
Copper, manganese, and arsenic contributed 96% of the total HI. 
The His for copper, manganese, and arsenic were 11, 7.8, and 4.3 
respectively, also through ingestion of groundwater. These results 
indicate a potential for adverse noncarcinogenic health effects to 
the future child and adult residents from exposure to groundwater 
for the reasonable maximum exposure scenario. 

In summary, the human health risk assessraent indicated that the 
contaminants in the groundwater in the shallow portion (upper 40 
saturated feet) of the Upper Glacial aquifer at the Site pose an 
elevated risk to human health. In addition, as noted above, 
numerous organic and inorganic contaminants are also present in the 
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shallow Upper Glacial aquifer at levels which exceed the Federal 
and/or New York State Drinking Water Standards. Although the 
shallow Upper Glacial aquifer is generally no longer used for 
public water supply in the area, remediation is warranted to 
protect the underlying Magothy aquifer from contamination present 
in the Upper Glacial ac[uifer. Two active public water supply wells 
draw water from the Magothy aquifer within a half-mile radius 
downgradient of and adjacent to the Site. The remedial 
investigation data and other data sources indicate that the two 
aquifers are hydraulically interconnected and no confining clay 
barriers exist bet.een the two aquifers. 

Ecological Risk Assessment 

The potential exposure routes of Site contamination to terrestrial 
wildlife were considered. Since 95% of the Circuitron Corporation 
site is paved or covered by a building and the Site is situated in 
a densely populated industrial/commercial area, there is little, if 
any, potential for exposure to contaminated soils or groundwater 
on-site, or for wildlife to be present within the general vicinity 
of the Site. As a result, EPA concluded that conducting a detailed 
ecological risk assessment was not warranted. 

Uncertainties 

The procedures and inputs used to assess risks in this evaluation, 
as in all such assessments, are subject to a wide variety of 
uncertainties. In general, the main sources of uncertainty 
include: 

enviromnental chemistry sampling and analysis 
environmental parameter measurement 
fate and transport modeling 
exposure parameter estimation 
toxicological data. 

Uncertainty in environmental sampling arises in part from the 
potentially uneven distribution of chemicals in the media sampled. 
Consequently, there is significant uncertainty as to the actual 
levels present. Environmental chemistry-analysis error can stem 
from several sources including the errors inherent in the 
analytical methods and characteristics of the matrix being sampled. 

Uncertainties in the exposure assessment are related to estimates 
of how often an individual would actually come in contact with the 
chemicals of concern, the period of time over which such exposure 
would occur, and in the models used to estimate the concentrations 
of the chemicals of concern at the point of exposure. 
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Uncertainties in toxicological data occur in extrapolating both 
from animals to humans and from high to low doses of exposure, as 
well as from the difficulties in assessing the toxicity of a 
mixture of chemicals. These uncertainties are addressed by making 
conservative assumptions concerning risk and exposure parameters 
throughout the assessment. As a result, the risk assessment 
provides upper-bound estimates of the risks to populations near the 
site, and is highly unlikely to underestimate actual risks related 
to the site. 

More specific information concerning public health risks, including 
a quantitative evaluation of the degree of risk associated with 
various exposure pathways, is presented in the risk assessment 
section of the FFS report. 

Actual or threatened releases of hazardous substances from this 
Site, if not addressed by implementing the response action selected 
in the ROD, may present an imminent and substantial endangerment to 
the public health, welfare, or the environment. 

REMEDIAL ACTION OBJECTIVES 

Remedial action objectives are specific goals to protect human 
health and the environment. These objectives are based on 
available information and standards such as applicable or relevant 
and appropriate requirements (ARARs) and risk-based levels 
established in the risk assessment. -

Organic and inorganic contamination has been detected in 
concentrations above ARARs in groundwater at the Site. Therefore, 
the following remedial action objectives have been established for 
groundwater: 

• prevent potential future -ingestion of Site-related 
contaminated groundwater; 

• restore the quality of the groundwater contaminated from 
the Site-related activities to levels consistent with the 
State and Federal drinking water and groundwater quality 
standards; and 

• mitigate the off-Site migration of the Site-related 
contaminated groundwater. 

DESCRIPTION OF REMEDIAL ALTERNATIVES 

CERCLA §121(b)(l), 42 U.S.C. §9621(b)(l), mandates that a remedial 
action be protective of human health and the environment, cost-
effective, and utilize permanent solutions and alternative 
treatment technologies or resource recovery technologies to the 
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maximum extent practicable. Section 121(b)(1) also establishes a 
preference for remedial actions which employ, as a principal 
element, treatment to reduce permanently and significantly the 
volume, toxicity, or mobility of the hazardous substances, 
pollutants and contaminants at a site. CERCLA §121(d), 42 U.S.C. 
§9621(d), further mandates that a remedial action attain a level or 
standard of control of the hazardous substances, pollutants, and 
contaminants, which at least attains ARARs under Federal and State 
laws, unless a waiver can be justified pursuant to CERCLA 
§121(d)(4), 42 U.S.C. §9621(d)(4). 

This ROD evaluates in detail three (3) remedial alternatives for 
addressing the groundwater contamination associated with the 
Circuitron Corporation site. The "time to implement" a remedial 
alternative reflects only the time required to construct or 
implement the remedy and does not include the time required to 
design the remedy, negotiate with the responsible parties, or 
procure contracts for design and construction, or conduct operation 
and maintenance at the Site. The time required for remedial design 
activities and procurement of contractor services is estimated to 
take up to 2 years. The "time to achieve cleanup goals" reflects 
the number of years for which the treatment system must operate in 
order to achieve State and Federal drinking water and groundwater 
quality standards in the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. This time 
frame assumes that the source control remedial action for the first 
operable unit will be completed prior to the implementation of the 
groundwater remedy. 

The remedial alternatives are: 

Alternative GW-it No Action 

Capital Cost: $5,000 
Operation and Maintenance (O&M) Cost: $0 
Present Worth Cost': $5,000 
Time to Implement: ^ 2 Months 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: N/A 

Present Worth Costs for all alternatives were determined by 
compounding the annual O&M costs by 8% over the number of years of 
operation. 

The Superfund program requires that the "no-action" alternative be 
considered as a baseline for comparison of other alternatives. 
Under the no-action Alternative GW-1, no remedial actions would be 
implemented. However, it would be recommended that deed and Site 
restrictions be imposed on the Site in order to prevent the use of 
the groundwater from the Upper Glacial aquifer. 
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Under Alternative GW-1, the groundwater contaminants would continue 
to migrate into deeper portions of the Upper Glacial aquifer as 
well as into the Magothy aquifer. This no-action alternative would 
require a review of the remedial action every five years pursuant 
to CERCLA §121(c), 42 U.S.C. §9621(c), because implementing this 
alternative would result in hazardous substances remaining on-Site 
above health-based levels. Additional remedial actions could be 
required depending on the results of such a review. 

Alternative GW-2t Groundwater Ptimping, Treatment Using Aeration, 
Coagulation, Flocculation and Sedimentation/Air Stripping/Granular 
Activated Carbon/Reiniection using an Infiltration Gallery 

Capital Cost: $1,963,000 
O&M/yr Cost: $675,000 
Present Worth Cost: $6,492,000 
Time to Implement: 1 Year 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: lo years 

Alternative GW-2 would involve capture and extraction of the 
contaminated groundwater in the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer 
through the installation of three groundwater recovery wells; the 
on-site treatment of the contaminated groundwater; and reinjection 
of the groundwater following treatment. This alternative would 
also involve the quarterly sampling of selected monitoring wells to 
monitor groundwater cleanup and the periodical sampling of the 
influent to, and effluent from, the groundwater treatment plant to 
monitor treatment system effectiveness. An Operation and 
Maintenance plan for the groundwater monitoring program, as well as 
the operation of the groundwater treatment system, would be 
developed during the Remedial Design. The construction of the 
groundwater extraction, treatment, and reinjection system for this 
alternative would be completed within approximately 1 year. 

An analytical steady-state groundwater flow model, QUICKFLOW 
(Geraghty & Miller, Inc., 1991), was used in the FFS to simulate 
and evaluate the location and pumping rates required to provide the 
most effective hydraulic control and extraction of contaminated 
groundwater in the shallow, saturated Upper Glacial aquifer. The 
most effective groundwater-remediation simulation output is 
provided on Figure 5. This information was utilized to devise a 
conceptual design of the treatment system and associated costs; the 
actual location of wells, pumping rates, etc. would be established 
during the Remedial Design phase of the project. Figure 5 shows 
the pumping of three recovery wells (RW-1, RW-2, and RW-3) at a 
combined rate of 135 gallons per minute (gpm). Recovery wells RW-1 
and RW-2, located closest to the Site, would recover the most 
contaminated groundwater and would provide the hydraulic control of 
the downgradient end of the plume to the Site. Recovery wells RW-1 
and RW-2 would be designed as source-control wells pumping at 
respective rates of 30 gpm, while RW-3, located at the leading edge 
of the plume, would be the migration control well, pumping at a 
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rate of 75 gpm. The recovery wells would be screened across the 
upper 40 feet of the shallow, saturated Upper Glacial aquifer 
(approximately 70 feet below grade). Approximately 2,000 feet of 
eight-inch piping would be installed within trenches to connect the 
recovery wells to the on-site groundwater treatment system. 

It is envisioned that the groundwater treatment system would 
involve the following major components: flow equalization, 
aeration, coagulation, flocculation, sedimentation, air stripping, 
and vapor-phase and liquid-phase granular activated carbon. 
Aeration, coagulation, flocculation and sedimentation would be used 
for the removal of dissolved inorganics, such as metals, and 
suspended solids. Air stripping coupled with liquid- and vapor-
phase granular activated carbon treatment would be used 
specifically for the removal of VOCs. Figure 6 illustrates a 
typical groundwater recovery and treatment system. The filter cake 
or the sludge generated by the metals treatment stage would be 
disposed of off-Site at a Resource Conservation and Recovery Act 
(RCRA) Subtitle C Facility. Spent carbon from the vapor- and 
liquid-phase carbon units would be handled similarly or 
regenerated. It is assuihed that the groundwater treatment system 
would be designed to handle flows up to 150 gpm (incorporating an 
excess of 15 gpm) in order to accommodate any variation in future 
flow rate to effect sufficient capture zones in the shallow Upper 
Glacial aquifer. It is estimated that groundwater treatment would 
be required for approximately 10 years based upon volume of 
contaminated groundwater and concentrations of contaminants 
requiring treatment. 

The extracted groundwater would be treated to State and Federal 
drinking water and groundwater quality standards and reinjected by 
means of an infiltration gallery located along the northern 
boundary of the Site on Milbar Boulevard (see Figure 5). Table 19 
lists the groundwater cleanup standards that will be achieved by 
the treatment system prior to reinjection. 

It is noted that an analytical testing for inorganic compounds 
during the FFS reported sporadic elevated concentrations of these 
compounds detected at isolated locations on- and off-Site during 
the two rounds of groundwater sampling. A review and comparison of 
the turbidity data with the filtered groundwater data indicates 
that the concentration of many of the inorganic compounds were 
strongly influenced by the presence of turbidity in excess of 200 
Nephelometric Turbidity Units (NTUs). Therefore, additional 
groundwater sampling for the inorganic compounds present in 
groundwater, independent of the influence of high turbidity, would 
be obtained. These groundwater "sampling activities would be 
performed early during the Remedial Design, phase for the selected 
remedial alternative, prior to finalization of the required 
inorganic groundwater treatment program. 
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Alternative GW-3 - Air Sparging/Soil Vapor Extraction/Limited 
Groundwater Ptimpinq for Hydraulic Containment/Groundwater Treatment 
using Aeration, Coagulation, Flocculation and Sedimentation/Air 
Stripping/Granular Activated Carbon/Reinjaction using an 
Infiltration Gallery 

Capital Cost: $2,677,000 
O&M/yr Cost: $1,075,000 
Present Worth Cost: $8,274,000 
Time to Implement: 1 Year 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: 7 Years 

Alternative GW-3 includes the installation of two major treatment 
components, an air sparging/soil vapor extraction system and a 
limited groundwater pump and treat system. 

The air sparging and soil vapor extraction system would address the 
remediation of on-property and off-property VOC contamination in 
the groundwater in the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. A schematic 
showing the major components for a typical air sparging and soil 
vapor extraction system appears on Figure 7. For planning and 
cost-estimating purposes, several assumptions were made concerning 
the design of the system as noted below. Approximately 20 two-inch 
air sparging wells would be installed. The locations for these 
wells would be determined based on pilot-plant testing to be 
conducted prior to Remedial Design activities. The air sparging 
wells would be screened at a depth of approximately 70 feet below 
grade. Approximately 15 two-inch vacuum extraction wells would be 
installed at locations also to be determined based on pilot-plant 
testing. The vacuum extraction wells would be screened from 
approximately 10 to 25 feet below grade. 

The design of the groundwater extraction, treatment, and 
reinjection system is assumed to be similar to that of Alternative 
GW-2, except that the groundwater treatment system would be capable 
of handling flows up to 75 gpm, instead of 150 gpm. The required 
groundwater pumping rate for this alternative is estimated to be 
less than the rate for Alternative GW-2 because its primary purpose 
is to provide for hydraulic control of the leading (downgradient) 
edge of the plume and it was determined that such pumping rate of 
75 gpm at a single recovery well would be adequate. An eight-inch • 
recovery well would be installed at the leading edge of the plume. Jf^ 
The well would be screened across the upper 40 feet of the shallow i 
Upper Glacial aquifer (approximately 70 feet below grade). 
Approximately 5,000 feet of buried trenching/piping would be 
required for connecting the air injection wells to the air delivery 
system, the vacuum extraction wells to the vacuum extraction 
system, the groundwater recovery,well to the groundwater treatment 
system, and the injection gallery. 
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This alternative would also involve the quarterly sampling of 
selected monitoring wells to monitor groundwater cleanup and the 
sampling of the off-gases from the air sparging/soil vapor 
extraction process and the influent to, and effluent from, the 
groundwater treatment plant to monitor treatment system 
effectiveness. An Operation and Maintenance plan for the 
groundwater monitoring program as well as the operation of the air 
sparging and soil vapor extraction system and the groundwater 
extraction and treatment system would be developed during the 
Remedial Design. 

The construction of the air sparging and soil vapor extraction 
system and the groundwater extraction and treatment system for this 
alternative would be completed within approximately 1 year. It is 
estimated that the groundwater treatment would be required for 
approximately 7 years based upon volume of contaminated groundwater 
and concentrations of contaminants requiring treatment. 

Residual waste from the treatment process such as sludges would be 
disposed of off-Site at a RCRA Subtitle C Facility. Spent carbon 
from the vapor- and liquid-phase carbon units would be handled 
similarly or regenerated. 

SUMMARY OF COMPARATIVE ANALYSIS OF ALTERNATIVES 

In selecting a remedy, EPA considered the factors set out in CERCLA 
§121, 42 U.S.C. §9621, by conducting a detailed analysis of the 
viable remedial alternatives pursuant to the NCP, 40 Code of 
Federal Regulations (C.F.R.) §300.430(e)(9) and OSWER Directive 
9355.3-01. The detailed analysis consisted of an assessment of the 
individual alternatives against each of nine evaluation criteria 
and a comparative analysis focusing upon the relative performance 
of each alternative against those criteria. 

The following "threshold" criteria must be satisfied by any 
alternative in order to be eligible for selection: 

1. Overall protection of human health and the environment 
addresses whether or not a remedy provides adequate protection 

• and describes how risks posed through each exposure pathway 
*\ (based on a reasonable maximum exposure scenario) are 

eliminated, reduced, or controlled through treatment, 
engineering controls, or institutional controls. 

2. Compliance with ARARs addresses whether or not a remedy would 
meet all of the applicable (legally enforceable), or relevant 
and appropriate (requirements that pertain to situations 
sufficiently similar to those encountered at a Superfund site 
such that their use is well suited to the site) requirements 
of Federal and State environmental statutes and requirements 
or provide grounds for invoking a waiver. 
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The following "primary balancing" criteria are used to make 
comparisons and to identify the major trade-offs between 
alternatives: 

3. Long-term effectiveness and permanence refers to the ability 
of a remedy to maintain reliable protection of human health 
and the environment over time, once cleanup goals have been 
met. It also addresseis the magnitude and effectiveness of the 
measures that may be required to manage the risk posed by 
treatment residuals and/or untreated wastes. 

4. Reduction of toxicitv. mobility, or volume via treatment 
refers to a remedial technology's expected ability to reduce 
the toxicity, mobility, or volume of hazardous substances, 
pollutants or contaminants at the site. 

5. Short-term effectiveness addresses the period of time needed 
to achieve protection and any adverse impacts on human health 
and the environment that may be posed during the construction 
and implementation periods until cleanup goals are achieved. 

6. Implementability refers to the technical and administrative 
feasibility of a remedy, including the availability of 
materials and services needed. 

7. Cost includes estiinated capital and operation and maintenance 
Costs, and the present worth costs. 

The following "modifying" criteria are considered fully after the 
formal public comment period on the Proposed Plan is complete: 

8. State acceptance indicates whether, based on its review of the 
FFS and the Proposed Plan, the State supports, opposes, and/or 
has identified any reservations with the preferred 
alternative. 

9. Community acceptance refers to the public's general response 
to the alternatives described in the Proposed Plan and the FFS 
report. Factors of community acceptance to be discussed 
include support, reservation, and opposition by the community. 

A comparative analysis of the remedial alternatives based upon the 
evaluation criteria noted above follows. 

• Overall Protection of Human Health and the Environment 

Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3 would provide effective overall 
protection of human health and the environment as they would 
prevent the further degradation of the groundwater quality in the 
Upper Glacial and Magothy aquifers. These alternatives would 
reduce inorganic and organic groundwater contaminant levels and 

21 

ftmm^̂  



restore groundwater quality to State and Federal drinking water and 
groundwater quality standards. Alternative GW-1, which offers no 
groundwater treatment, would not be protective of human health and 
.the environment. 

• Compliance with ARARs 

Alternative GW-1 would not comply with ARARs because the volatile 
organic and metals contamination would remain in the groundwater in 
the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3 
would comply with all ARARs. 

• Long-Term Effectiveness and Permanence 

Both Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3 would be effective over the long 
term and permanently protect human health and the environment. 
However, the time to achieve cleanup goals under Alternative GW-3 
is estimated to be 7 years as compared to 10 years under 
Alternative GW-2. Alternative GW-1, which provides no treatment, 
would be neither effective nor permanent in protecting human health 
and the environment. 

• Reduction in Toxicity. Mobility, or Volume via Treatment 

Both Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3 would reduce the mobility and 
toxicity of groundwater to the same degree by treatment of the VOCs 
and inorganic contaminants present in the groundwater in the 
shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. In addition, as the groundwater 
contaminants are removed, the volume of groundwater with 
contaminant concentrations remaining above the New York State 
Drinking Water Standards would decrease. Alternative GW-1, which 
offers no treatment of the contaminated groundwater, would not 
reduce toxicity, mobility, or volume of the groundwater 
contamination. 

• Short-Term Effectiveness 

Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3 in the short term will halt the spread 
of contaminants in the shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. These 
alternatives will also retard the migration of the contaminants 
into the deeper Upper Glacial and Magothy aquifers. Alternative 
GW-2 would provide more effective hydraulic containment of the 
groundwater contaminant plume than Alternative GW-3 because the 
groundwater extraction/treatment system for Alternative GW-2 would 
be designed to handle flows twice those of Alternative GW-3. 
Alternative GW-1 provides no treatment of groundwater and is not 
considered to be effective in the short term because the 
contaminants will remain in the contaminated groundwater in the 
shallow Upper Glacial aquifer. 
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In terms of adverse impacts that may be posed to human health or 
the environment during the construction and iinplementation period, 
there is a potential for short-term health risks typically 
associated with construction activity and worker safety for 
Alternatives GW-2 and GW-3. A health and safety plan, however, 
would be prepared to address and minimize risks to the Site 
workers. The short-term health risks would be greater for 
Alternative GW-3 than for Alternative GW-2, as Alternative GW-3 
employs an additional treatment component (air sparging and soil 
vapor extraction) and as a result, would require more 
trenching/pipIng activities. Alternative GW-2 would require 
approximately 2,000 feet of buried trenching/piping connecting the 
recovery wells to the on-Site groundwater treatment system. 
Alternative GW-3 would require approximately 5,000 feet of buried 
trenching/piping for connecting the air injection wells to the air 
delivery system, the vacuum extraction wells to the vacuum 
extraction system, the groundwater recovery well to the groundwater 
treatment system and the injection gallery. Since it is envisioned 
that contaminated source areas and soils would be remediated before 
groundwater treatment is initiated, risks associated with exposure 
to these contaminated media are expected to be minimal. As an 
added safety measure, engineering controls such as air monitoring 
and other measures would be employed (e.g., restricting the Site to 
authorized personnel only) to ensure the safety of on-Site workers 
and off-Site receptors. Implementation of Alternative GW-1 would 
not pose any construction-related short-term health risks, as it is 
a "No Action" alternative. 

• Implementabi1ity 

Alternative GW-1 would be the most readily implementable as it is 
a "No Action" alternative, followed by Alternative GW-2 and then 
Alternative GW-3. Alternative GW-2 would involve conventional 
technologies with proven reliability. Alternative GW-3, however, 
would involve the use of an innovative technology (i.e., air 
sparging/soil vapor extraction), which may make it less reliable 
than Alternative GW-2, because Alternative GW-3 has been used less 
frequently at Superfiind sites similar to the Circuitron Corporation 
site. 

• Cost 

Alternative GW-1 would have the lowest associated cost, as it is a 
"No Action" alternative, followed by Alternative GW-2 and then 
Alternative GW-3. The only cost for the implementation of 
Alternative GW-1 would be the capital cost of $5,000, which is for 
deed and Site restrictions to prevent the use of the groundwater 
from the Upper Glacial aquifer. There would be no O&M costs for 
Alternative GW-1, so the total present worth cost would be $5,000. 
Alternative GW-2 would have a capital cost of about $1,963,000 and 
O&M cpst of $675,000 per year. The total present worth cost for 
Alternative GW-2 would be $6,492,000. Alternative GW-3 would have 
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a capital cost of $2,677,000, O&M cost of $1,075,000 per year, and 
total present worth cost of $8,274,000. The higher costs for 
Alternative GW-3 are associated with air sparging and soil vapor 
extraction. 

• State Acceptance 

The NYSDEC concurs with the selected remedy. 

• Community Acceptance 

No objections from the community were raised regarding the selected 
remedy. Community comments and questions can be reviewed in the 
August 8, 1994 public meeting transcript, which has been included 
in the Administrative Record. A responsiveness summary which 
addresses all comments received during the public comment period is 
attached as Appendix V. 

SELECTED REMEDY 

EPA and NYSDEC have determined after reviewing the alternatives and 
public comments, that Alternative GW-2 is the appropriate remedy 
for the Site, because it best satisfies the requirements of CERCLA 
§121, 42 U.S.C. §9621, and the NCR's nine evaluation criteria for 
remedial alternatives, 40 C.F.R. §300.430(e)(9). 

The major components of the selected remedy include: 
^ • 

• extraction of the Site-related groundwater contaminant 
plume present in the upper 40 feet of the saturated Upper 
Glacial aquifer; 

• treatment, via metal precipitation and air stripping, of 
contaminated groundwater to drinking water standards; 

• reinjection of the treated groundwater into the Upper 
Glacial aquifer via an infiltration gallery; and 

A disposal of treatment residuals at a RCRA Subtitle C 
facility. 

Detailed information for this selected remedy is provided above 
under Alternative GW-2 in the DESCRIPTION OF REMEDIAL ALTERNATIVES 
section of this document. As explained in this section, because 
analytical testing conducted during the FFS for inorganic compounds 
reported only sporadic elevated concentrations of these compounds 
likely associated with and influenced by high turbidity, additional 
groundwater sampling for the inorganic compounds present in 
groundwater, independent of the influence of high turbidity, will 
be obtained during the Remedial Design phase prior to finalization 
of the required inorganic groundwater treatment program. 
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Remediation Goals 

The goal of the selected remedy is to restore the groundwater to 
drirticing water quality. Based on information obtained during the 
FFS and on a careful analysis of remedial alternatives, NYSDEC and 
EPA believe that the selected remedy will achieve this goal. The 
extracted groundwater will be treated until all organic and 
inorganic contaminant concentrations have been reduced such that 
they are equal to or less than their respective State and Federal 
drinking water and grourr *rater quality standards prior to 
reinjection. In addition. State and Federal drinking water and 
groundwater quality standards will also be met in the treatment 
system effluent prior to reinjection. Table 19 lists the 
groundwater cleanup standards that will be achieved by the 
treatment system prior to reinjection. 

However, it may become apparent, during implementation or operation 
of the groundwater extraction system, that contaminant levels have 
ceased to decline and are remaining constant at levels higher than 
the drinking-water standards over some portion of the contaminated 
plume. In this case, the system performance standards and/or the 
remedy may be re-evaluated. 

The selected remedy will include groundwater extraction for a 
period which is presently estimated to be 10 years based upon 
volume of contaminated groundwater and concentrations of 
contaminants requiring treatment (but which, depending upon the 
degree of contaminant reduction achieved, may ultimately be a 
longer or shorter periiod) . During this time, the system's 
performance will be monitored on a regular basis to determine if 
modifications to the system are required to improve performance. 
Modifications may include any or all of the following: 

• Discontinuing pumping at individual wells where cleanup 
goals have been attained. 

• Alternating pumping at wells to eliminate stagnation. 

• Pulse pumping to allow aquifer equilibration and to allow 
adsorbed contaminants to partition into groundwater. 

• Installing additional extraction wells to facilitate or 
, accelerate cleanup of the contaminated plume. 

During the performance of the long-term monitoring, NYSDEC and EPA 
may determine that the remedial action objective has been met. 
Periodic monitoring will be used to re-assess the time frame and 
the technical practicability of achieving cleanup standards. Upon 
meeting all remedial objectives, or determining that the Site has 
been sufficiently purged of contaminants so that public health is 
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no longer threatened by exposure to the Site, EPA will initiate 
proceedings to delete the Site from the NPL. 

STATUTORY DETERMINATIONS 

As previously noted, CERCLA §121(b)(l), 42 U.S.C. §9621(b)(l), 
mandates that a remedial action must be protective of human health 
and the environment, be cost-effective, and utilize permanent 
solutions and alternative treatment technologies or resource 
recovery technologies to the maximum extent practicable. Section 
121(b)(1) also establishes a preference for remedial actions which 
employ treatment to permanently and significantly reduce the 
volume, toxicity, or mobility of the hazardous substances, 
pollutants, or contaminants at a site. CERCLA §121(d), 42 U.S.C. 
§9621(d), further specifies that a remedial action must attain a 
degree of cleanup that satisfies ARARs under Federal and State 
laws, unless a waiver can be justified pursuant to CERCLA 
§121(d)(4), 42 U.S.C. §9621(d)(4). 

Protection of Human Health and the Environment 

The selected remedy, in conjunction with the source control 
remedial action for the first operable unit that will be completed 
prior to the implementation of the groundwater remedy, will 
eliminate all outstanding threats posed by the Site. It will 
remove any contribution of contaminants from the Site to the 
shallow, saturated Upper Glacial aquifer and will reduce 
contaminant concentration levels in that aquifer to State and 
Federal drinking water and groundwater quality standards, and 
concurrently reduce the carcinogenic and noncarcinogenic risks 
posed by potential exposure to the groundwater. 

There are no short-term threats to human health and the environment 
associated with the selected remedy that cannot be easily 
addressed. 

Compliance with ARARs 

The following ARARs and considerations apply to the selected 
remedy: 

Action-specific ARARs: 

• Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA) Maximum Contaminant Levels 
(MCLs) (40 C.F.R. §141.11 - §141.16), 6 NYCRR Part 703, and 10 
NYCRR Part 5 provide standards and goals for toxic compounds 
for public drinking water systems. The reinjection process 
for the treated groundwater will meet underground injection 
well regulations by its status as a Superfund remedial action 
under 40 C.F.R. Part 147. The extracted groundwater will be 

26 

500*91 



I' 
treated to meet all of the above-noted standards prior to 
reinjection. 

• Spent carbon, if regeneration is not feasible, and sludge 
materials from the groundwater treatment system for removal of 
organics and inorganics will be disposed of off-Site, as well 
as any other treatment residuals, consistent with applicable 
RCRA land disposal restrictions under 40 C.F.R. Part 268. 

• Clean Air Act (CAA) 

• 40 C.F.R. Part 50 provides National Ambient Air Quality 
Standards 

• 40 C.F.R. Part 262 provides Federal Hazardous Waste Manifest 
Requirements for Off-Site Waste Transport 

A 40 C.F.R. Part 264 provides Standards for Owners and Operators 
of Hazardous Waste Treatment, Storage, and Disposal Facilities 

Chemical-specific ARARs: 

A Since the groundwater aquifer at the Site is classified as 
lib, drinking water standards are relevant and appropriate. 
Again, these include SDWA MCLs, 6 NYCRR Groundwater Quality 
Regulations and/or limitations of discharges to Class GA 
waters (aquifers which serve as a source of potable drinking 
water) and 10 NYCRR Part 5 standards. 

Location-specific ARARs: 

none 

Other Criteria, Advisories, or Guidance To Be Considered: 

• New York Technical Operations Guidance Series (TOGS) 2.1.2 and 
1.1.1 provide standards for reinjection of treated groundwater 
and are to be considered. SDWA MCL Goals (40 C.F.R. §141.50 -
§141.51) provide goals for toxic compounds for public drinking 
systems and are also to be considered. 

• New York State Air Guide 1 (August 1992) provides Guidelines 
for the Control of Toxic Ambient Air Contaminants. 

Cost-Effectiveness 

The selected remedy, Alternative GW-2, will provide overall 
effectiveness proportionate to its cost. It is $1.8 million less 
costly than Alternative GW-3, while offering comparable or better 
performance. A detailed cost estimate of the selected remedy is 
provided in Appendix C of Voltime II of the FFS report. 
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utilization of Permanent Solutions and Alternative Treatment 
Technologies to the Maximum Extent Practicable 

EPA has determined that the selected remedy meets the statutory 
requirement to utilize permanent solutions and treatment 
technologies to the naximtim extent practicable. The selected 
remedy provides the best balance of trade-offs among the 
alternatives with respect to the evaluation criteria. 

The selected remedy will reduce the contaminants of concern to 
health-protective levels prior to reinjection. After treatment is 
complete, provided that the source control remedial action for the 
first operable unit will also have been completed, the Site will no 
longer contribute contaminants to the shallow, saturated Upper 
Glacial aquifer. 

Preference for Treatment as a Principal Element 

The statutory preference for treatment is satisfied by the selected 
remedy which employs on-Site treatment of the groundwater through 
aeration, coagulation, flocculation, sedimentation, air stripping, 
and vapor-phase and liquid-phase granular activated carbon. These 
treatment methods effectively reduce the toxicity, mobility, and 
voltime of the contaminants. 

DOCUMENTATION OF SIGNIFICANT CHANGES 

There are no significant changes from the preferred alternative 
presented in the Proposed Plan. 
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! 
TABLE 1 

CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 
ROUND I DATA 

FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 
MONITORING WELLS 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 

Drinking Water 

Qualiry Standards 

5 

2 

5 

5 

S 

5 

5 

5 

• ; 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

-
5 

0.7 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

? 

4.7 

4,7 

4.7 

5 

Sample Number 

Screened Interval (fl) 

Date Collected 

Chloromethane 

Bromomethane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Chloroethane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Carbon Disulfide 

1,1-Di chlor oethene 

Ll-Dichloroethane 

cis-1.2-Dichloroethene 

trans-1,2.Dichloroethene 

Chloroform 

1.2-Dichloroethane 

2-Butanone 

Bromochioromethane 

1.1.1-Trichloroethane 

Carbon Tetrachloride 

Bromodichloromethane 

I.2.Dichioropropane 

cis-l.3-DichloTOpropene 

Trichloroethene 

Dibromochloromethane 

l.l.2.Trichloroethane 

Benzene 

trans-1.3-Dichloropropene 

Bromoform 

4.Methyl-2-Pen tanone 

2-Hexanone 

Tetrachloroethene 

1.1.2.2-Tetrachloroethane 

1.2-Dibromoethane 

Toluene 

Chlorobenzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

Xylenesltotal) 

1.3-Dichlorobenzene 

1.4-Dichlorobenzene 

1.2-Dichlorobenzene 

1.2-Dibromo-3.chIoropropane 

Total VOCs 

Total TICs 

Total TIC Concentration 

MW-2D 

90-100 

5/10/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

500 R 

1,00 UJ 

6.00 J 
1,00 J 

2,00 J 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

: i s .oo j : , ; 
1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 J 

1.00 UJ . 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00, UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 UJ 

5 00 R 

6.00 J 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

• 1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

45,00 J 

0,00 

OOO 

Field Blank 

-
5/10/93 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

Too UJ 
200 R 

5 00 J 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

400 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

.1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

9.00 J 

0.00 • 

0,00 

MW-2S 

25-35 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

• 1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 J 

100 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ , 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

I.OO UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

2,00 J 

0,00 

OOO 

MW-2S-DUP 

2.5-35 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ . 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

200 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ . 

5.00 R 

1 00 UJ 

2.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

,1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

2,00 J 

OOO 

OOO 

MW.3S 

28-38 

5/11/93 

I 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U) 

200 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

0.60 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

300 J 

100 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1 00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.60 J 

OOO 

OOO 

MW-4S 

24-34 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 J 

200 UJ 

500 R 

1 00 UJ 

«6.00 J 
il- 42.00 XI 

2.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1 00 UJ 

~ SMO.OOXZI 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U) 

3.00 J 

1 00 UJ 

3.00 J 

100 UJ-

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

500 UJ 

500 R 

'21.00 J 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

O70 J 

0.60 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5940 30 J 

1.00 

25000 J 

MW-4D 

90-100 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 Ul 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 R 

500 R 

1 00 UJ 

' y-4*.i» XU 
200 J 

soo J 
1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

5.00 R 

100 UJ 

140.00'X2J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

w-F 22.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

500 R 

.63.00 XU 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

lOOUJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

278.00 J 

OOO 

0.00 

Notes: 
Concentrations i ^ve the New York State Drinking Water Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are highlighted 
- = No standard available 
U= Analyie was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 
B= Reported value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 
E= Value is estimated due to interferences 
J= Estimated value 
R= Rejected during data validation 
Xl = i:5 Dilution 
X2=l,12.5 Dilution 
JN=Presumptive evidence for presence of analyie. estimaied quantity' 5&0ft43 
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TABLE 1 , 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 
VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 

Drinking Water 

QuaJitv Standards 

. 
5 

2 

. 5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

. 7 

5 

-
-
5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

-
5 

•07 

5 

5 

• 5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

4,7 

4,7 

47 

5 

Sample Nurrtber 

Screened Interval {ft} 

Date Collected 

Chloromethane 

Bromomethane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Chloroethane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Catlion Disulfide 

1.1-Dichloroethene 

1.1-Dichloroethane 

cis-l .2-Dichloroethene 

trans-1.2-Dichloroethene 

Chloroform 

1.2-Dichloroethane 

2-Butanone 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1,1-Trichloroethane 

Cartmn Tetrachloride 

Bromodichloromethane 

1,2-Dtchloropropane 

cis-1.3-Dichloropropene 

Trichloroethene 

Dibromochloromethane 

1.1,2-Trichloroethane 

Benzene 

ti«ns-1.3-Dichloroprapene 

Bromofomi 

4-Methyl-2-Pentanone 

2-Hexanone 

Teti^chloroethene 

r.i .2.2-Tetrachloroethane 

1,2-Dibramoethane 

Toluene 

Chlorotwnzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

Xylenes(total) 

1.3-Dichloroben2ene 

1.4-Dichloroben2ene 

1.2.Di chlorobenzene 

1.2-Dibromo-3.chloropropane 

Total VOCs 

Total TICs 

Total TIC Concentration 

Field Blank 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

5.00 R 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 J 

0.00 

0.00 

Trip Blank 

5/11/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00, UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 J 

0.00 

0.00 

MW-IS 

25-35 

5/12/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U 

2.00 R 

5,00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

0.80 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

0.60 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.40 J 

2.00 

69.00 JN 

MW-3D 

90-100 

5/12«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 R 

5.00 R 

100 UJ 

6.00 J . 
0.90 J 

090 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

500 R 

100 UJ 

35.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

.4.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

500 R 

10.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00, UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

56.80 J 

* 
0.00 

0.00 

MW-5S 

24-34 

5/12/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

0.50 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

100 UJ 

6.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

• 1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.50 J 

1.00 

4.00 JN 

MW-5D 

90-100 

5/12«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

6.00 J 

100 UJ 

9.00 J 

1.00 J 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

500 R 

100 UJ 

7 3B.00 X1J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

soo R 

7.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

56.00 J 

0.00 

0.00 

MW-« 

24.8-29.8 

5/12«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 R 

5.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

. 1.00 UJ . 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 R 

1.00 R 

1.00 R 

. 1.00 R 

4.00 J 

1.00 

55.00 J 

19-Sep-94 

Notes: 
Oancentrations above the New York State Drinking Water Standards referenced in Ttb\e 2-12 are highl i^ ted 

- = No standard available 

U= .^naivie was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 

B= Reponed value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 

E= Value is estimaied due to interferences 

J= Estimated value 

R= Rejected during data validation 

X l = l:5 Dilution 

X2* I : i2 .5 Dilution 

•nipiivi: ks'idenc- foi p.estnce ufanaivie: es'tim^iied quaniir>' 
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TABLE 1 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 
VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 

Drinking Waler 

Qualin- Standards 

5 

2 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

7 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

0.7 • 

5 

-
-
5 

<. 

5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

4.7 

4.7 

4,7 

5 

Sample Number 

Screened Interval (ft) 

Date Collected 

Chloromethane 

Bromomethane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Chloroetl-iane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Carlxin Disulfide 

1,1-Dichloroethene 

1.1-Dichloroethane 

cis-1.2-Dichloroethene 

lrans-1.2-Dichloroethene 

Chloroform 

1.2-Dichloroethane 

2-Butanone 

Bromochioromethane 

1.1.1-Trichloroethane 

Carbon Tetrachloride 

Bronvjdichloromethane 

1.2-Oichloropropane 

cis-1.3-Dichloropropene 

Tttchloroethene 

Dibromdchloromethane 

1.1.2-Trichloroethane 

Benzene 

trans-1,3-Dichloropropene 

Bromoform 

4-Methyl-2-Pentanone 

2-Hexanone 

Tetrachloroethene 

1.1.2.2-Tetrachloroethanc 

1.2-Dibromoethane 

Toluene 

Chlorobenzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

Xylenesltotal) 

1,3-Di chlorobenzene 

1,4-Dichlorobenzene 

1,2-Dichlorobenzene 

1,2-Dibromo.3<ailoropropane 

Total VOCs 

Total TICS y f i f ^ 

Total TIC Concentration 

MW-9 

24.1-29,1 

5/12/93 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

•1.00 UJ , 

2,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 1 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ, 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ , 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

. 1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

i.oo'uj 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 J 

1.00 

71.00 J 

Field Blank 

5/12/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

0.00 

0.00 

Tnp Blank 

5/12/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

,1.00 UJ 

300 J 

5,00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 y j 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

500 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

O.OO 

0.00 

MW-ID 

90-100 

5/13«3 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

31.00 J 

4.00 J 

4.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1 00 UJ 

||84.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

,76.00 J 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 LJ 

5.00 UJ 

•, 5.00 R 

38.00 J X 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

237.00 J • 

1.00 

3.00 JN 

MW-6S 

24.8-34.8 

5/13«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

2 ;o UJ 

,8.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

300 J 

loioo J .̂ 
100 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UR 

100 UJ 

40.00 XU 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

0.70 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

61.70 J 

1.00 

5.00 J 

MW-10 

23.9-28.9 

5/13«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

0.50 J 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

3,00 J 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

I.OO' UJ 

1.00 UJ 

3.50 J 

1.00 

4.00 JN 

MW-11 

25.1-30.1 

5/13«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 LU 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 I U 

2,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 ua 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 J 

1,00 UJ. 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00.UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.x UJ 

5.00 J 

1.00 

4.00 JN 

Notes: 
Concentrations above the New York State Drinkti\g Water Standards referenced in Table 2-12 u e h i^ l igh ted 

- ° No standard available 

U= Ana]\ie was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 

B= Repoijed value is betv.'een the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 

E= Value is estimaied due to interfetet\ces 

J= Esomaied value 

R= Rejected during data validation 

X I = 1:5 Dilution 

X2=i : !2.5 Dilution 

JN=Presumpiive evidence for presence of analyte; estimated quanlit>-
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TABLE 1 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 
VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/I) 

NYS 

Drinking Water 

Oualirv Standards 

Sample Number 

Screened Interval (ft) 

Date Collected 

Chloromethane 

Brtjmomethane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Chloroethane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Carbon Disulfide 

1,1-Dichloroethene 

1,1-Dichloroethane 

as-1,2-Dichloroethene 

trans.i ,2-Dichloroethene 

Chlorofomi 

1,2-Dichloroethane 

2-Bulanone 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1.1-Trichloroethane 

Carbon Tetrachloride 

Bromodichloromethane 

1.2-Dichloropropane 

cis-1.3-Dtchforopropene 

Trichloroethene 

Dibromochloromethane 

1.1.2-Trichloroethane 

Benzene 

trans-l ,3-Dichloropropene 

Bromoform 

4-Methyl-2-Pentanone 

2-Hexanone 

Tetrachloroethene 

1.1,2,2-Tetrachloroethane 

1.2-Dibromoethane 

Toluene 

Chlorobenzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

Xylenes(total) 

1.3-Dichlorobenzene 

1.4-Dichlorat)enzene 

1,2-Dichlorobenzene 

1,2-Dibromo-3-chloropropane 

Total VOCs 

Total TICs 

Total TIC Concentration 

MW-12 

25-35 

5/13/93 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

2,00 UJ 

18,00 J 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 J 

1.00 J 

, 1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

50.00 X U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

500 R 

500 R 

5.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

82.00 

0.00 

0.00 

Field Blank 

5/13/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

200 J 

500 R 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U J ; 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

6.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 

0.00 

0.00 

Tnp Blank 

-
5/13«3 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1;00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

, 1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

500 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

" 1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

. 1.00 UJ 

4.00 

OOO 

0.00 

MW.6D 

90-100 

5/14/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

4.00 J 

100 J 

22.00 J, 

200 J 

.-: 6.00 3 

100 UJ 

r „i2^oo J 

1 00 J 

5.00 R 

,„,.,. IP°.M.. 
So-Myy'.. 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

:iid,ob'-:Jo;£ 
1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

500 R 

; 31.00 XU 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

198.00 

1.00 

5.00 JN 

MW-7S 

27-37 

5/14/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

,1.00 JN 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

1.00 UJ . 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 

000 

000 

MW-7D 

90-100 

5/14/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ • 

3.00 J 

100 UJ 

i-=f-2«4.00 J 

200 J 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

100 UJ 

T^SMO X U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

100 UJ 

' 10.00 J ' 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ . 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

500 R 

30.00 XU 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ • 

1.00 UJ 

114.00 

x^^ 
0.00 

PW-2 

216.3-226.3 

V14/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

2.00 UJ 

4,00 J 

1,00 UJ 

200 J 

100 UJ 

? t ^ * - t « J 
1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

2,00 J 

5,00 R 

100 UJ 

\.r.io.ooj 
1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1 00 UJ 

71:21,00 J , 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

5,00 R 

500 R 

"7.00 J 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

, 1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

57,00 

1,00 

10,00 R 

Notes: 
Cdntennations above the New York State Drinking Waier Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are highlighted 

- = No standard available 

U= Analyte was'not detected at the instrument detection limit given 

B= Reponed value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limn 

E= Value i.<; estimated due to interferences 

J= Estimated value 

R'^ Rejected dunng data validanon 

X I - 1 : 5 Dilution 

X : = l : i : . 5 Dilution • • • . • 

, .TN=P:r;s'impi'vp f t tde rc? for preFfnce-cf'-nalyl:: ertirra'.ed q'jan*ir\' 
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TABLE 1 

CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 

FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUD^ - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

KYS 

Drinking Water 

QuaJitN' Standards 

5 

' 

Sample Number 

Screened Interval (ft) 

Date Collected 

Chloromethane 

Bromomethane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Chloroethane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Carbon Disulfide 

1,1-Dichloroethene 

1,1-Dichloroethane 

cJs-1,2-Dichloroetnene 

trans-1.2-Dichloroethene 

Chloroform 

,1,2-Dichloroethane 

2-Butanone 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1,1-Trichloroethane 

Carton Tetrachloride 

Bromodichloromethane 

1,2-Dichloropropane 

cis-1,3-Dichloropropene 

Trichloroethene 

Dibromochloromethane 

1,1,2-Trichloroetnane 

Benzene 

trans-1,3-Dichloropropene 

Bromoform 

4.Methyl-2-Pentanone 

2-Hexanone 

Tetrachloroethene 

1,1,2,2-Tetrachloroethane 

1,2-Dibromoelhane 

Toluene 

Chlorobenzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

Xylenes(total) 

1,3-Dichlorobenzene 

1,4-Dichlorobenzene 

1,2-Dichlorobenzene 

1,2-Dibromo-3-chloropropane 

Total VOCs 

Total TICs 

Total Tic Concentration 

Field Blank 

5/14/93 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

6.00 R 

,1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4.00 

1.00 

3.00 JN 

Trip Blank 

5/14/93 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

3.00 J 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.0C UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 J 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

5.00 R 

5.00 R 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1,00 UJ 

1.00 UJ 

4,00 

0.00 

0.00 

Notes: 
Concentrations above the New York State Drinking Water Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are highlighted 

- = No standard available 

U= AnaJyie was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 

B= Reponed value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 

E= Value is estimated due to interferences • 

J= Estimaied value 

R= Rejected during data validation 

X l = l 5 Dilunon 

X2=l 12 5 Dilution 

JN=Presumptive evidence for presence of analyie; estimated quantit\' 

i9-Sep-94 Page 5 of 5 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCU.SED FEASIBILITY STUDV - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 
DrinkirigW.^lcr 

Qij:ilil> .'iund.nms 

25 00 

!.l",'0,IIO 

l i : (M) 

Sl) m 

?o:i I" ; 

, im.m 

is m 
^ • , ^ l l * l ) , ^ . l • , 

.WlOd 

2,1K) 

-
l i '-no. 

511,00 

2(),0<KI,0O 

3oy 00 , 

Sample NvimbcT 
Analysis 

Screened Intcivai (ftl 
D.1IC Collected 

Aluminum 

Antimnn\ 

Arwnic 

R.irium 

Bcrvlliiim 

Cidmi.im 

Calcium 

Chmmiiim 

CoKili 

CopfKr 

lion 

lead 

M.i^ncsium 

Manganese 

MefcuT> 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Siher 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-2n 

Tnial 
Ori-KHi 

i i [ n m 

mn.on 

24,.W 

2,30 

IOO,(H1 

0,511 

1,7" 

l.5,4niMHl 

42,yo 

.'HO 

17 40 

M5.00 
7,10 

2.5M),nO 

151.00 

0.10 

14.10 

15.000.00 

.1.30 

3.10 

^iinibiCod 
1 20 

3.30 

HOW 

BJ 

B l 

U J W N " 

BJ 

I.IJ. 

UJN 

) 
) 
Ul 
BJ 

] " " • 

J 

BJ 

J 

UJN 

BJ 

J 

R 

UJ 
• j : - p z > 

uiw 
UJ 

IE 

MW-2D 
Dissolved 

W-IOO 
5/10/03 

31,00 

17 00 

3 50 

82 70 

0,50 

1,70 

11,000 00 

20 70 

3,110 

940 

f.2,50 

2,60 

2.200,00 

R4.70 

0.10 

6.10 

16.700 00 

200 

310 

y - i o ^ M 
1 20 

3.30 

61 00 

B 

U 

UJW 

B 

u 
u 

^̂  
u 
B 

B 

R 

B 

U 

U 

J 

UJW 

u • 

UJWN 

U 

MW-2S 
Total ' 
25-35 

5/11/03 

652,00 R 

17 90 UJ 

'':•:;•.,^7J.80TJN«"^: 
W90.00 I 

0.50 UJ 

1,70 UJN 

30.700,00 J 

38 70 J 

4 6 0 BJ 

u,«od.oo'J • 
467,000.00 J 

11,50 J 

4.340.00 BJ 

• ' V " T ; 7 9 O . O O " - j ; ;:•'•••;• 

0,10 UJN 

700 BJ 

5.570,00 J 

1650 R 

2770 J 

10.10000 J 

120 UJ 

4620 BJ 

211100 JE 

MW-2S 
Dissolved 

25-35 
5/11/03 

25 10 R 

I70O UJ 

350 UJW 

• 72 40 BJ 

0.50 UJ 

170 UJ 

20.000,00 J 

5.80 UJ 

3.80 UJ 
18 80 BJ 

V v 7 l 4 M ? J I • 

190 R 

3.930.0O BJ 

'40t007j . 
0.10 UJ 

6.10 IIJ 

5.840.00 J 

20O UJ 

380 UJ 

10.400 00 J 

1.20 UIWN 

330 UI 

340 UJ 

MW-2S-DUP 
Total 
25-35 

5/11/93 

436,00 

17 90 

,:".i • ; • • , : • ? • ' »uo ; 

1,010.00 

0,50 

1,70 

38 600 00 

73.10 

3 80 

* IO,S0O.OO 
280,000.00 

530 

4.540 00 

1,400.00 

0 10 

20 70 

5.730.00 

1650 

17.40 

10.800.00 

120 

29 20 

20900 

R 

UJ 

JSN*:; 
J :• • ••'• 

UJ 

UJN 

J 

J 
UJ 

1 
J 
J 

BJ 

J ' 
UJN 

BJ 

J 

R 

J 

J 

UJ 

BJ 

JE 

MW-2S-DUP 
Dissolved 

25-35 
.5/11/03 

3130 R 

1790 UI 

3.50 UJ 

51 70 BJ 

050 UJ 

170 UJ 

27 800.00 J 

5.80 Ul 

3.80 UJ 
34.70 J 

515.00 J ' 
2.00 R 

3 070.00 BJ 

"~ yyimyiyss 
0.10 UJ 

6 10 UI 

5,10000 J 

2 00 UJ 

380 UJ 
9,92000 J 

120 UIWN 

330 UJ 

900 BJ 

MW-3S 
Total 
28-38 

.5/11/03 

10300 BJ 

17 00 UJ 

1600 I N * 

4000 BJ 

0.50 UJ 

1,70 UIN 

22,200,00 J 

1170 J 

3«0 UJ 

!tC2.eO i 
4ZJ00.00 i 

6 3 0 J 

3.29000 B l 

ymyff^smm. 
0.10 UJN 

6 10 U l 

7.120 00 J 

3,30 R 

380 Ul 

I5.20O00 J 

1,20 U l 

7,10 BI 

28.20 JE 

MW-3S 
Dissolved 

28-38 
5/11/93 

3140 R 

17.90 UJ 

350 UJ 

5 20 Bl 

050 Ul 

1.70 Ul 

19.200 00 1 

580 Ul 

3 80 U l 

18 90 B l 

i , isao«j~ 
1.50 R 

2,900,00 B l 

•^wmtnm'wmf 
0 10 UI 

6,10 UI 

7,490.00 1 

290 UI 

310 UI 

14.20000 I 

600 UIN 

3,30 UJ 

30,20 J 

MW-4S 
Total 
24-34 

,5/11/03 

1,510.00 R 

17.00 UJ 

2,30 UJN* 

6170 BI 

0,50 U l 

1,70 UIN 

31,700 00 1 

-•V ^597.00^'J •• 

3,80 U I 

125,00 1 

«4io.oq J 
10,90 I 

3,35000 B I 

•">3'"fii!58.0O:-J-""'=:' 

0 10 UIN 

23.80 B l 

4.350.00 B l 

3.30 R 

3.80 UI 
9.25O.0O J 

1.20 UJW 

6 90 BJ 

81.90 JE 

d 

:^j^ 
:ak 

Notes: 
Concentrations above the New Yorfc Slate Drinking Water Quality Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are highllighted 
- = No standard availat>le ' 
U= Analyte was nol detected at the instrument detection limit given 
B= Reported value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 
E= Value is estimated due to interferences 
N= Spiked sample recovery vras not within control limits 
*= Dupficate analysis was not within control limits 
J= Estimated value 
Rs Rejected during data validation 

M-Duplicate injection precision criteria was rwt met. 
S=Delefmined by Method of Standard Addition (MSA) 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 
Drinking Water 

(Jiialitv Stand.irds 

25.00 

1.000 00 

10.00 

50.00 

200.00 

300 (K) 

I50O 

35.000.00 

30OO0 

2()0 

10.00 

50.00 

20.000.00 

300.00 

Sample Numt>er 
Analysis 
Screened Interval (11) 
Date Collected 

Aluminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic 

Barium 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Caldum 

Chromium 

Cobalt 

Copper 

Iron 

Lead 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-4S 
Dissolved 

24-34 

5/11/93 

2 3 5 0 

17.90 

3 5 0 

S6 90 

0 5 0 

1 70 

30.700.00 

36 00 

3 8 0 

31.80 

V 436.00 
190 

2,91000 

; 446.00 
0 10 

37,30 

4,230.00 

2 9 0 

. 4.60 

9.040.00 

1.20 

3.30 

48.00 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

J 

UJ 

J 

.J......... 
R 

BJ 
: j : - - ; ; : -

U J . 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

BJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

J 

MW-4D 
Tolal 

90-100 
5/11/93 

373 00 

1790 

2 3 0 

21,70 

0 5 0 

1,70 

18.300,00 

• • • ' • : ' : : ; 73 .30 

3 8 0 

5.60 

: 603.00 
3.10 

2,580,00 

257 00 

0,10 

39 30 

2.390 00 

3 30 

3 8 0 

12.000 00 

1 2 0 

3.30 

7 0 9 0 

R 

UJ 

UJWN-

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

J . 

J";-
UJ 

BJ 

J-T?-
J 

BJ 

J 

UJN 

BJ 

R 

R . 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

UJ 

JE 

MW-4D 
Dissolved 

90-100 
5/11/93 

27.00 

17,90 

3 5 0 

82,70 

0,50 

1.70 

9.890.00 

5 8 0 

3 8 0 

9 4 0 

1890 

150 

2.84O00 

1740 

. 0.10 

6 1 0 

6,420,00 

2 9 0 

4 0 0 

16,700 00 

120 

3 3 0 

17,00 

R 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

R 

BJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

R 

UJ 

BJ 

j ' 

UJWN 

UJ 

BJ 

Field Blank 
Total 
Pump 

5/11/93 

604 00 

17.90 

: 3 0 

2 5 0 

0 50 

1.70 

71O00 

5 8 0 

3 8 0 

9.10 

11600 

3 9 0 

160 00 

17.80 

0.10 

6 1 0 

188.00 

3 3 0 

3 8 0 

434.00 

1.20 

3.30 

16.00 

, 
J 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

J 

JW 

8J 

J 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

R 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJE 

Fiald Blank 
Total 
Bailer 

5/11/93 

426 00 

17 90 

2 30 

2 5 0 

0.50 

i 70 

458 00 

5.80 

3.80 

5 5 0 

4 1 6 0 

2 2 0 

114.00 

11.50 

0 1 0 

6 1 0 

188 00 

3 3 0 

3 8 0 

135 00 

1.20 

3.30 

7.70 

J 

UJ 

UJN-

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

BJ 

BJ 

BJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

R 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJE 

Field Blank 
Dissolved 

Filter 

5/11/93 

2350 

17.90 

3 5 0 

2.50 

0.50 

1.70 

97 50 

5 8 0 

3 8 0 

4 2 0 

8.20 

6 7 0 

46.40 

180 

0 1 0 

6.10 

188 00 

2 9 0 

3.80 

66 20 

1.20' 

3 3 0 

3 4 0 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

MW-IS 
Total 
25-35 

5/12«3 

254.00 

17.90 U 

7.50 BJN* 

217.00 

0.50 U 

1.70 U H ' 

80.700.00 

1910 

6.40 B 

38 50 

66,600.00 
7 10 

5 920 00 

" : 'm»MM ' 
0 1 0 UJN 

7.50 B 

13,900.00 

3.30 R 

3 8 0 U 

18.800.00 

1.20 UJW 

12.00 B 

133 00 JE 

MW-IS 
Dissolved 

25-35 
5/12/93 

30.10 B 

17.90 U 

6 1 0 B 

16400 B 

0 5 0 U 

1.70 U 

• 76.200.00 

6 8 0 U 

3 9 0 B 

4.80 B 

21,300.(M 
2 6 0 R 

5 58000 

78100 
0.10 u 

7.10 B 

12.400.00 J 

2.90 UJW 

3.80 U 

17,100.00 

1.20 UJWN 

3.30 U 

38.40 J 

MW-3D 
Total 

90-100 
5/12/93 

104 00 

17 90 

2 3 0 

100.00 

0 50 

1.70 

14.500 00 

81.90 

1980 

8 3 0 

S28.00 
7 3 0 

2.830 00 

1,970.00 
a 10 

22.90 

4,950,00 

3 3 0 

3,80 

y i i A O O M 
120 

3 3 0 

23,40 

B 

U 

UJN-

B 

U 

UJN 

R 

B 

B 

R 

B ,_. . 

UJN •, 

B -

B 

R 

U 

UJW 

U 

JE 

Notes: 
Concentrations above the New Yorit State Drinking Water Quality Standards referenced in Tat>le 2-12 are highlltghted 
• = No standard available 
U - Analyte was not detected at the tnstmment detection (imit given 
B= Reported value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detectton Iimtt 
E - Value is esiimaled due to interfererKes 
N= Spiked sample recovery was not within control limits 
*= Duplicate analysis was not witfiin control limits 
J= Estimated value 
R= Rejected during data validation 
M=Duplicate tnjectton precision criteria was not met. 
S=DelerTntned by Method of Standard Addition (MSA) 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

wm &^ N>-S 
Drinking Water 

Qualiry Standards 

25 (Ki 

I.WXiOO 

KtllO 

50 (H-

200 IH) , 

300,00 

15,00 

35,000,00 

3I?0 W 

• MW 

I : I IK ; 

5,1,00 

2('.t'00 00 

3W,0O 

Sample Number 
Analysis 

Screened Interval (ft) 
Date Collected 

Aluminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic 

Barium 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Calcium 

Chromium 

Cobalt 

Copper 

Iron 

Lead 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium . 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-3D 
Dissolved 

90-100 
5/12/93 

3 0 6 0 B 

1790 U 

3.50 U 

3 1 0 0 B 

0 50 U 

170 U 

15.100.00 

21600 R 

3 8 0 U' 

1030 B 

92.10 B 

2 4 8 0 R 

2,89000 B 

•• '•• : ,V394.bO'"^ '" ' :" :° ' ' 
O10 U 

1590 B 

4.75000 B 

2 9 0 U 

3 8 0 U 

19.400 00 

1.20 UJWN 

3 3 0 U 

34.80 J 

MW-5S 
Total 
24-34 

5/12/93 

133 00 

17.90 

2 3 0 

93 30 

0 5 1 

1 70 

11.400.00 

' J 40.00 
3 8 0 

4 60 

467.00 

3 9 0 

3.400.00 

2 3 3 0 

O10 

15.40 

5.010.00 

3 3 0 

3 8 0 

16,500,00 

1,20 

5,00 

2 2 5 0 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN* 

BJ 

BJ 

UJN 

R 

J 
UJ 

R 

R 

JM 

BJ 

R 

UJN 

R 

J 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

JE 

MW-5S 
Dissolved-

24-34 

5/12/93 

4 5 1 0 B 

. 17.90 U 

3.50 U 

3 1 0 0 B 

0.50 U 

1 7 0 U 

25,900,00 R 

5.80 U 

4 5 0 8 

3 4 9 0 R 

1,98000 R 

2 10 R 

2 ,78000 B 

441,00 R 

0,10 U 

53,60 R 

5,570,00 J 

2 9 0 U 

3,80 U 

12,700 00 

1,20 UJWN 

3,30 U 

9,90 B 

MW-SD 
Total 

90-100 
5/12/93 

350,00 

17,90 

2,30 

35,00 

0 5 0 

2,70 

9,060,00 

5,80 

3 8 0 

110,00 

368.00 
7,70 

1,630 00 

4 9 1 0 

0,10 

7,00 

3,840 00 

16,50 

3,80 

9,470,00 

1,20 

6,20 

33,80 

J 

UJ 

UJWN* 

BJ 

UJ 

BJN 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

J ' 
JW 

BJ 

J 

UJN 

BJ 

BJ 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

JE 

MW-5D 
Dissolved 

90-100 
5/12/93 

128,00 

17,90 

3 5 0 

32,70 

0,50 

1,70 

9,260,00 

5 6 0 

3,80 

108,00 

34 90 

1,40 

1,740,00 

5 1 6 0 

0,10 

9 6 0 

4,120,00 

2 9 0 

3 8 0 

10,900 00 

1,20 

3,30 

20,40 

BJ 

UJ 

UJW 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

BJ 

R 

BJ 

J 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

J 

MW-8 
Total 

24,8-298 
5/12/93 

1,27000 J 

1790 UJ 

5 0 0 BJN* 

8 0 0 0 BJ 

0,50 UJ 

1,70 UJN 

29,000,00 J 

5 8 0 UJ 

3,80 UJ 

23 80 BJ 

:r'13,6M.00 J 
25.00 J 

3,78000 BJ 

20700 J 

O10 UJN 

6,10 UJ 

5,69000 J 

3 3 0 R 

3,80 UJ 

wgmmm^^my 
1 2 0 UJW 

7,40 BJ 

19,60 BJE 

MW-8 
Dissolved 

248-29,8 
5/12/93 

- 2 3 5 0 

41,80 

3,50 

7 2 4 0 

0,50 

1,70 

32,800 00 

5 8 0 

3 8 0 

23,90 

ss;Bio;od 
2,70 

3.770,00 

229 00 

0 1 0 

6 1 0 

7,460,00 

2,90 

3,80 

yMymm 
1,20 

3 3 0 

7,00 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 
"J ~ 

R 

BJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

W^ii 
UJWN 

UJ 

BJ 

MW-9 
Total 

24,1-29,1 
5/12«3 

2,700,00 

17,90 

2,60 

88 30 

0 5 0 

1.70 

32.900.00 

5 8 0 

5.80 

57.90 

8,«»0.M 
54.90 

4.47000 

W'sfmM 
O10 

10.10 

5,420.00 

3,30 

3,80 

19,200,00 

1.20 

7.90 

33.30 

J 

UJ 

BJN* 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

J 

UJ 

BJ 

J 

J ' 
J 

BJ 

J 
UJN 

BJ 

J 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

JE 

MW-9 
Dissolved 

24 1-29 1 
5/12/93 

10900 B 

1790 U 

3 5 0 U 

56,90 B 

0 5 0 U 

170 U 

30,40000 

9 0 0 B 

3 8 0 U 

1500 B 

9 3 8 0 B 

4 60 R 

3,62000 B 

3010 

O10 U 

6 1 0 U 

5,000 00 BJ 

2 9 0 U 

3 8 0 U 

18,600 00 

1,20 UJWN 

3,30 U 

20 00 BJ 

tn 

d l 

Notes: 
Concentrations atMve the New Ywk Slate Drinking V\Mef Quality Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are htghtlighted 
- 3 No standard available 
U= Analyte was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 
B= Reported value is t>etween the instrument detection limit and ttw contract required detectkm limit 
E= Value is estimated due to Intefferarrcas 
Ns Spiked sample recovery was not within control limits 
*= Duplicate analysis was not within control limits 
J - Estimated valua 
Rs Rejected during data validation 

M=Duplicate injection precision crtterta was not met. 
S=Delermined by Method of Standard Addition (MSA) 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/I) 

t ^ 

NYS 
Drinking Water 

Oualit\ Standards 

25-00 

1.000 00 

10 00 . ^ ' , 

50.00 

-
200.00 

300.00 

I5.0O 

35.000,00 

300,00 

200 

. 
1000 

.50 00 

20.000.00 

300 00 

Sample Number 
Analysis 
Screened Interval (ft) 
Date Qollected 

Aluminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic • * 

Barium 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Calcium 

Chromium 

Cobalt 

Copper 

Iron 

Lead 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

Fiekl Blank 
Total 
Pump 

5/12/93 

2 3 5 0 

17.90 

2 3 0 

2 5 0 

0 5 1 

1 70 

44 60 

5 8 0 

3.80 

7.30 

93 80 

3.10 

103 00 

1.80 

O10 

6.10 

188.00 

3 3 0 

3 8 0 

97400 

1.20 

4.10 

7.10 

U 

U 

UJN* 

U 

B 

UJN 

B 

U 

U 

B 

B 

J 

B 

U 

UJN 

U 

U 

R 

U 

B 

U 

B 

BE 

Field Blank 
Dissolved 

Filter 

5/12/93 

23.50 

17.90 

3 50 

2 5 0 

0.50 

1.70 

10100 

5.80 

3 8 0 

5.60 

4.80 

2.20 

46.40 

1.80 

0.10 

6 1 0 

188.00 

2.90 

3 8 0 

66.20 

1.20 

3.30 

3.40 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

R 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJW 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

MW-1D 
Total 

90-100 
5/13/93 

264.00 

17 90 

2 3 0 

103 00 

0.50 

1.70 

13.600 00 

31.40 

380~ 

16.50 

- e6«.oo 
16.40 

2,980 00 

31,20 

0,10 

1060 

5,370,00 

3,30 

3,80 

19.700,00 

1,20 

3,30 

35,50 

U 

UJN* 

B 

U 

UJN 

U 

B 

B 

UJN 

B 

J 

R 

U 

UJW 

U 

JE 

MW-ID 
Di!!o!-rad 

90-100 
5/13^3 

45 00 

1790 

3 5 0 

68 90 

0 5 0 

1,70 

12,100 00 

1620 

3 8 0 

5.60 

15.50 

2.10 

1.400 00 

1030 

0 1 0 

? 10 

7,830 00 

2 9 0 

3 8 0 

18,300,00 

1 2 0 

3 30 

27,30 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

J 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

R 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

J 

MW-6S 
Total 

248-34,8 
5/13^3 

615,00 

17,90 

2 3 0 

155,00 

0 5 0 

1,70 

28 500 00 

186.00 
4 6 0 

222.00 
11,100.00 

8 9 0 

3 020 00 

603.00 
0,10 

71,90 

5,600 00 

3 3 0 

3 8 0 

13,200,00 

1,20 

4,50 

28,30 

J 

UJ 

UJWN* 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

J 

J 
BJ 

J 
J 
J 

BJ 

J 
UJN 

J 

J 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

R 

MW-6S 
Dissolved 
24,8-34,8 
6/13/93 

119 00 

17,90 

3,50 

20 70 

0,50 

1 7 0 

17 100 00 

161.00 
3 80 

1130 

660.00 
1,50 

2 390.00 

237.00 

0.10 

108 00 

2.440.00 

2 9 0 

3.80 

11,600.00 

120 

3 3 0 

62.30 

8 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

B 

R 

B 

U 

J 

B 

U 

U 

UJWN 

U 

R 

MW-10 
Tolal 

239 -289 
5/13/93 

3,460 00 

17 90 

2 3 0 

26.70 

0 50 

1 7 0 

22.600 00 

5 8 0 

5 20 

l i t .00 
6,660.00 

14.80 

4,520 00 

158 00 

0 1 0 

7 9 0 

4,170 00 

3,30 

3,80 

14,000,00 

1,20 

6 6 0 

47,50 

J 

UJ 

UJN* 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

J 

UJ 

BJ 

J 
J 
J 

BJ 

J 

UJN 

BJ 

BJ 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

JE 

MW-10 

Dissolved 
239-28,9 
5/13/93 

40 80 

17,90 

3,50 

5 2 0 

0 5 0 

1 7 0 

21,800,00 

5.80 

3.80 

5 3 3 0 

9 7 0 

2 4 0 

3,780,00 

10,00 

O10 

6 1 0 

4,190 00 

2.90 

3 8 0 

13,900,00 

1,20 

3,30 

23,90 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

BJ 

,R 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

J 

MW-11 

Total 
25 1-30,1 
5/13/93 

1,91000 

17 90 

2 3 0 

30 00 

0,50 

1,70 

32,700 00 

5 8 0 

3 8 0 

137 00 

:2,460.00 
7,70 

5,470,00 

108,00 

0 1 0 

6 1 0 

4,090,00 

3,30 

3 8 0 

13,500,00 

1 2 0 

4,50 

29 90 

J 

UJ 

UJN* 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

vlS';;'r 
J 

J 

J 

UJN 

UJ 

BJ 

R 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

BJ 

JE 

Notes; 
Concenti^t ion* above the New York State Drinking Water Quatrty Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are highllighted 
- = No standard available 
U= Analyte was nol detected at the instrument detection limit given 

. B= Reported value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detection limit 
Es Value is estimated due to interferences 
N» Spiked sample recovery was not within control limits 
' ~ Duplicate analysis was not within control limits 
J ^ Estimated value 
H - Rejected during data validation 
M=Duplicale injection precision critaria was not met. 
S=Detem>ined by Method of Starwlard Addition (MSA) 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ng/l) 

NYS 
Drinking Walc i 

Qu^i(> Stand.ard^ 

25 .(K> 

I,IW,K).(K) 

10 00 

50 00 

2I0(M 

3i;o.oii' 

l.'vOC • 

35,1.00,0O 

31,0.00 

) 0 0 

10,00 • 

50,00 

20,000 00 

30000 

Sample Number 
Analysis 
Screened Intenral (It) 
Date Collected 

Aluminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic 

Barium 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Calcium 

Chromium 

Cobalt 

Copper 

Iron 

Lead 

Magnesium -

Manganese 

Meroury 

Nk:kel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Sihrer 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-11 
Dissolved 
2 5 1 - 3 0 1 
5/13/93 

45,70 B 

1790 U 

3.50 U 

22.40 B 

O50 U 

170 U 

31.70000 

5 8 0 U 

3 8 0 U 

• 47.70 

4 8 0 U 

3 40 R 

5,300 00 

4,70 B 

0,10 U 

8,40 B 

3,78000 B 

2,90 U 

3.80 U 

13.000.00 

1.20 UJWN 

3 3 0 U 

2 3 6 0 J 

MW-12 
Total 

25.1-30 1 
5/13/93 

3,700.00 

18.60 

2 3 0 

4 8 2 0 

0 3 6 

1 40 

26,900.00 

6 3 0 

7 8 0 

327.00 
6,360.00 

22.30 
4,840,00 

235,00 

0,10 

9 8 0 

2,960,00 

3,30 

3,30 

7,780,00 

1 20 

5,00 

32,80 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

J 

BJ 

BJ 
• j - . : . « , ̂  

J . 
J 
BJ 

JN 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

UJWN 

UJ 

J 

UJW 

B l 

J 

MW-12 
Dissolved 

25-35 
5 /13^3 

4 3 1 0 0 

17,90 U 

3 5 0 U 

25,80 B 

0 5 0 U 

1.70 U 

26.500 00 

5:80 U 

3.80 U 

119.00 

106 00 

7 2 0 

4,13000 B 

9,70 B 

0 1 0 U 

6,10 U 

2.67000 B 

2 9 0 U 

3.80 U 

7,630 00 

1 2 0 UJWN 

3 3 0 U 

2 4 0 0 J 

Field Blank 
Total 
Pump 

5/13/93 

2 3 5 0 

1790 

2 3 0 

2 5 0 

0 5 0 

1,70 

42,30 

5 8 0 

3,80 

6,40 

90 30 

2 8 0 

68 50 

1,80 

0 1 0 

8 1 0 

188,00 

3,30 

3 8 0 

148,00 

1,20 

3,30 

4,30 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN* 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

BJ 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

R 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJE 

Fiakl Blank 
Dissolved 

Filter 

5/13«3 

39,50 

17,90 

3,50 

2,50 

0 5 0 

1 70 

8 7 2 0 

5 8 0 

3,80 

4 7 0 

1 1 6 0 

2,40 

46,40 

1,80 

0 1 0 

6,10 

227,00 

2,90 

3 8 0 

67 10 

1 2 0 

3 30 

5,10 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

u • 

u 
B 

B 

R 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

B 

UJN 

U 

BJ 

MW-6D 
Total 

90-100 
5/14/93 

82 30 

1860 

2 3 0 

11100 

0 3 0 

140 

21,800 00 

437.00 
2 9 0 

9 70 

898.00 
4,30 

1,500 00 

32 70 

0 1 0 

57 20 

14,200,00 

3 3 0 

3,30 

s?jiS6s:bd:' 
1,20 

2,70 

33,60 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

J 
UJ 

BJ 

J* 
J 

BJ 

JN 

UJ 

J 

J 

UJN 

UJ 

mm 
UJW 

BJ 

J 

MW.6D 
Disso^ed 

90-100 
5/14/93 

2 3 5 0 UJ 

1790 UJ 

3,50 UJ 

7 7 8 0 BJ 

0 50 UJ 

170 UJ 

12.00000 J 

336Mf . ' i i y ( 
3.80 UJ 

4 2 0 UJ 

4 8 0 UJ 

2.10 BJW* 

311.00 BJ 

1 8 0 UJ 

0.10 UJ 

6.10 UJ 

14,70000 J 

2,90 UJ 

3,60 UJ 

mmmmwsm 
1,20 UJWN 

3,30 UJ 

3 4 0 UJ 

MW-7S 
Total 
27-37 

5/14«3 

309,00 

18,60 

2 3 0 

54 30 

0,30 

1,40 

16,600 00 

25 40 

2 9 0 

4,20 

249,00 

3 5 0 

3.420,00 

•'•;'f1,726;6o> 
0,10 

1590 

2,50000 

1650 

3,30 

7,860,00 

1,20 

2,10 

4,90 

J 

U 

UJW 

B 

U 

U 

U 

B 

* 
J 

B 

?JjfICf 
u 
B 

B 

UJWN 

u 

UJW 

u 
B 

MW-7S 
Dissolved 

27-37 
5/14/93 

23 50 

17 90 

3 5 0 

16,20 

0,50 

1 70 

15,500 00 

5 8 0 

3,80 

7,10 

4 8 0 

180 

3,21000 

1,80 

0 10 

6,10 

2,530 00 

2 « ) 

3 8 0 

7,600 00 

1,20 

3 3 0 

5,70 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

B J W 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

BJ 

«3 

IO 

^ * 

Notes: 
Corwentratk>ns at>ove the New York State Drinking Water Quattty Standards referenced in TatAe 2-12 are highllighted 
- 3 No starKJard availat)te 
IJa Analyte was not detected at the instrument detection limit given 
B= Reported value is between the instrument detection limit and the contract required detectkm limit 
E<= VaKie is estimated due to Interferences 
N= Spiked samf^e recovery was not within control limits 
*B Duplicate analysis was not within control limits 
J= Estimated value 
R= Rejected during data validation 
M=Duplic8le injection precision criteria vras not met. 
S=Detemiined by Method of Standard Addition (MSA) 
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TABLE 2 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND I DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

EXISTING MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS , 
Drinking W.itcr 

Quality Standards 

25,00 

1,000,00 

10 00 

50,00 

200,00 

300.00 

15 00 

35,000,00 

3lrotH) 

2 00 

10 00 

50 00 

20,000.00 

300 00 

Sample Number 
Analysis 
Screened Inten/al (ft) 
Dale Collected 

Aluminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic 

Barium 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Calcium 

Chromium 

Cobalt 

Coppor 

Iron 

Lead 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-7D 
Tolal 

90-100 

5/14/93 

237.00 

1860 

2.30 

88 30 

0.30 

140 

13.400 00 

22.00 

2.90 

5 9 0 

427.00 
5.10 

3,64000 

2 1 0 0 

O10 

1330 

3,120 00 

3,30 

3 3 0 

11,400,00 

1,20 

2,10 

25 70 

J 

U 

UJW 

B 

U 

U 

U 

6 
* . - • ' ? , ' 

J 

B 

JN 

U 

B 

B 

UJW/N 

U 

UJW 

U 

MW-7D 
Dissolved 

90-100 
5/14/93 

2 3 5 0 

1790 

3 5 0 

77,80 

0,50 

1,70 

11,000,00 

5,80 

3 8 0 

4 2 0 

4 8 0 

2 0 0 

3,350 00 

1 0 9 0 

0.10 

6 10 

2.940 00 

2 9 0 

3.80 

11.100.00 

1.20 

3 3 0 

9 3 0 

UJ 

UJ 

UJW 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

B J W 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJWN 

UJ 

BJ 

PW-2 
Total 

2163 -2263 
5/14/93 

36 50 

18.60 

2 30 

3380 

0 30 

140 

4,990,00 

3 3 0 

2,90 

-." ",• ,'"46'2.d0 ^ 
5570 

14,60 

2,290,00 

28,30 

0 1 0 

4,20 

1.390 00 

3 3 0 

3 3 0 

7,13000 

1,20 

2,10 

89,20 

B 

U 

UJW 

B 

U 

U 

B 

U . 

U 

B-

B 

JN 

U 

u 
B 

UJWN 

U 

UJW 

U 

PW-2 

Dissolved 
2163-226,3 

5/14/93 

28 60 

20 10 

3 5 0 

34 00 

0 5 0 

1,70 

4,820 00 

5 8 0 

3,80 

203.00 
29 50 

11.70 

2,230,00 

28 20 

O10 

6 1 0 

1,140 00 

2,90 

3 8 0 

7,080 00 

- 1.20 

3.30 

43.30 

BJ 

BJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

^.„.,„;., 
BJ 

J* 

BJ 

J 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ 

UJ 

UJ 

J 

UJN 

UJ 

J 

Field Blank 
Total 
Pump 

5/14/93 

32 00 

1860 

2.30 

1.10 

0 3 0 

1.40 

10900 

my^uJBd-
2,90 

2,70 

275.00 

3 3 0 

3120 

6 0 0 

0.10 

30 00 

93 60 

3 3 0 

3 3 0 

172.00 

120 

2.10 

4.80 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

8 

U 

U 

* 
J 

B 

BJN 

U 

B 

U 

UJN 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

Field Blank 
Dissolved 

Filter 
5/14/93 

2 3 5 0 

17 90 

3.50 

2 5 0 

O50 

1.70 

42.30 

5 8 0 

3.80 

4.20 

4 8 0 

1 70 

46 40 

1 8 0 

0 1 0 

6 10 

18800 

2 9 0 

3 8 0 

66 20 

120 

3 3 0 

3 4 0 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

BJ* 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJ 

UJN 

UJ 

UJ 

t ^ 

9 
^ 
^ 

Notes: 
Coricentrations above the New York Stale Drinking Water Quality Standards referenced in Table 2-12 are hlghltighted 
- = No standard available 
U= Analyte was not delected al tt>e Instrument detection limit given 
B= Reported value is t>etween the instrument detection limit and the contract required detectkm limit 

E - Value is estimated due to interferences 
,N= Spiked sample recovery was rrat within control limits 
* - Duplk:ate analysis was not within control limits 
J - Estimated value 
R= Rejected during dala vatklation 
M=Duplicate injection precision criteria was not met. 
S-Determined by Method of Standard Addition (MSA) 

19-Sef>-94 Paqe 6 of 6 R01IN0.WB1 



TABLE 3 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT OROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE OROANICS ANALYTIC/VL RESULTS (ug/I) 

1 Sampto Number 
1 Sampto Type 
p«»pth Interval (ft) 
IDateCoitocled 

IChloromethane 
. Vlnyt Chlortde 
1 Bromomethane 
1 Chloroethane 
1 Fluorotrtchloromethane 
1,1-Dichloroethene 
Methytene Chlortde 

1 trans-1,2-Olchloroethene 
1.1-Dlchloroethane 
cla-1,2-Dlchloroethene 

1 Chtoroform 
1.1,1-Trichloroethane 

1 Carbon Tetrachloride 
|l.2-Dlchloroethane 
1 Triehtoroettiene 
11,2-Dichloropropane 

trans-l ,3-Dlchloropropene 
cis-1,3-Olchloropropene 
1.1.2-Trtchloroethane 
Tetrachloroelhena 

1 Chlorodibromomethane 
Chlorabenzene 

1.1.2,2-Tetrachloroethane 
M-Dlchiorobenzene 
P-Olchlorot>enzene 

p-Dichlorot)enzene 

1 0P1-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 u 

• 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u. 

1 DPI-48-50 

48-50 
Oa/16/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

. 1 u 
1 u 
r u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP1-66-68 
Groundwater 

66-68 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 

12 
8 
1 U 
3 
1 
3 

52 
1 U 
1 U 

25 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
4 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP2-34-36 
Giuufidwater 

34-36 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 

' 2 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u . 

• 1 U 

1 0P2-66.68 
Groundwater 

66-68 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
5 
1 u 
1 u 
2 
1 U 
2 

23 
1 U 
1 U 

13 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 

- 3 
• 1 U 

1 u 
1 U ' 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP3-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/16/93 

• 1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
5 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

-. 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP3-50-S2 

50-52 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-PW-081693 
Decon water 

• 
08/16/93 

1 U 
• 1 U 

1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 

1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u-
1 u 

1 DP-FB-081693 1 
Field Blank 

-
08/16«3 

1 U 

t ' " 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

c t 

c ^ 

Notes: 
U» Analyte was not detected at the Instrument detection limit given 
B" Reported value Is between the instrument detection limit and Ihe contract required detection limit 
E" Value is estimated due to Interferences t . . 
J3 Estimated valua ^ 
W^ Post-dlgesllon spike for Furnace AA analysis out bf control limits, while 
Rs Rejected during data valldatkm 
XI=1.5 Dilution 
X2=1.250 Dilution 

M-Mr 



TABt^ 3 
CIRCUTTRON CORTORATION SITE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT OROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE OROANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (fig/l) 

1 Sampto Numl)er 
1 Sampto Type 
Depth Interval (ft) 

iDateCoaactad 

|chk)rcmelhane 
Vbiyl Chvor;ide 

1 Bromomstfiane 
Ichloroetnane 
1 Fluoro^rtrhkirometliane 
1,1-DluhJordethene 

JMethytone Chtoride 
1 trans-1,2-Dtohk>roethene 
1,1-Dk^tor<}ethan« 
cis-l ,2-Dichk)roefhene 

{Chtoroioin 
1,1,1-Tri&^»k)roelhane 
CarboT) Tetrachtoride 
1,2-Dleh{.3nwthane 
Ti1chlo;«i)lf;«ne 
1,2-Dlchkiropropana 
Bromodtohtorometliane 
trans-1,3^0ichioropropene 
cto-1,3-Cichloropropene 
1,1,2-Trtchtoroelhano 
Tetractikxoethene 
Chtonxituiwnomethane 

Bromoform 
1,1,2,2-TetrBchtoroethano 
M-OtohiOcobenzene 
P-Dtohtorobenzene 
O-Dfchloroberaene 

1 OP-TB-081flfa 
Trip Blank 

• 
08/16/93 

1 U 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U'. 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
.1 u 
1 u 

. 1 0 

1 DP4-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 1 u 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
8 

' 1 U 
•1 U 

' 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP4-5a-52 
Groundwater 

50-52-
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
4 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
i u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPS*5(V52 

50-52 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 U ' 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
3 
1 U 
1 U 

16 
3 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

10 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 

1 DP5-62^4 
Groundwater 

62-64 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

10 
1 u 
1 u 
9 
2 
1 U 

37 
1 U 
1 U 

34 , 
1 U \ 

, 1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 

• 1 u 
3 
1 U 
1 u . 
1 u • 
1 U : 

- 1 u . 
1 u 
1 u 

1 0P5-80-82 
Groundwaler 

eas2 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

17 
1 U 
1 U 
5 
4 
1 U 

64 
1 U 
1 U 

78 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
5 
1 u 
.1 U 
1 u 
1 u 

. 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPfr34-38 

34-36. 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
2 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u-
1 u 

1 DP6-5(M2 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/17/93 

1 u • 
1 U 
' l U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u . 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP6-64-66 ] 
Groundwaler 

64-66 
08/17/93 

1 U 
1' u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
5 
1 U 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 

25 
1 U 
1 U 

11 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

Notes: 
U> Anatyts was not detected at tlie Instrument detectton limit given 
B ' Repacked value la between the instrument detectton llmR and ttie contract required deleclton HmR 
E'Valine Is estimated due to interferences ' i 
J> EatlmtAed value 
W=* Post-digeslton spike (or Fumace AA analysis out of control limits, whito 
H " Re|o6!ec} during data valldalton 
X1-1.SD!!u(ton 
X2>1.230 Dilution 

11-May-9ii' 



"̂ •f TABLE 3 
CIRCUrrRON C O R P O R A T I O N SFTE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 Sampto Nuivitjer 
1 Sampto Type 
Depth Intenml (fl) 

1 Date Collected 

1 Chtoromethane 
Vinyl Chtoride 

j Bromomethane 
Chtoroelhane 

1 Fluorotrtchloromethane 
jl.t-Otohtoroethene 
I Methylene Chloride 
1 lrans-1,2-Dtohloroelhene 
1,1-Dtohtoroelhane 
cl9-1,2-Dtohtoroethene 
Chtoroform 
1,1.1-Trichloroelhane 

1 CartMn Tetrachtoride 
1.2-OtohtorDethane 
Trichtoroelhene 
1.2-Dtohtoropropane 

trans-1,3-Dlchtoropropene 
cls-1.3-Dtohtoropropena 
1,1.2-Trtchtoroethane 
Tetrachtoroelhene 
Chtorodlbromomelhane 
Chtorobenzene 
Bromoform 
1,1,2,2-Tetrachloroethane 
M-Dtohlorobenzene 
P-Dtohtorobenzene 

p-Dtohtofobenzene 

1 DP-FB-081793 
y Ftokl Blank 

-
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

• 1 u 

1 DP-TB-081793 
Trip Blank 

-
08/17/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP6-8a62 
Groundwaler 

80-82 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

23 
1 U 
1 U 
3 
3 
2 

110 
1 U 
1 U 

23 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U j 
1 U 
1 U 

20 
1 u 

. 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP7-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
3 
1 u 
1 U 
8 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

• 1 u 
1' u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP7-50-52 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/18«3 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
5 
1 U 
1 U 

22 
10 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 

21 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
•1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP8-50-52 
GrouTKKvater 

50-52 , 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
2 
1 U 

1 u 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u , 
1 u 

1 DPfr«4-66 

64«6 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
9 
1 U 
1 U 
5 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U j 
1 U 
1 u 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u , 
1 u 

1 DPfr8&82 
Groundwater 

8(M2 
08/18/93 

1 U'^ 
1 u 
1 U' 
1 u 
1 u 

1 ^ 
1 u 
1 u 
2 

1 u 
1 U 

10 
1 U 
1 U 
5 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 

, 2 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 

• 1 u -
1 u 
1 u 

I DP9-34-36 1 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 

1 1 u 
1 U 

1 u 
2 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

€A 

0> 

Notes: 
U> Analyte was not delected at the instrument detectton HmK given 
B" Reported value to between Itie Instniment detectton Hnft and the contract required detection limit 
Es Value to estimated due to Interferences ' 
J= Estimated value 
Ws Post-dlgestton spike for Fumace AA analysis out of control limits, while 
Rs Rejected during dala valldalton 
Xlsl.SOIIutton 
X2=1.250Dilulten 

^1-Ma«'«'« 
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TABLE 3 
CiRcurrRON C O R P O R A T I O N SFTE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE OROANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

Notes: 
U" Anulylit was not detected at Itie instrument deleclton HmH given 
B" Refioiitd value to between Ihe instrument detectton limiCand the contract required detection llmK 
Es Value fs estimated due lo interferences > 
Js Estimated value 
Ws Post^dlgeslton spike for Fumace AA analysto out of control Hmlls, while 
Rs Rejiscied during data valktatton 
XI s i .5 Dilution 
X2s1.2S0DIIulton 

1 Sampto Number 
1 Sampto Type 
Depth Ineefval(n) 

iDaleCoi^ted 

j Chlorcmtithane 
Vinyl Chbride 

1 Bromomr:4hane 
1 Chtoroethane 
I FluoroiJrtehkjromethane 
1,1-Dtohixoelhene 
Melh/ens Chtoride 

1 Irans-t ,2 DSchloroettiene 
1,1-DkrJil'Xoethane 
cl8-1,i2:-Dlchk>roethene 

1 Chtoroform 
1.1.1-Trichloroethane 
CartKm tetrachtoride 
1.2-Dtohkireelhane 
Trichtoroelhene 
1,2-Dtohtoropropane 
Bromodtohtoromettiane 
trans-1,3-Ok:htoropropene 
cto-1,3-Oichtoropropene 
1,1,2-lrichloroethane 
Tetractik>roelhene 
Ct\toroditKomomelhane 
Chlorobenzene 
Bromoform 
1,1,2,2-Tetrachtoroelhane 
M-Dtohiorobenzene 
P-Dtohtorot>enzene 

p-Dteh^at>enzene 

1 DPMO-52 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

.1 u . 

1 DP9-64-66 
Groundwater 

64-66 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 

14 
1 U 
1 U 
3 
1 
3 

53 
1 U 
1 U 

22 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1. u 
5 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP&«>-82 
Groundwaler 

m s 2 
08/18«3 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

48 
1 U 
1 U 
7 
5 
1 

160 
1 U 
1 

22 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 

27 
1 U 
1 U • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-TB-081893 
Trip Btank 

• 
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

t ^ " 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-FB-081893 
Ftold Btonk 

-
08/18/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
i u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP7-64-66 
Groundwaler 

64-66 
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 U 
1 u 

12 
6 
1 U 
6 
1 U 
1 U 

14 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

. 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP2-6a^ 
Groundwater 

8042 
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

23 
1 U 
1 U 
5 
3 
1 

94 
1 U 
1 U 

78 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
6 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

- 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP10-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 u ^ 
1 U 

. 1 U • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 

. 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 0-50-52 
Groundwater 

50-52 
08/19/93 

1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
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TABLE 3 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION STTE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT OROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE OROANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 Sampto Number 
1 Sampto Type 
Depth Interval (ft) 
DaleColtocled 

Chk>romelhane 
Vinyl Chtoride 

1 Bromomethane 
1 Chtoroelhane 
Fluorotrichtoromelhane 
1.1-Dtohtoroelhene 
Methytone Chtoride 

1 trans-1,2-Dtohtoroeltiene 
11,1-Dtohtoroelhane 
cto-1,2-Dtehloroelhene 
Chtoroform 
1.1,1-Trichtoroethane 

1 Cartxm Tetrachtorkto 
1,2-Dtohtoroelhane 
Trichtoroelhene 
1,2-Dtohtoropropane 
Bromodtohtoromethane 
trans-1,3-Dtohtoropropene 
clft-1,3-Dtohtoropropene 
1.1,2-Trtehtoroelhane 
Tetrachtoroelhene 
Chtorodlbromomelhane 

Bromofomi . 
1,1,2,2-Telrachloroelhane 
M-Dlchtorobenzene 
P-Dtohtorobenzene 

p-Dtohtorobenzene 

1 DPia«4«6 
Groundwater 

64-66 
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 u 

• 1 u 
1 u- ,• 
1 U 
3 
1 U 
1 U 
3 
1 U 
1 u 

11 
1 u 
1 u 
9 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

• 1 u 
, 2 

' 1 U 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U" 

. 1 u 

I DP11-34-38 
Groundwaler 

34-36 
08/19/93 

1 U 
_ 1 u 

1 U 
1 u • 
1 u-

[ 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u • • 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP11-50-52 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u ' 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-FB-081993 
Ftoto Btonk 

-
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
t u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
t u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-TB-08ig93 
Trip Btonk 

-
08/19/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 2-34-36 
1 Groundwater 

34-36 
08/20/93 

• 1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

21 
1 U 
1 U 

120 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
3 
1 u 
1 U' 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP12-5(W2 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/20/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

17 
1 
1 U 
1 
1 U 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 • 1 
1 c 
3 
1 U 
1 U 
.1 u • 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 2 - 6 4 ^ 
Groundwaler 

64-66 
08/2(V93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u • 
1 U 

10 
1 U 
1 U 

13 
3 
1 U 

33 
1 U 
1 U 

43 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

1 u I 
1 U 
s 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP13<M-36 "1 
Groundwater 

34-36 
0a«)/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
9 
1 u 
1 u 

45 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

Notes: 
Us Analyte was not detected at the instrument detectton limit given 
Bs Reported value to between the Instrument detectton limit and the contract required detectton limit 
Es Value to estimated due to Interferences ' i 
Js Estimated vakie 
Ws Post-dlgestton spike for Furnace AA analysto oiit of control limits, while 
Rs Rejected during data valldalton 
XI =1.5 Dilution 
X2»1.250 Dilution 

11-Mav-fl 



a§ TABLE 3 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 Sampto Number 
Sampto Type 
Depth Interval (ft) 
Date Coiiected 

Ichloromiithane 
Vinyl Chloride 
Bromcmalhane 

1 Chloroethane 
1 Fluorcirichloromelhane 
1,1-Dbhtoroethene 
Methŷ er̂ a Chloride 

1 lrans-1,2-Dichloroethene 
1,1-Dichi')roelhane 
cls-1,2-D!chtoroelhene 
Chloroform 
1,1,1-Trichtoroelhene 

1,2-Dtehtoroelhane 
Trichkrwithene 
1,2-Dtohl')ropropane 
Bromodtohtoromethane 
trans-1,3^ Otohloropropene 
cto-1,3-Dtohtoropropene 
1,1,2-Trichtoroelhane 
Tetrac^itoroethene 
Chlorodibromomethane 
ChloroCwnzene 
Bromoform 
1,1,2,2-Talnichloroelhane 
M-Dtehtorobenzene 
P-Dtehterobenzene 

p-Dlchtorobenzene 

1 DP13-S(V«2 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
Ofly20«3 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 U 
1 U 
8 
4 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

.1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 3^1-66 
Groundwater 

64-66 
08«)/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

10 
1 U 
1 U 
8 
2 
1 

40 
1 U 
1 U 

36 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
2 
1 U 
1 u 

' 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 

1 DP13-80-82 
Groundwater 

80-82 
Oa«)/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
5 
1 u 
1 u 
5 
6 

52 
21 
1 u 
1 U 

21 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

' 1 u 
1 u 

15 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 4-64-66 
Groundwaler 

64-66 
08/20/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
2 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
2 

12 
1 U 
1 U 
4 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

• 1 u 
1 u 
1 • 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
.1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-TB-082093 
Trip Btonk 

• 
08/20/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U • 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
t u 
1 u 
1 u 
1-U 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-FB-082093 
Fleto Btonk 

. 
08/20/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u i 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP15-34^ 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/24/93 

i ^ " 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
4 
9 
1 u 
4 
1 U 
1 U 
3 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

• 1 u . 
•1 u 
4 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

• 1 u 
', 1 u 
, 1 u 

1 DPI 5-50-52 
Groundwater 

50-52 
08/24/93 

1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

22 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u . 
i u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DPI 6-34-36 
Groundwater 

34-36 
08/24/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

12 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
t u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

C l 

Ol 

Notes: 
Us Analyte was not delected al the Instrument detectton llmR given 
Bs Reported value to between Ihe Instrument detectton limit and Itie contract required detection limit 
Es Value to estimated due lo Interferences 
Js Estimated value 
Ws Post-dlgeslion spike for Fumace AA analysto out of control limits, while 
Rs Re|ecred during dala valldalton 
X1=1.5D!lulton 
X2=1.250 Dilution 

ll-May-94'' 



TABLE 3 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

FOCUSED FEASIBILrrY STUDY 
DRIVEPOINT GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 Sampto Number 
Sampto Type 
Depth Inlen/al (ft) 
Dale Collected 

{chtoromethane 
Vinyl ChtorkJe 
Bromomethane 

1 Chloroethane 
1 Fluorotrtohtoromelhane 
I.IDtohtoroethene 
Methytene Chloride 
lrans-1,2-Dlchloroethene 
1,1-Dfchtoroethane 
cls-1,2-Otehloroelhene 

Ichtorofonn 
1,1,1-Trtchtoroethane 
Carixm Tetrachtoride 
1,2-Dtehfc)roelhane 
Trichloroethene 
1,2-Dtohtoropropane 
Bromodtohtoromethane . 
trans-1,3-Dtohloropropene 
cto-1,3-Dtohtoropropene 
1,1.2-Trtchtoroelhane 
Tetrachtoroelhene 
Chtorodlbromomelhane 
Chtorotwnzene 
Bromoform 
1,1,2,2-Telrachtoroethane 
M-Dtohtorobenzene 
P-Dtohtorol>enzene 
0-Dtohtorobenzene 

1 DP16-50-52 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/24/93 

1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 1 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 

• 1 u . 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

. 1 u-

1 DP1&«4-66 
Groundwaler 

64-66 
08/24/93 

• 1 U 
l . U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

• 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u. 
1 u 
1 u 

1 OP17-34-36 
1 Groundwater 

34-36 
08/24/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u . 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u-
i u 

, 1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP17-50-52 
Groundwaler 

50-52 
08/24/93 

• l . U 
1 U 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
r u 
i' 

I 'u 
2 

1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

: 1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 0P17-64-66 
Groundwater 

64-66 
08/24/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
3 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 
1 U 

15 
1 U 
1 U 
7 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 

. 1 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-TB-082493 
Trip Btonk 

-
08/24/93 

1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

1 DP-FB-082493 1 
Fleki Btonk 

-
08/24«3 

1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 

1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 U 
1 U 
1 u 
1 U 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 
1 u 

Notes: 
Us Analyte was not detected at the Instrument detectton limit given 
Bs Reported value Is lietween Ihe instrument detectton limit and the contract required detection HmK 
Es Value to estimated due lo Interferences * i 
Js Estimated value 
Ws Post-dlgesllon spike for Fumace AA'analyste out of control limits, while 
Rs Rejected during data valldalton 
XI s i .5 Dilution 
X2s1.250 Dilution 

11-Mflv-J 



TABLE 4 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDV - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 
VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 NYS 
D r i i d i i i i l W l l e r 

I Quality' S u a d a n l j 

5 

" 2 

5 

j 3 

5 

5 

5 

5 

7 

J 

. 
5 

5 

5 

5 

3 

5 

3 

5 

3 

0.7 

I 5 

5 

5 

5 

5 

3 

5 

«.' 
3 

4.7 

4.7 

5 

Sample Number 

Deplh Interval ( f l ) 

Dale Co l lcc lcd 

ChlonHDr. i iunc 

Bnx&QmetKfcnc 

VinyP a i o r i d c 

Chloroethane 

Methy lene Chlor ide 

Acetone 

Carbon Di iu lTidc 

1,1-Dichloroelbene 

1,1.Dichloroethane 

c i i - t . 2 .D ich lo roe thenc 

t ram-1.2-Dich loroethenc 

Ch lo ro fonn 

1,2-Dichloroethane 

2.Butanone 

l . l . l - T r i ch lo roe lhane 

Caibon Tetrachlor ide 

Bromodichloromethane 

l ,2 .Dich loropropane 

c i l - 13 -D ich lo rop ropene 

Tr ich lo roe thene 

1,1,2-Triehloroethane 

l ,2-DibromoeUi«ne 

Benzene 

tnns -13-D ich lo ropn>pcnc 

B romo fonn 

4 .Me lhy l -2 .Penunone 

2-Hexanonc 

Temch lo roc thcnc 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1,2,2-Tetrachloroethane 

Toluene 

Chlorobcnzene 

Ethylbenzene 

StvTcnc 

1.2-Dichlorobenzcnc 

Xylenes( to la l ) 

i ,3 -D ich lo robcn7 jnc 

1.4-Dich lorobenzene 

1,2.Dtbromo-3-cKloropropanc 

Tota l V O C s 

Tota l T ICs 

Tota l T I C Concentrat ion 

M W - 2 D 

90-100 

2/2*194 '. 

1.0(1 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

2.00 U 

5.IHI J 

1.0(1 U 

3.00 

1.00 

3.00 

I.OO U 

2.(HI 

I.IHI U 

3.00 U 

s'OM^yy 
1.0(1 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

-. r?-** 
1 00 u 

l.(KI U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

l.(W U 

1.00 u 

3.(KI U 

3.00 U 

4.1K) 

l l H I U l 

l.OII U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

1.0(1 . U 

I.IKI U 

I.IKI U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 I j 

I.IHI U 

4fl.lH) J 

0 

01HI 

MW-IS 

25-33 

2/22«4 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

2.00 U 

2.110 1 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

0.50 J 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

3.0(1 U 

2.00 J 

l.(HI U 

1.00 u 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

l.(XI U 

I.IHI UJ 

1.00 U 

I.IHJ U 

1.00 U 

1,00 U 

IIHl U 

3,IHI U 

5.IHI U 

IIHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IKI U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

0,10 J 

IIHI U 

4,60 J 

0 

OIHI 

MW.JS 

2838 

2/22«4 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

2.00 U 

3.00 R 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

2,00 

I.IH) U 

1.0(1 U 

1.0(1 U 

I.IHI U 

500 U 

' <.00J'^ 
1.0(1 U 

1,00 U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

0,05 I 

IIHI U 

1,00 U 

I.IH) U 

1.00 U 

1.0(1 U 

I.IHI U 

5.(KI U 

5.IH) U 

0.20 J 

I.IH) UJ 

I.IHI U 

I.IKI U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI U 

I.IKI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IKI U 

I.IHI U 

8.25 J 

0 

O.IKl 
• 1 

MW^S 

24-34 

2/21W 

100 U 

1.00 U 

0.20 J 

2.00 

2.00 U 

5.00 R 

100 U 

200 

'M-W^M 1 00 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

300 U 

' 'jMOtLOO y j 
1.00 u 

1.00 u 

I.IH) U 

1.0(1 u 

1.00 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

OlO J 

i.oo UJ 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

500 U 

" 22.00 

lOO u 

I.IHI U 

0.06 J 

0.711 J 

1.00 u 

I.IHI U 

I.IHIU 

l.(H) U 

1.00 u 

0.10 J 

l.(KI U 

4447.06 J 

3 

24.37 JN 

MW-4D 

90.100 

l a i m 

l.(HI U 

l.OU u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

200 U 

3.00 R 

100 u 

i^^Mgt. 
r^Wiiiijif. 

0.20 J 

3.00 

2.00 

5.00 U 

.i^m^Ss. 
1.00 u 

1.00 ,u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

' jaoo ' " 
100 u 

070 J 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.0(1 u 

3.00 U 

5(H) U 

" 38.00' 

100 u 

I.IHI U 

I.IK) U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

359.90 J 

2 

7.70 JN 

FteU Blank 

-
2 n V H 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.00 

3.00 R 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.10 J 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

loo ' u 

i.od u 

3.00 u 

3.00 U 

I.IHIU 

100 UJ 

1,00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

l.(H) U 

0,07 J 

1.00 u 

OOI J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.23 J 

0 

OOO 

TripBliuk 

-
2/21/94 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

300 

3.00 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.20 J 

1.00 u 

5.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

100 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 V 

-1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 U l 

100 u 

5.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

6.20 J 

0 

0.00 

MW-IS 

23-35 

2/22«4 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

I.OO u 

0.20 J 

2<» U 

3.00 J 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

' 0.70 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

0.40 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.70 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.20 J 

1.00 u • 

5.20 J 

3 

11.30 JN 

MW.3D 

90-100 

2/22fl4 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.00 u 

3.00 R 

l o o u 

Si^^i.-« 
4.00 

1.00 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

^ S B i l 
100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

^Bi?*^'j'. 
100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

500 U 

I M 
100 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1,00 u 

1.00 u , 

1,00 u 

1,00 u 

010 J 

1,00 u 

75,10 J 

0 

0,00 

Conccntntions above the Ne%« Yorl Sutc Drinking Water Standards rercrcnc«d in Table 2-12 arc highlighted 

- B No sundard ivailabk 

U - Anahie w u not detected at the instrurocnl detection limit given 

B« Reponed value ii between the instrumeni dcieclion limil and the contnci required detection limit 

E - Vclue is enimated due lo interferences 

J- Estimated value ^ 

SS • Preiumptive evidence for pretence of analvte. estimaied quantitv 

Ro Rejected during dau validation 

XI-1.5 Dilution 

X2-1.25UDiluUon 
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TABLE 4 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDV - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 

MONITORING WELLS 
VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

NYS 

Drinkini Water 

Quality Standanb 

07 

5 

-

4.7 

4.7 

4.7 

Sample Number 

Depth Intenal (ft) 

Dale Collected 

ChloroiDelhane 

Vinyl Chloride 

Oloroethanc 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Caibon Disulfide 

1,1-Dichloroclhenc 

l.l-Dichloroelhine 

cis-U-Dichloroclhcnc 

trani. 1,2.Dichlorocthcnc 

Utlorofonn 

1.2-Dichloroethane 

2-Butanone 

1.1,1-Trichloroethane 

Carbon Tetrachloride 

l>Dichloropropanc 

ci l- U-Dichloropropenc 

Trichloroethene. 

Dibromochloroniethane 

1.1,2-Trichloroelhane 

Benzene 

tranj-1,3-Dichloropropcnc 

Bromoform 

4-Methyl-2-Penlanone 

2-He\anone 

Tetrachloroethene 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1,2,2-Tetrachlorocthane 

Toluene 

Chlorobcnzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrene 

1.2.Dichlorobcnzenc 

Xylenes(total) 

1.3-Dichlorobenzenc 

1.4-Dichlorobcnzcnc 

l,2.Dibromo-3-chloropropane 

Toul VOCi 

ToulTlCl 

Toul TIC Conc«ntnlion 

MW.5S 

24-34 

2/23W 

1.0(1 U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

1.0(1 U 

2.IHI U 

5IHI R 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

I.IHI 

I.IH) U 

1.011 U 

I.IKI U , 

1,0(1 U 

5(KI U 

;.,;27.00' -

1,IHI U 

I.IH) U 

I.IHI U 

i:iHI U 

0.09 J 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.0(1 U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U 

3.IK) U 

5.IKI U 

I.IKI 

I.IKI U 

I.IH) U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IH) U 

I.IHI U 

l.OII U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IH) UJ 

29.09 J 

II 

O.IHI 

MW-SD 

90.100 

imm 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

l.lHI u 

2.0(1 U 

5.011 R 

I.IKI U 

2.IKI 

0.40 J 

11.411 J 

I.IHI U 

IIHI U 

1,0(1 U 

5 0(1 U 

17.00 

1,0(1 U 

1.0(1 u 

1.0(1 u 

l.(Kl U 

- IIKI 

IIKl U 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

IIKI UJ 

IIHI U 

5,IHI U 

5,(KI U 

3,IK1 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

IIHI U 

1,IK1 U 

IIKI U 

0,116 J 

IIHI UJ 

22,86 J 

11 

OIKI 

Field BUnk 

-
203^4 

IIHI U 

1,00 U 

1,00 U 

100 U 

3,IH) 

5,(K) R 

IIKI U 

100 U 

IIKI U 

l,IKI U 

l,IKI U . 

0,311 J 

1,IKI U 

5.00 U 

l.OII U 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

I.IH) U 

I.IHI U 

l.OII U 

I.IKI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI UJ 

I.IHI U 

5.IHI U 

5.0(1 U 

l.(Hl U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

IIHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

IIHI UJ 

3.30 J 

0 

IIIHI 

Trip BUnk 

2/23S4 

1,00 U 

1,00 u 

1,00 u 

1,00 u 

3.00 

3.00 J ' 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1 00 U 

1.0(1 u 

100 U 

0.30 J 

1.00 U 

3.00 U 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1,00 u 

1.00 u 
] 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

I.IKI U 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 UJ 

I.OO u 

5.00 U 

5.00 U 

I.IKI U 

I.IKI U 

I.IKI U 

I.IK) U 

I.IKI U 

1.00 U 

I.IK) U 

I.IKI U 

l.(HI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI U 

I.IHI UJ 

6.30 J 

0 

O.IHI 

MW-ID 

90-100 

vaf» 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

• 1.00 u 

2.00 u 

5.00 R 

IIH) U 

i?=¥*^jc?E 
?>S*:»*i^ 

4.(KI 

1.00 u 

100 u 

0.50 J 

5.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

KK) U 

K L M '2;, 
100 u 

0.70 J 

i.oo U 

I.OO U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

3.00 U , 

5 0(1 U 

; ' °.1».00 'k 

10(1 u 

1.00 u 

I.IHI U 

1.00 u 

I.IHI U 

1.00 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.0(1 U 

I.IHI U 

1.00 u 

I.IHI UJ 

' 
234.20 J 

3 

6.80 JN 

MW-4S 

24.8-348 

m * l 9 i 

1.00 U 

1 00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

2.00 u 

3.00 R 

100 u 

060 J 

sss«.-r 100 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

l.do u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.70 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 u 

5.00 U 

2.00 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

100 u 

O50 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.00 u 

O06 J 

1.0(1 u 

12786 J 

2 

33.90 JN 

Held Blank 

2n4»4 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.00 

5.00 R 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

O30 J 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 UJ 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.(10 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

5.00 u 

. 1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.0(1 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

2.30 J 

0 

0.00 

Trip Blank 

2/24W4 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.00 

5.00 R 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.20 J 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 U 

3.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

0.10 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u . 

i.ix) u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

I.OO u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.30 J 

0 

OOII 

MW.6D 

90.100 

2/24/94 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

. 2.00 u 

5.00 R 

100 u 

^ » U I 8 ' - E 
400 

i^-"? . 
O 3 0 J 

2,00 

2,00 

3,00 u 

^cSoilJI 
1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

_ 43.00 

1.00 u 

100 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 U 

300 U 

37.00 

100 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

I.OO u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.03 J 

1.00 u 

575.33 J 

2 

195 JN 

Conccntntions above the New Yori State Drinking Water Sundards referenced in Tabic 2-12 are highlighted 

- - No stuidord available 

U ' Analvte w u not detected at the instrumeni detection limit given 

B^ Reported value is between the instrumeni detection (imit and the conu^cl required detection limit 

E> Value ii eitimated due to interferences 

jo Estinuted value 

JN ~ Presumptive evidence for presence of analvte. estimated quantit\' 

R- Rejected during data validation 

XI-1.5 Dilution 

X2-1.250 Dilution 
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TABLE 4 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND li DATA 

FOCUSED FEASIBILITY STUDY - GROUNDWATER SAMPLING 
MONITORING WELLS 

VOLATILE ORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

1 NYS 
Drinking Waler 

I Oiality Standards 

5 

5 

5 

Sample Number 

Depth Internal (ft) 

Date Collected 

Chk>roiBethane 

Vinyl aior ide 

Chloroethane 

Methylene Chloride 

Acetone 

Carbon Disulfide 

cis.l.2.Dichloroethene 

trans-1,2-DichloToethenc 

Chlorofonn 

1,2-Dichloroelhane 

2-&uunone 

1.1,1-Trichloroethane 

Carbon Tetrachloride 

BromodichloromeOiane 

1,2-Dichloropropane 

cis-U-Dichloropropcne 

Trichloroethene 

Dibromochloromethane 

1,1.2-Trichloroethane 

l.2.Dibfoffloethane 

Benzene 

nns.|,3-Dichloropropene 

Bromofonn 

4.Methyl-2-Penunonc 

2-HeMnonc 

TctrachloroeUtene 

Bromochioromethane 

1,1,2,2-TetrachioroelhBnc 

Toluene 

Chlorobenzene 

Ethylbenzene 

Styrrne 

1,2.Dichlorobenzenc 

Xylcnet(toul) 

1,3-Dichlorobcnzenc 

1.4-Dichlorobcnzenc 

Toul VOC', 

Toul TICi 

Toul TIC Concentration 

MW-7S 

27-37 

2/24/94 

I.IHI U 

1.0(1 U 

l.(HI U 

1.0(1 U 

2.IK1 U 

5.(K) J 

I.IHI U 

1.00 U, 

IIH) U 

IIKI U 

IIKI U 

MHI U 

1,IKI U 

5,IK1 U 

1,(K) UJ 

1,0(1 U 

1,00 U 

1,0(1 U 

1,00 U 

MHI U 

IIKI U 

1,00 U 

I,(K1 U 

1,00 U 

1,01: U 

1.0(1 U 

5.(HI U 

5.IK1 U 

I.IKI U 

MHI UJ 

I.IKI U 

I.IKI U 

MHI U 

MHI U 

MKl U 

MHI U 

1,0(1 U 

MHI U 

MKl U 

l lK l U 

5,IKI J 

11 

0,IK1 

M W . 7 D 

90-100 

2 / 2 3 W 

, M K l U 

MH) U 

l.OII U 

M K l U 

2.(H) U 

5.011 R 

1 00 U 

•~-J2M, 
2IH1 

2.IKI 

0,(15 J 

MKl U 

O50 J 

<i«\ u 

11120 00 
MHI U 

l O O U 

1,00 U 

1 0 0 U 

„>3l6.06 ; ' 
1 0(1 u 

1,00 u 

1,0(1 u 

1,011 U 

MH) UJ 

IIHI U 

3,0(1 U 

5IH1 U 

23.00 
MKl U 

1,0(1 U 

IIKI U 

MHI U 

MHI U 

MK) U 

MKl U 

MHI U 

MHI U 

MKl U 

MK) UJ 

185,55 J 

11 

I1,IK1 

T r i p B U n k 

2 n i m 

1,0(1 U 

1,00 u 

l.(H) U 

1.00 u 

3.00 

5.(K) R 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.0(1 u 

l.(KI U 

0,20 J 

1,00 U 

5,(HI U 

MHI UJ 

l.OII U 

• MH) U 

MHI U 

l.OII U 

1.00 U 

l.OII U 

1.00 U 

I.IKI U 

MHI U 

I.IH) U 

1.0(1 U 

5,0(1 U 

3,IK1 U 

MHI U 

1,0(1 UJ 

MKl U 

MHI U 

MHI U 

MKl U 

MKl U 

MHI U 

1,0(1 U 

MKl U 

IIHI U 

1,0(1 U . 

3,20 J 

11 

ll,IHI 

PW.2-02 

216 3-226.3 

2/22«4 

1.00 U 

100 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

2.00 U 

2100.00 J 

2.00 • 

1.00 U 

100 U 

O30 J 

100 U 

1.00 U 

OlO J 

500 U 

' " ' ' 6 M i j _ 

100 u 

1.00 u 

• 00 u 

1.00 u 

OlO J 

1.00 u 

I.OO u 

l.OII u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 u 

5.0(1 U 

MH) U 

1.00 UJ 

MH) U 

OlO J 

MKl U 

0,09 J 

1,00 U 

MKl U 

0,70 J 

1.00 U 

l.(K) U 

1.00 U 

280939 J 

1 

3.1 J 

MW.3D-DUP 

90-100 

2/22/94 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

2.00 U 

3.00 R 

1.00 U 

i^SKoSISB 
4,00 

1,00 

1,00 U 

1,00 U 

0,10 J 

5 ( » U 

}Zi*MJ 
100 u 

1,00 u 

1,00 u 

1.00 u 

^Bswsi 
1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

300 U 

7.00 
IIHI UJ 

1,00 u 

1.00 u 

MHI U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

OlO J 

1.00 u 

70.20 J 

0 

O.IHI 

PD-1.02 

17-32 

2/24/94 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

100 U 

0.10 J 

2.00 U 

3.00 J 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

0.30 J 

008 J 

1.0(1 u ' 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

5.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.40 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 u 

5.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.IK) 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

MKl U 

1.00 u 

0.09 J 

0.4 J 

1 u 

9.37 J 

2 

54.9(1 JN 

Trip Blank 

2/25/94 

1.00 U 

^ 1.00 U 

1.00 UJ 

1.00 U 

300 

5.00 R 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

100 U 

1.00 u 

O30 J 

1.00 u 

5.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

500 U 

5.00 U 

1.00 u 

1.0(1 u 

MK) U 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.30 J 

0 

, OOO 

h»W-13 

31-41 

ia i / 94 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.30 J 

0.40 J 

200 u 

3.00 R 

1.00 u 

^^^^^H 
^^^^^BS 2.00 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

500 u 

m ^ > ^ ^ 
1.00 u 

1 00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

4.00 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.06 J 

1.00 u 

I.OO u 

3.00 U 

500 U 

r 184)0 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1 00 u 

0.40 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3083.36 J 

2 

237.00 JN7? 

MW.14 

33J3 

203/94 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

2.00 U 

3.00 R 

1.00 u 

100 

^^p^" 0.90 J 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

500 U 

- 'SMO 
1.00 b 

1.00 U 

1.00 U 

1.00 u 

3.00 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

0.30 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

3.00 u 

3.00 u 

1.0(1 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

040 J 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

100 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

1.00 u 

70.60 J 

2 

11.19 JN 1 

CxHtcenintions above the New YorV Stttc Drinking Water Standards referenced in Tabic 2-12 are highlighted 
• • No nandard available 

U~ AnaKte was not delected al the instrtunent detection limit given 

B~ Reponed value is between the inttrumcni detection limil and the contract required detection limit 

E~ Value is estimated due to interferences 

J* Eilimaled value 

JN - Presumptive evidence for presence of anaKte. estimated quanlitv-

R- Rejected duHng data validation 
Xl-1.5 Dilution 

X2-1.2S0 Dilution 
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TABLE 5 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBLILITY STUDY 

MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

j ^^rSamplc Number 
^ ^ k 

P' 
€U-

Anal><is 
Depth Inlcrvalini 

D:ilc Collcclcd 

AUiminum 

Antimony 

Arsenic 

nnilum 

Beryllium 

Cadmium 

Calcium 

Chromium 

Cohnll 

Copper 

Iron 

l.c.rd 

M.-gncsium 

ManRancsc 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Potassium 

Selenium 

Silicr 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-2n 
Toul 

• 90-100 
2/24/94 

460,00 i 

2«,.in u 

1.10 U 

.8110 B 

020 U 

3,60 B 

I3.6IH1,II0 

17,80 

290 U 

21,50 B 

3^70.00 
28.70 

2,8IHIIMI BE 

304.00 

0 2" U 

16 20 8 

3,220 IM) B 

120 BJW 

2,80 U 

13.300 IK) 

130 BJW 

. 230 U 

256,00 J 

MW-2D 
ni.soKcd 

90-100 
2/24A)4 

20,81) U 

2830 U 

1,30 V 

62.70 B 

0.211 U 

2 70 U 

11.7011.011 

2.60 U 

2.90 U 

5,50 B 

• 2T7.00 

3,40.,, -

2.290,00 BE 

260 00 

0.211 U 

10,80 U 

, 3.IHH),IK1 B 

1.10 U 

2,80 U 

13,100 00 

120 BJW 

2,30 U 

17O00 J 

MW-2S 
Toul 
25.33 

2/21/94 

172.00 B 

28.30 U 

R 

355.IHI 

0.20 , U 

2,70 U 

39.400,00 

4,20 B 

6,30 B 

^ • ' y j ,5so.oo •• v : ' ' • 
i3«,aoo.oa 

. 3,20 JWN 

3.980,0(1 B 

•"••'" 8 7 9 . 0 0 ' - " - ' ; 

O20 u 

10,80 u 

6,630,00 

1,10 U 

990 B 

I3.700,IKI 

R 
290 B 

76,80 

MW-2S 
Dissolved 

25-35 
2/22/94 

20 80 

28,30 

1 30 

58,10 

0,20 

270 

39.71)0,00 

2.60 

2,90 

17,60 

t4«0.00 
R 

. 4.270 00 

646.00 

0 20 

10,80 

7.04000 

1 10 

2,80 

14.700.00 

1 00 

2.10 

5.80 

U 

U 

UJN 

R 

U 

U 

u 
B 

B 

B 

U 

u 

u 
u 

UJWN 

u 
B 

MW.3S 
Toul 
28-38 

2/22/94 

553,00 J 

28.311 UJ, 

R 

177,011 B 

025 B 

2,70 U 

31.500,00 

40,90 J 
n a n B 

992.00 

327.000.00 

6,60 JWN 

3.450,011 B 

' ,y ' .^9T?Myyy 
1)20 U 

1330 B 

,5.180,00 

1.10 U 

21,60 

1I.4IK),00 

R 

6,60 B 

178,00 

M*-3S 
Dissolved 

28-38 
2/22/94 

20,80 U 

28,30 UJ 

1,30 UJN 

11,10 B 

0,20 U 

2,70_ U 

29.200,00 

2,60 U 

2,90 U 

8 10 B 

4,940.00 ; . • 

3.380 00 B 

620.00 

0 20 U 

10.80 U 

5.160,00 

I.IO U 

2.80 U 

11.900 00 

1.00 UJWN 

2,30 U 

10,70 B 

MW-4S 
Toul 
24-34 

2« l f l4 

598,00 

2830 

R 

91,00 

0,211 

2,90 

35.400,00 

" ^ •'},•• 2 8 2 . 0 0 

420 

108,00 

; : 10.800.00 

3,70 

3 330 00 

~ 602.00 

0 20 

14,40 

5.490.00 

1 10 

.2.80 

12.500.00 

R 

3.40 

2050 

J 

UJ 

B 

U 

B 

J 

J ' • • 

B 

JWN 

B 

U 

B 

U 

U 

B 

MW-4S 
Dissolved 

24-34 
2/21/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1.30 

91.40 

0.20 

2.70 

39.000,00 

260 

6,30 

9,90 

9,060.00 

R 

3 590,00 

650.00 

0,20 

1O80 

5,990,00 

1,10 

2,80 

13,600,00 

1 10 

2,30 

8.30 

U 

UJ 

UJN 

B 

U 

u 
J 

u 
B 

B 

\"vr 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

BIWN 

U 

B 

•MW.4b •• 
Toul 

90-100 
2/21/94 

69- ,«. 

2;..30 

R 
105,00 

0,20 

2,70 

15,200,00 

, ' ; " ' ' i : ; : 72 i20 -

5,40 

12 30 

2,moo 
5,40 

3.480,00 

244 00 

020 

25,20 

5,950,00 

1,10 

2,80 

16,500 00 

R 

310 

4880 

J 

UJ 

R 

U 

U 

J 
B 

B 

y:,T;,-'7."-

JWN 

B 

U 

B 

U 

U 

B 

Mw-4b 
Dissolved 

90-100 

2/21/94 

20.80 

28.30 

1,30 

96,90 

020 

270 

15.2IK).00 

2.60 

5.00 

390 

178.00 

R 

3,480,00 

220,ftO 

0,20 

IO80 

6,41000 

1 10 

2,80 

17.100 00 

1 20 

230 

22,30 

U 

U 

UJN 

B 

U 

U 

U 

B 

B 

B 

U 

U 

u 
u 

B W N 

u 

NVS 
Drinking Water 

( ^a l i l y Standards 

25,00 

1,1100 IH) 

lOIKl 

5n,oo 

200,00 

300,00 

15,IHI 

35,IHHI,Oir 

300,00 

200 

10,00 

5O0O 

20,000,00 

300,00 

Concentrations above the NYS Drinking Water Qualitv* Standards referenced in tabic 2-12 arc highlighted 
- = No standard available 
U= Analvte was nol detected at the instniment dcieclion limil gi^c^ 
B^ Reported value is between the instrument detcclion limil and the contract required detection limit 
E'= Value is estimated due (o interferences 
N - Spiked sample recover^' uas nol within control limits 
*= Duplicate analysis was not within control limits 
J= Rstimaled value 
W^ Post-digestion spike for Fumace AA anahsis out of control limits, vthile sample absorbance is less Ihan 50% of spike absorbaiKC 
R= Rejected during data validation 
M'^Duplicatc injection precision criteria was not met. 

/ 
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Sample N u m t i c i 

Ana lvs i i 

Depth I n t c r v , i U r i l 

Dale Co l lcc lcd 

TABLE 5 

CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 

FOCUSED FEASIBLILITY STUDY 
MONITORING WELLS 

INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

"TOTTCX" 
FoLrl 

Field Rlanl 
Disso lved 

FiclJ Bl.nl. 
Dissolved 

MW-iS 
Toul 

25-35 

2/22/94 

MW.I5 
Dissolved 

25-35 

2/22/94 

MW-Jt) 
T o u l 

90-100 

2/22/94 

Dissolvcd 

90-100 

2/22/94 

MW-lb-bUP 
T o u l 

90-100 

2/22/94 

M W - 3 D - D U P 

Dissolved 

90-100 

MW-55 
Tota l 

24-34 

ifiint 

FIV5 
Dr ink ing Water 

Qual i ty Standards 

A lumint t tn 

A n l i m o n y 

Arsenic 

n a i i u m . 

Bcry l t iun) 

("admit im 

Calc ium 

("hromi i im 

Cobalt 

Copper 

I ron 

l^ad 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel . 

PolaSMum 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium . 

Tha l l i um 

Vanadium 

Z inc 

20,80 

2K10 

0 80 

0 20 

2 70 

26 411 

2 60 

2 90 

2 40 

28,90 

1160 

26,80 

1,70 

0,20 

10 80 

348,00. 

1 10 

2 80 

33 70 

2 3 0 

3 10 

U 

U 

N 

U 

U 

V 

B 

u 
u 
B 

B 

UN 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

u. 

20 80 U • 

2 8 3 0 U 

1,30 U J N 

0 80 U 

0,20 U 

2,70 U , 

70 40 B 

2,60 U 

2,90 U 

2,40 U 

6,10 U 

0,60 UN 

26,80 U 

1,70 U 

0,20 U 

10,80 U 

348,00 U 

1 10 U 

2,80 U 

37,80 B 

100 UN 

230 U 

3,10 U 

20,80 U 

28,30 U 

1,30 UJN 

0,80 U 

0,20 U 

2,70 U 

7040 B 

2,611 U 

2 90 U 

2,40 U 

6 1 0 U 

0,60 U N 

26,80 U 

1,70 U 

020 U 

10,80 U 

348IH) U 

1 10 UJW 

280 U 

I29IK1 B 

IIKI UN 

230 U 

3,10 J 

175.IK) B 

28,30 U 

R 

I93IK) B 

020 U 

2,70 U 

75.100.00 

7.70 B 

5.90 B 

17 80 B 

52,600.00: y - i ! 
2.90 B J W N 

5.230,00 

'r,-; 714.00 y y i 
O20 U 

1O80 U 

11.100 00 

I 10 UIW 

2.80 U 

19.20(I.IH) J 

R 

500 B 

21.50 

20,80 U 

28,30 U 

9,80 BJN 

163,00 B 

O20 U 

2,70 U 

77.600,00 

260 U 

290 B 

5,50 B 

23,200.00 

5.580.00 

"U79.00 
0.20 U 

1O80 U 

15.300,00 J 

1,10 U 

2,80 U 

:123,000,00 
i,30 

230 u 

500 B 

BJ 

j \ y 
BJWN 

7 1 9 0 B 

28,30 U 

R 

154 00 B 

0,20 U 

2,90 

I3,7(K).00 

75.20 J 
2 6 4 0 B 

I O 7 0 B 

687.00" :' 
9.50 N 

2.600.00 B 

2,680.00 ' 
0.20 U 

2260 B 

6,170,00 

I 10 U 

2,80 U 

I5,700,1K1 J 

R 

2,30 U 

6790 

2080 U 

28,30 U 

130 UIN 

156 00 B 

020 U 

270 U 

14,500,00 

3,40 B 

21,80 B 

580 B 

189 00 

R 

2,800,00 B 

'• 2,290.00 ; ; ; t v ' ; 
O20 U 

1080 U 

6.440,00 

1.10 U 

2.80 U 

17.300.00 I 

100 UIWN 

230 U 

33 10 

60.10 B 

28,30 U 

154,00 B 

0,20 U 

2,70 y 

13.700.00 

•• 73.4o: 'jy'i-
26,80 B 

13,20 B 

661.00 
860 IWN 

2,62000 B 

2;61p.0O 
020 U 

16 40 B 

6,30000 

1,10 U 

280 U 

15,60000 

R 

2,30 U 

62 10 

2080 U 

28,30 U 

1,30 UIN 

14200 B 

0,20 U 

2.70 U 

14.300 00 

360 B 

1970 B 

920 B 

184.00 

R 

2 700.00 B 

2,270i00 
0.20 U 

1170 B 

6.420 00 

1.10 U 

2.80 U 

16.500 00 

1.30 UJWN 

2.30 U 

46.40 

201.00 

28 30 UI 

260 BIW 

139,00 B 

0,20 U 

2,70 U 

31.700,00 

45,80 

2on U 

' 218.00 
9,79aoo 

3 00 BJW 

3 540 00 BL 

~ 682.00 
0 20 U 

18 40 B 

4,970,00 B 

1 10 U 

2,80 

13,300,00 

100 

230 U 

1130 B 

U 

U 

,25,00 

1,000,00 

10,00 

50,00 

200,00 

3IK),00 

15,00 

35,IHH1,00 

300,00 

2,00 

10,00 

50,00 

20,000,00 

Concentrations above Ihe N Y S D r i n k i n g Water ( ^ l i t v Standards referenced in u b l c 2-12 arc h igh l ighted 

- No s u n d a n l avai lable 

I J - Analv te was not detectct] at Ihe instrument detect ion l im i t g iven 

B " Repotted value is between the instrument detect ion l i m i l and the contract required detection l im i t 

E - Value is est imated due to in le i ferenccs 

N - S p i k e d sample recovery was not w i t h i n con t ro l l imi ts 

* ~ Dupl icate analysis was not w i t h i n cont ro l l i m i u 

J - Est imsted value 

W - Post-digesl ion spike for Furnace A A analysis mi t o f cont ro l l imi ts , wh i le sample absorbance is less than 5 0 % o f spike absorbance 

R- Rejected du r ing d a u va l idat ion 

M-=DuplicaIe in jec t ion precis ion cr i ter ia was not met. 
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TABLE 5 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBLILITY STUDY 

MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

Sample Number 
Analysis 
Depth In tcna l lO) 
Dale Col lcc lcd 

AInminum 

Aniimnnv 

Arsenic 

Barium 

Bcrvllium 

Cadmium 

Colcium 

Chiomium 

Cobalt 

Copper 

Iron 

Uad 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

Mercury 

Nickel 

Poussium 

Selenium 

Silver 

Sodium 

Thallium 

Vanadium 

Zinc 

MW-5S 
Dissolved 

24.34 
2/23/94 

20 80 U 

28,30 U I 

130 UJW 

43 10 B 

0,20 U 

2 70 U 

30.400,00 

260 U 

2,90 U 

29,70 

,-, • 352.00'i>?>-
3,10 JW 

3 . 4 5 0 0 0 B E 

-yfisosto^'syy 
0.20 U 

1080 B 

4.830,00 B 

1,10 U 

2,80 U 

13.200.00 

100 U 

2 3 0 U 

7.50 B 

MW-.*b 
T o u l 

911-100 

imm 

89.50 

28,30 

1 30 

25 311 

0,20 

5 511 

8.1)911,00 

111,40 

2,911 

44,811 

- 9,960.00 
11,20 

911,00 

. 65.40 

020 

1080 

4.460,00 

1.10 

2.80 

6.280.00 

1 00 

2.30 

89.30 

R 

u 
UJW 

B 

u 

u 

BE 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

MW-5D 
Dissolved 
90-100 
2/23/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1-30 

2050 

0,20 

4,80 

8.840 00 

260 

2.90 

20.30 

49,40 

2,10 

917,00 

34,80 

0,20 

T l 40 

4.660,00 

1 10 

2.80 

6.36000 

1.00 

2.30 

5140 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

B 

U 

U 

B 

B 

B 

BE 

U 

B 

B 

UJW 

u 

u 
u 
J 

Field Blank 
Tolal 

2/23/94 

20,80 

28.30 

1.30 

• 0 811 

020 

2,70 

23,10 

260 

2,911 

2,40 

13,80 

1.10 

26 80 

1:70 

020 

1080 

3481)0 

1 10 

2.80 

5610 

1.00 

2,30 

5,90 

U 

U 

UJW 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U • 

B 

B 

UE 

U 

U 

U 

U 

u 
u 
B 

U 

u 
B 

Fielil Blank 
Dissolved 

2/21/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1,311 

0,80 

0,20 

2,70 

106 Oil 

260 

2,90 

2 40 

6,10 

R 

2680 

1,80 

0 20 

10,80 

348,00 

1 10 

2,80 

40,50 

100 

2,30 

3,10 

U 

U 

UJN 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

BIWN 

U 

u 

MW-ID 
Toul 

90-llK) 

2/23/94 

223,00 

28.30 

1.30 

11700 

0.20 

4.30 

13.100 00 

3620 

2.90 

9.00 

•'::f:-:«2i.oo'. 
• 5,30 

4.010,00 

60,10 

020 

94,40 

7.110.00 

1 10 

2,80 

f 20,500.00 
i,oo 
2,30 

114 00 

I 

UI 

UJW 

B 

U 

B 

u 
B 

IW 

BE 

U 

U 

U 
• fy : : "K 

u 
u 
I 

MW-ID 
Dissolved 
90-100 
2/23/94 

2080 

28,30 

1,30 

I05,IKI 

0,20 

270 

12.600.00 

6,40 

2,90 

5,00 

3770 

. 2,70 

3.890.00 

53.00 

020 

80,50 

7.260,00 

1,10 

2 80 

; i 2OJ0O.0O 
1,00 

2,30 

88,30 

u 
UJ 
UJW 

B 

U 

U 

B 

U 

B 

B 

BJW 

BE 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

J 

M W - 6 S 

T o u l 

24 ,8-348 

2/24/94 

298,00 

28,30 

1,30 

39 30 

0,20 

2,70 

20,900,00 

70,90 

2,90 

2,40 

647.00 
, 3,30 

2.700,00 

238,00 

0 20 

33,30 

3.22O00 

I.IO 

280 

12.700.00 

1.20 

2.30 

15.90 

J 

U 
UIW 

B 

U 

u 

u 
u 

•;= jJ,,-, ' : ' 

w 
BE 

U 

B 

B 

U 

u 

BIW 

U 

B 

M W - 6 5 

Dissolved 
2 ' ;.34.8 
.t-'iiVM 

98 00 

2830 

1.30 

3640 

0,20 

3,40 

20.50O,(H) 

2,60 

2,90 

240 

69 30 

1,70 

2.660,00 

213 00 

24,90 

3.6IO00 

1.10 

280 

12.800,00 

1,00 

230 

11,70 

B 

U 

U 

B 

U 

B 

U 

u 
u 
B 

B 

BE 

U 

B 

B 

U 

U 

UIW 

u 
B 

MW-6D 
T o u l 

90-100 
2/24/94 

306,00 J 

28,30 U I 

1,30 U I W 

120,00 B 

O20 U 

270 U 

25.800,00 

••:r^: 6 9 . 4 0 ' - - > ' 
2,90 U 

8,00 B 

1,110.00 ; 
5,30 JW 

4,360,00 BE 

73,70 

0,20 U 

104,00, 

1,600,00 B 

1 10 U 

2,80 U 

16,500.00 

1,00 UJW 

2,30 U 

48.50 J 

NYS 
Drinking Water 

(Juality .Sundards 

25,00 

I.IHIO.OO 

10,00 

50 00 

2IHIIH) 

300 00 

15 00 

35,000,00 

3011 IH) 

2,00 

10 00 

50,00 

20.000,00 

300,00 

y r ^ m 

Concentrat ions above the N Y S Dr ink ing Water Qua l i t y Standards referenced in table 2-12 are h ighl ighted 

- - No standard avai lable 

U = A n a h i e was no l detected at the mstrt iment detect ion l im i t g iven 

B= Reported value is bet\veen the instrumeni detect ion l im i t and the contract required detection l im i l 

E= Va lue is Estimated due to inicrferences 

N = Spiked sample recovery vias not w i th in cont ro l l imi ts 

* ^ Dupl icate anah-sis was not u i l h i n cont ro l l imi ts 

J ^ Estimated value 

W " Posl-digesl ion spike for Fumace A A analysis out o f con t ro l l im i t ) , n-hile sample absorbance ia less Ihan 3 0 % o f spike absorbance 

R= Rejected du r ing data val idat ion 

M=Dup l i ca t c in jec t ion precis ion c r i t c rw was n o l met. 
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TABLE 5 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBLILITY STUDY 

MONITORING WELLS 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

S.implc WumScr 

A n a K s i * 

D c p l h I n : c r ^ t I ( n ) 

Date Col lected 

A lumin i iL i 

Ant imon;. 

Arsenic 

Bar ium 

Bcry i l ium 

C idm i im-

Calc ium 

Chromium 

Cobnl l 

Cnpifcr 

l .on 

Lend 

Magnesium 

Mari tancsc 

Mcrcurv 

N icke l 

PoUssium 

Selenium 

S i l v o 

Sodium 

Thal l ium 

Vana j i i i r r 

Zinc 

M W . 6 D 

Dissolved 

90-100 

2/24/94 

20 80 

28 30 

1 30 

95 JO 

0 20 

1 70 

IV^OI iO l l 

I I I 911 

2 90 

2 40 

57 I I I 

1194 

3.490 IKl 

.18 511 

0 211 

38 IHI 

1,670 IHI 

t 10 

2 80 

15,51)0,00 

1 00 

2,30 

. 2« SO 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

B 

U 

u 
B 

B 

BF, 

U 

B 

B 

U I W 

u 

U J W 

u 

M W - 7 S 

T o u l 

27-37 

2/24/94 

222.mi 

28 30 

1,30 

84,80 

0,20 

4,00 

I3,|IH),I10 

788.00 

2,90 

16,10 

3.490.00 

2,20 

2,760,00 

4.400.00 

0,20 

52,00 

4.420,00 

1 10 

2.80 

9.6im,0O 

1.20 

2.30 

16.70 

J . 

U 

U 

B 

U 

B 

U 

B 

B 

B E 

U 

B l 

U J W 

U 

B I W 

u 
B 

M W - 7 S 

Dissolved 

27.37 

2/24/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1.30 

I9,IKI 

0,20 

3,20 

12.600,IM1 

5,411 

2 90 

2,'4I1 

10,50 

1,10 

2.690,00 

2,70 

0 20 

10 80 

5.070,00 

1 10 

2,80 

9.420,IK) 

1,00 

2,30 

6 70 

U 

U 

u 
B 

U 

B 

B 

U 

u 
B 

B . 

B E 

B 

U 

U 

J 

U A V 

U 

U J W 

U 

B 

M W - 7 D 

To la l 

9 0 . UK) 

2 I 2 W M 

393.00 

28.30 

1.30 

91.10 

0 2 0 

3,711 

I2,90I1,IHI 

,5 00 

2 911 

2,40 

371.00 

3,80 

3,470,00 

14 90 

0,20 

11,60 

2,410,00 

1 10 

2,80 

l l , 6 I K ) 0 0 

1 IK) 

2,30 

37,90 

J 

U 

U J W 

B 

U 

B 

B 

u 
u 

JW 

B E 

B 

U 

B 

B 

U 

U 

u 
u 
J 

M W - 7 D 

Dissolved 

90-100 

2/23/94 

20,811 

28,30 

1,30 

85,50 

0,20 

2,70 

12.800,00 

2.60 

2.90 

2,40 

26,40 

2,90 

3.110,00 

9,80 

0,20 

10,80 

2.490,00 

1,10 

2,80 

11.500 00 

1.50 

2.30 

I I O O 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

u 
u 
B 

B 

B E 

B 

U 

u 
B 

U 

u 

B I W 

U 

B 

( • * - 2 - 0 2 

T o u l 

216.3-226,3 

2 n 2 m 

20,80 U 

28,30 U 

R 

40.70 B 

0 2 0 U 

2.70 U 

5.260IH1 J 

2,60 U 

3 8 0 B 

8 8 , W 

174,00 

8,10 N 

2,420,00 B 

22,90 

0 2 0 U 

41,40 

1.450.00 B 

I. IO U 

2 8 0 U 

7.670,00 

2,30 U 

• :yymiM-. 'wy. 

t'W-2-112 

Dissolved 

216 3-226 3 

2 /22n4 

20,80 U 

28,30 U 

1 3 0 UJN 

4 0 4 0 B 

O 2 0 U 

2,70 ; U 

5.8311,00 I 

2 6 0 U 

2,90 U 

71,90 

10 10 B 

R 

2.590,00 B 

22,90 

0 20 U 

I O 8 0 U 

1.610,00 B 

1 10 U I W 

2.80 U 

8.440.0O 

1 0 0 U N 

2 3 0 U 

42 90 

FicldBl.nl. 

Toul 

2/24/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1 3 0 

0,80 

0 20 

2,70 

37,50 

2,60 

2,90 

2 40 

1O80 

0,60 

26,80 

1,70 

0,20 

1080 

348,IK) 

1 10 

2,80 

66 00 

1,20 

2,30 

5,30 

U 

U 

U I N 

U 

U 

UJ 

B 

U 

U 

u 
B 

U N 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U I N 

U 

B 

B 

U 

B 

Field l i l .nl, 

Dissolved 

2/23/94 

20,80 

28.30 

1,30 

0,80 

• 0,20 

2,70 

63,10 

~ 2,60 

2,90 

2 4 0 

89,80 

1 70 

26,80 

1,70 

0,20 

I O 8 0 

" 348 00 

1 10 

2,80 

99,30 

1 0 0 

2,30 

4,20 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

u 
u 
u 
B 

B I W 

U E 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

u 
B 

l̂ ieM bUnk 

Dissolved 

2/23/94 

20,80 

2 8 3 0 

1 30 

0,811 

0,20 

2,70 

72,10 

2,60 

2,90 

2,40 

20,50 

1,60 

26,80 

1,70 

0,20 

1080 

348 00 

1 10 

2 8 0 

143,00 

1,00 

2,30 

11,00 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B,,^ 

U 

U 

U 

B 

B 

U E 

,U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U 

U 

B 

N Y S 

Dr ink ing W . t e r 

(Ju. l i tv Standards 

25,00 

1,000 00 

10,00 

50,00 

200 00 

3181,00 

15,00 

35,000,IHI 

300,00 

2,00 

10,00 

50,00 

20.IHK),00 

-
3IH),00 

ConcCTitrations above the NYS Drinking Walcr Qualitv Standards referenced in lahlc 2-12 are highlighted 

- = No standard available 

l.'-' Analvte was not delected al the instrumeni detcclion limit given 

B - Reported value is bci>vcen the instrumeni detection limit and the contract required dcieclion l imi l 

E'̂  Value is estimated due To interferences 

N " Spiked sample recovery was not within control limits 

*> Duplicate analviis was not vtilhin control limits 

i - ' Estimated value 

W= Posl-digcstton tpike for Furnace A A analv sis out o f control limits, while sample absorbance is less than 30% o f spike absorbance 

R^ Rejected during data validation 

M'^Duplicaie injection precision criteria nas not met. 

C l 
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TABLE 5 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITE 

ROUND II DATA 
FOCUSED FEASIBLILITY STUDY 

MONITORING WELl^ 
INORGANICS ANALYTICAL RESULTS (ug/l) 

Sample Number 

Analv sis 

O c p l h l n l c r ^ . l i r i ) 

Dale Cot lcc lcd 

A l u m i n u m 

Anl imonv 

Arsenic 

Bar ium 

Bcrv I l ium 

Cadmium 

Calc ium 

Chrnmium 

I 'nbal l 

Copper 

Iron 

l e a d 

Magnesium 

Manganese 

M c i r u t v 

N icke l 

rn lavs i i im 

.Selenium 

S i l i c r 

Sodium 

Tha l l ium 

Vanad ium 

7.ine 

PD-1 

Dissolved 

17-32 

2/24/94 

262.00 

28,30 

4 011 

23II,IK) 

0 20 

• 3,90 

84,100 011 

2,60 

2 9 0 

2,90 

27,200.00 
7,00 

6,850 IHI 

894.00 
0,20 

10 80 

10.600 00 

I. IO 

2.80 

50,500.00 
1 40 

2,30 

11,80 

I 

UJ 

B W 

U 

» 
U 

u 
B 

JW 

E I 
• ; ; , - « , . , - , 

u 
u 

u 
u 

B I W 

u 
B 

•pD-1 

T o u l 

17-32 

2/24/94 

3,240,00 

28,30 

4,70 

234,011 

0 29 

2 70 

84,0(HI,0I1 

10,50 

4 9 0 

11,20 

32,100.00 
8,90 

7.19<1,IHI 

915.00 
0 20 

10,80 

11.400,00 

I . IO 

4.10 

48,900.00 
1.10 

11.60 

29.70 

U 

B I W N 

B 

UJ 

B 

B 

J W N 

U 

U 

J 

U J W N 

B 

B I W 

B 

Field Blank 

Dissolved 

2/24/94 

2 0 8 0 

33,10 

1-30 

0,80 

O 2 0 

2,70 

56,20 

2 60 

2,911 

2,40 

14,00 

0,60 

4 4 2 0 

2,00 

0,20 

10,80 

348,00 

1,10 

2,80 

101 00 

1 OO 

2,30 

3 10 

U 

B 

U I N 

U 

U 

U I 

B 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U N 

B 

B 

U 

U 

U 

U J N 

U 

B 

U 

U 

U 

Field Blank 

Dissolved 

2/24/94 

2 0 80 

28,30 

1-30. 

0,80 

0 2 0 

2,711 

74,90 

2.60 

2.90 

2.40 

11.60 

. 0 6 0 

26.80 

1.70 

0 2 0 

10.80 

3 4 8 0 0 

1 10 

2 8 0 

96.30 

1 6 0 

2.30 

3 10 

U 

U 

U I N 

U 

U 

UJ 

B 

U 

U 

U 

B 

U N 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U 

U J N 

U 

B 

B 

U 

U 

M W - 1 3 

T o u l 

31-41 

2/25/94 

4.800.00 

• 2 8 . 3 0 . 

1 3 0 

81.80 

O20 

2.70 

29.300,181 

17,60 

12 ' 0 

40,00 

20,600.00 
11,91) 

4. I I0 , IH) 

681.00 
0,20 

3 5 4 0 

4.800,00 

1.40 

4.50 

I2.300,(K) 

1 10 

loio 
68,10 

U 

U J N 

B 

U 

U 

n 

1 

I W N 

B 

U 

B 

B 

B I W N 

B 

B I W 

B 

N * * - I 3 

Dissolved 

31-41 

2/25/94 

20,80 U 

28,30 U 

1,30 U I N 

45,40 B 

0 2 0 U 

2,70 UJ 

24.700 00 

3 70 B 

8,50 B 

6 10 B 

-^^4,760.00"-"t-'='=' 
1,40 BJN 

2.600.00 B 

'• v: 520.00-?ni'??=•• 
O 2 0 U 

1 3 3 0 B 

3.990,00 B 

1.10 U I W N 

2.80 U 

11.000,00 

1,00 u 

3 5 0 B 

23.60 

• • M W . 1 4 -

T o l . l 

33-43 

2/25/94 

1.840,00 

28,30 

1 30 

33,50 

0,20 

2,70 

23.40O,IH) 

14,30 

5,80 

9,80 

3,880.00 
3,80 

3,040,00 

319.00 
0,20 

10,80 

2.820.00 

1.10 

4.10 

I5.8IK).00 

1.00 

4.30 

14.00 

U 

UJN 

B 

U 

U I 

B 

B 

I N 

B 

U 

U 

B 

U J W N 

B 

U 

B 

B 

M W - 1 4 

Dissolved 

33-43 

2/25/94 

113 00 

39.40 

1.30 

23.00 

0,20 

2,70 

22.600.00 

2,80 

2,90 

2,40 

289,00 

0,90 

2.71O00 

243.00 

0,20 

1 0 8 0 

2.420.00 

1 10 

2.80 

15,200.00 

I.OO 

2 3 0 

6 10 

" 

B 

B 

U I N 

B 

U 

U I 

B 

U 

U 

BJN 

B 

U 

U 

B 

U J N 

U 

B J W 

U 

B 

Field blanL 
Dissolved 

2/25/94 

20,80 

28,30 

1-30 

0,80 

0,20 

2 7 0 

65,60 

2,90 

4,00 

2,40 

9 1 0 

0 6 0 

• - 9 0 

1,70 

0,20 

I O 8 0 

348.00 

1.10 

2.80 

105.00 

1.00 

2.70 

3 10 

U 

U 

U J N 

U 

U 

UJ 

B 

B 

B 

U 

B 

U I W N 

B 

U 

U 

u 
u 
U I N 

u 
B 

u 
B 

u 

• N Y S 

Dr ink ing Water 

(Quality Standards 

25.00 

I.IHKIIK) 

10 00 

50,00 

200,00 

300,00 

15,00 

35.0IKl,Ofl 

3IH),00 

2 0 0 

1 0 0 0 

5 0 0 0 

20.000.00 

300.00 

Concentrations above the NYS Drinking Water Quality Standards referenced in tabic 2-12 are highlighted 

- ~ No standard available 

U~ AnaKte was not detected al the instrument detection limit given 

B" Reported value is bet^^ecn Ihe instrument detection limil and the contract lequtred detection (tmtt 

E'̂  Value is estimated due lo intciferences 

N= Spiked sample recoverv- was not within control limits 

*<- Duplicate anolvsis was not within control limits 

J^ Estimated value 

W- Posl-digeslion spike for FuniAce AA analv-sisoul of control limits, while sample absorbance is less than 50% of spike absorbance 

R= Rejected during data validation 

M'^Duplicate injection precision criteria was not met 

cn 
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Table 6 
Chenriicais of Potential Concern in Groundwater 

(On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Circuitron Corporation Site 

Chemical 

\i= 

Frequency 
of 

Detection • 

ll Acetone 
Organics 

Range of 
Sample 

Quantitation 
Limits 

Range of 
I Detected 
{Concentrations 

i b i g /u 

3/3 10^ 3 - 1 8 
12-Butanone 
! Chlorobenzene 
! Chloroform 
1,1-Dichloroethane i 
1.1-Dichloroethene 

!c is - l ,2 -D ich loroethene i 
! Tetrachloroethene 
Toluene 
11.1,1-Trichloroethane 
'.1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
i Trichloroethene 

1/1 
2/24 
3/24 
16/24 
14/24 
8/24 
14/24 
1/11 

23/24 
1/24 
12/24 

1 0 * 

: -j ^ 

6 ii 
i 0 . 6 - 3 .: 

1 - 3 
0.5 - 42 i 

1 - 6 6 1 
1 - 1 0 , 

. 0 . 7 - 2 1 '• 
0.7 : 

1 - 5,800 
3 1 

1 - 4 3 
Inorganics i 

Aluminum 
i Arsenic 
' Barium 
Beryllium 

9/9 
' 4/11 

11/11 
2/11 

1 2 0 0 " • 
2.3 

200 " 
' 0,3 -T 0.5 

i 133 - 3,700 i 
2 . 6 - 8 1 j 

2 7 - 1 , 3 9 0 
. 0.36 - 0.51 

|1 Chromium 
j Copper 
; Lead 
• Manganese 

7/11 
10/10 
11/11 
10/10 

5.8 
25 ' ' 
3° 
15'= 

6.3 - 597 il 
. 4.2 - 14,600 !i 
: 3.5 - 55 .; ! 
: 1 0 8 - 1 , 7 9 0 t! 

1 Nickel 
Silver 
Vanadium 
Zinc 

' — = z = r - r - = = J T 

i 7/10 
i 1/11 

10/11 
10/10 

6.1 
3.3 - 3 . 8 

2.1 
2 0 " 

7 - 7 2 
1 7 - 2 8 i 

! 4 , 5 - 4 6 !! 
4 . 9 - 2 8 1 

" Number of sampling locations at which the chemical was detected compared with the 
total number of sampling locations. 

"The contract required quantitation limit (CRQL) is indicated. 

QuanlmtwkS 

SS 
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Table 7 
Exposure Point Concentrations for Chemicals of Potential 

Concern in Groundwater (On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Circuitron Corporation Site 

Chemical 

Upper 95 Percent i 
Confidence Limit { 

Concentration I 

Maximum 
Detected 

Concentration 
Exposure Point i 
Concentration * 

Oig/L) 
Organics 

! Acetone _ 
i2T Butanone 

19,400 18 
NA 

: Chlorobenzene 0.58 

18 

0.58 
i| Chloroform 0.67 0.67 

1,1 -Dichloroethane 11 42 11 
| i , 1 - Die hloroethene 5.8 66 5.8 
i| cis— 1,2-Dichloroethene 1.6 10 1.6 
I Tetrachloroethene 2.4 21 2,4 
'! Toluene 0.56 0.7 0.56 
i |1 ,1 ,1 - Trichloroethane 181 5,800 181 
11,1,2-Trichloroethane 0.67 0.67 
il Trichloroethene 9.7 43 9.7 

Inorganics 
Aluminum 10,500 3,700 3,700 
Arsenic 47 81 47 
Barium 374 1,390 374 
Beryllium 0.33 0.51 0.33 
Chromium 1,565 597 597 
Copper 54,300 14,600 14,600 
Lead 31 55 31 
Manganese 1,417 1,790 1,417 
Nickel 47 72 47 
Silver 5.9 28 5.9 
Vanadium 17 46 17 

a Zinc 157 281 157 

NA = Not applicable. An upper 95 percent confidence limit concentration cannot be calculated 
based oh one sample. 

' Represents the upper 95 percent confidence limit concentration If it is lower than the maximum 
detected concentration. If the ̂ upper 95 percent confidence'lirhH concentration exceeds the 
maximum detected concentration, the exposure point concentration equtds the maximum 
detected concentration. 

Ej(poonc.iivk3 
500070 

12-Apr-»4 
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Table 8 
Potential Exposure Pathways/Routes. 

Circuitron Corporation Site 

•_••:..,:: v'sPathway..::-:: 

G r o u n d w a t e i * 
On-property and off-
property WeUs 

Scenario 

Current 

Future 

Receptor 

None - Not used for 
household purposes 

Resident (1-6 yr old child 
and adult) 

Exposure 
krutes 

1. Ingestion 
2. Noningestion uses 
(showering, washing etc) 

'Groundwater data from the upper 40 feet of the saturated aquifer was used. 

soi 
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Table 9 
Slope Factors 

Circuitron Corporation Site 

Chemicals 

Organics 
Chlorofonm 
! 1,1-Dichloroethane 
1,1 -Dichlor ethene 

Tetrachloroethene 
1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
Trichloroethene 

Oral 
Slope Factor i 
(mg/kg/day)-' ' 

6.1 E-03 1 
NTV 

6E-01 i 
5.2E-02 1 
5.7E-02i 
1.IE-021 

Source 
• ! 

IRIS, 1994 • 

IRIS, 1994 i 
ECAO,1992 ; 
IRIS. 1994 i 

ECAO,1992 i 

Inhalation 
Slope Factor 'j 
(mg/kg/day)- ' 1 

e.iE-02i 
NTV 
1.2E+001 

2E-03I 
5.7E-021 

6E-03I 

Source i 
• i 

, 
EPA, 1993 1 

— 1 
EPA, 1993 1 
ECAO,1992 i 
EPA,1993 1 

ECAO,1992 1 
Inorganics ! ' 

i Arsenic 
1 Beryllium 
lILead 

1.8E-(-00! 
4.3E-I-00I 
NTV 

IRIS, 1994 \ 
IRIS. 1994 ; 

— 

NC ! 
NC 
NC j 

— • 

: 

= - = i 

NC = Chemical Is not of concern through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 

50(W72 
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Table 10 
Reference Doses (RfDs) 

Circuitron Corporation Site 

Chemical 
i 

I Oral i 
1 Reference Dose i 
! (ma/ka/dav) ! 

Source 
Inhalation 

Reference Dose'j 
(ma/ka/dav) ' 

Source 1 
i 

1 Organics il 
Acetone 
2-Butanone 

, Chlorobenzene 
Chloroform 
1,1-Dichloroethane 
1,1-Dichloroethene 
cis-1,2-Dichloroethene 
Tetrachloroethene 
Toluene 
1,1,1 -Trichloroethane 
1.1,2-Trichloroethane 
Trichloroethene 

1E-011 
6E-01 j 
2E-021 

i 1E-02I 
lE-011 
9E-031 
l E - 0 3 

'• I E - 0 2 
! 2E-011 
i NTV 

4E-03 
1 6E-03 

IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
EPA,1993 
IRIS, 1994 
EPA, 1993 
IRIS. 1994 
IRIS. 1994 

IRIS, 1994 
ECAO, 1992 

NTV i 
1E+00I 
5E-

NTV 
1E-

NTV 
NTV 
NTV 

4E-
2.9E-

NTV 
NTV 

03! 

Oil 
1 

• 

•Oil 
01 ! 

1 

i 

— 
IRIS, 1994 < 
EPA, 1993 : 

— ;i 

EPA, 1993 II 
— 1 

IRIS. 1994 1 
ECAO. 1994 ! 

— 
— - i! 

Inorganics '! 
Aluminum 

. Arsenic 
Barium 
Beryllium 
Chromium III 

1 Chromium VI 
\ Copper 
Lead 
Manganese 
Nickel 
Silver 
Vanadium 
Zinc 

NTV ! 
3E-04I 
7E-021 

i 5E-03 
lE-l-00 
5E-03 

3.7E-02 i 
NTV 

5E-03 
2E-02 
5E-03 i 
7E-03 i 
3E-01 1 

— 
IRIS. 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
EPA, 1993 

IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
IRIS, 1994 
EPA, 1993 
IRIS, 1994 

NC 
NC 

i NC 
i NC 

NC 
1 NC 
1 ' NC 

NC 
i NC 
1 NC 
j NC 
1 NC 
i NC 

— 1 

— 
— ll 

1 
— • 1 

— il 

— 
— i 

. — . 1 

- - ! 

NC s Chemical Is not of concern through this exposure route. 
NTVc No toxicity value was available. 

Kff*60S soootf- 12-«pr-M 
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Exposure 
Pathway 

Groundwater 

Table 11 
Summary of Carcinogenic Risks by Exposure Pathway. Refceptor, and Chemical - RME Scenario 

Circuitron Corporation Site 

•--.rj • : :- . = ^ - - L^: ..-.zi:-. „ ; - . -.•.•--i.-r 

Receptor 

Resident 
(child & adult combined] 

— - - ^ ; - = - • - • • • • • . • " : . . . . . - ^ • = U . - , - . . : . . : J I . : ^ 

Total 
Carcinogenic Risk 

Total Carcinogenic Risk = 1.1 E-03 
* carcinogenic risk from 

ingestion uses = 9.6E-04 
* carchogenic risk from 

noningestion uses = 1,6E-04 

phemjcals with a Carcinogefiic Nisfii > or = 1EA-06 

Chemical 

Arsenic 
1.1-Dichloroethene 
Beryllium 
Trichloroethene 
Tetrachloroethene 
1.1.2-Trichloroeihane 
Chloroform 

Carcinogenic 
Risk 

9E-04 
1.9E-04 . 
1.6E-05 
2,4E-06 
1 5E-06 
1.3E-06 
1,2E-06 

% Contribution 
To Total 

Carcinogenic Risk 

81% 
17% 
1% 

0.2% 
a i % 
0 1 % 
a i % 

in 

' ^pp fb^ - A p r -



Table 12 
Future Resident (child and adult combined) — RME 
Potential Carcinogenic Risk Through Air Exposure Routes 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Concentration 

Chemical 
-

ORGANICS 
Chloroform 
1,1 -Dichloroethane 
1,1-Dichloroethene 
Tetrachloroethene 
1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
Trichloroethene 

INORGANICS 
Arsenic 
Beryllium 
Lead 

i TOTAL 

Ing^tion 
of 

Groundwater 

4.48E-08 
NTV 
3.81E-05 
1.37E-06 
4.19E-07 
1.17E-06 

9,01 E-04 
1.56E-05 

NTV 

9.58E-04 

Noningestion 
Uses of 

Groundwater 

1.19E-06 
NTV 

1.53E-04 
1.05E-07 
8.37E-07 
1.28E-06 

NC 
NC 

1 NG 

1.56E-04 

1 

Total :f 

! 
1.23E-06i 

NA 
1.91 E-04 
1.47E-06 
1.26E-06 
2.44E-06 

9.01 E-04 
1.56E-05 
NA 

1.11 E-03 

NA= Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concern through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 

56^*^^ 



Table 13 ' 
Future Resident (child and adult combined) - RME 
Distribution of Lifetime Carcinogenic Risk as Percent of Total Risk 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Concentration 

Chemical 

ORGANICS 
Chloroform 
1.1- Dichloroethane 
1,1-Dichloroethene 
Tetrac h lo roethen e 

j 1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
; Trichloroethene 

Ingestion 
of 

Groundwater 

Noningestion 
Uses of 

Groundwater 

0.001 0.11 
NTV NTV 

Total 

0.11 
NA 

INORGANICS 
I Arsenic 
i Beryllium 
I Lead ' NTV 

3.421 
0.121 
0.04! 
0,101 

1 

80.91 1 
1.40 1 

NC 
NC 
NC 

13.69 
0.01 
0.08 
0.11 

• 

NA 

17.121 
0.131 
0.11 
0.22 

80.91,1 
1.40! 

TOTAL 86.00 14.00 100.00 i 

0.00 = Contribution is less than 0.01 percent. 
NA = Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concem through this exposure route, 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 

SftO**"*® 
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Table 14 
Summary of Hazard Indices by Exposure Pathway, Receptor, and Chemical - RME Scenario 

Circuitron Corporation Site 

Chemicals with Hazard Index > or = 1 

Exposure 
Pathway Receptor 

Total 
Hazard Index Chemical 

Hazard 
Index 

I % Contribution 
I To Total 
i Hazard Index 

Groundwater Child i Total Hazard Index = 56 Copper i 25 
Resident * hazard index from Manganese i 18 

ingestion uses = 56 Arsenic \ 10 
, * hazard index from Chromium VI ! 1.1 

noningestion uses = 0.1 i j 

45% 
33% 
18% 
2% 

Adult 
Resident 

Total Hazard Index = 24 i 
* hazard index from 

ingestion uses = 24 
* hazard index from 

noningestion uses = 0.05 i 

Copper . I 
Manganese ' 
Arsenic i 

11 
7.8 
4.3 

45% 
. 33% 

18% 

saewTt 
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Table 15 ' ' 
Future Child Resident (1 - 6 yr old) - RME 
Hazard Quotients and Indices Through All Exposure Routes 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Concentration 

1 ' 

Chemical 

ORGANICS 
Acetone 
2-Butanone 
Chlorobenzene 
Chloroform 
1,1-Dichloroethane 
1,1-Dichloroethene 

! cis-1,2-Dichloroethene 
: Tetrachloroethene 
i Toluene 
; 1,1,1 -Trichloroethane 
i 1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
: Trichloroethene 

INORGANICS 
Aluminum 
Arsenic 
Barium 

j Beryllium 
I Chromium (III) 
1 Chromium (Vl) 
Copper 
Lead 
Manganese 
Nickel 
Silver 
Vanadium 

1 Zinc 

TOTAL 

Ingestion 
•-. of-\-.-

Groundwater 

1.15E-02 
6.39E-04 
1.85E-03 
4.28E-03 
7.03E-03 
4.12E-02 
1.02E-01 
1.53E-02 
i:79E-04 
NTV 
1.07E-02 
1.03E-01 

NTV 
I.OOE-fOI 
3.42E-01 
4.22E-03 
3.28E-02 
1.07E-f00 
2.52E-f01 
NTV 
1.81E+01 
1.50E-01 
7.54E-02 
1.55E-01 
3.35E-02 

5.55E+01 

Noningestion 
:::; :Uses of •; 
dfoundwater 

NTV 
7.67E-(34 
1.48E-02 
NTV 
1.41 E-02 
NTV 
NTV 
NTV 
1.79E-04 
7.98E-02 
NTV 
NTV 

NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 

1.10E-01 

. . . To ta l i'V:/: •; 

1.15E-02 
1.41 E-03 
1.67E-02 
4.28E-03 
2.1 IE-02 
4.12E-02 
1.02E-01 
1.53E-02 
3.58E-04 
7.98E-02 
1.07E-02 
1.03E-01 

NA 
1.00E+01 
3.42E-01 
4.22E-03 
3.28E-02 
1.07E+00 
2.52E+01 
NA 
1.81E+01 
1.50E-01 
7.54E-02 
1.55E-01 

' 3.35E-02 

5.56E+01 

NA = Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concern through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 
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Table 16 
Future Child Resident ( i - 6 yr old) - RME 
Distribution of Hazard Quotient and Indices as Percent of Total Hazard Index 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Concentration 

1 
1 

Chemical 

ORGANICS 
Acetone i 
2-Butanone ! 
Chlorobenzene j 

1 Chloroform 
11,1-Dichloroethane i 
: 1,1-Dichloroethene ' 
1 cis-1,2-Dichloroethene 
• Tetrachloroethene j 
i Toluene j 
' 1.1,1 -Trichloroethane ' 
1,1,2-Trichloroethane 

: Trichloroethene 
1 • 

i INORGANICS 
Aluminum 

i Arsenic 
: Barium 
i Beryllium 
1 Chromium (111) 
Chromium (VI) 
Copper 

1 Lead 
Mangf.nese 
Nickel 

; Silver 
Vanadium 

IZinc 
1 

1 TOTAL 

Ingestion | 
of 1 

Groundwater ! 

, 

NTV 

NTV 

NTV 

• 

1 • 

0.02 
0.00 
0.00 
0.01 
0.01 
0.07 
0,18 
0.03 
0.00 i 

t 

0.02 i 
0.19! 

1 
1 

18.001 
0.61 1 
0.01 
0.06 
1.93 i 

45.34 j 

32.57 j 
0.27 
0,14 
0.28 
0.06 

99.80 

Noningestion 
Uses of 

Groundwater 

NTV 

NTV 

NTV 
NTV 
NTV 

NTV 
NTV 

NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 

0.00 
0.03 

0.03 

. 
0.00 
0.14 

0.20 

Total 

0.02 
0.00 
0.03 
0.01 
0.04 
0.07 
0.18 
0.03 
0:00 
0,14 
0.02 
0.19 

NA 
18.00! 
0.611 
0.01 
o:o6 
1.93 

1 45.341 
1 NA' 

32.57 
0.27 

i 0.14 
i 0.28 

0.06 

100.00 

0.00 = Contribution is less than 0.01 percent. 
NA = Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concem through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 
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Table 17 
Future Adult Resident - RME 
Hazard Quotients and Indices Through All Exposure Routes 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Concentration 

Chemical 

ORGANICS 
Acetone 
2-Butanone 
Chlorot>enzene 

i Chloroform 
11,1-Dichloroethane 
i 1,1 - Dichloroethene 
cis-1,2-Dichloroethene 
Tetrachloroethene 

'Toluene 
1,1,1 -Trichloroethane 

! 1,1,2-Trichloroethane 
• Trichloroethene 

INORGANICS 
Aluminum 
Arsenic 
Barium 

; Beryllium 
1 Chromium (111) 
i Chromium (VI) 
; Copper 
;Lead 
! Manganese 
j Nickel 
; Silver 
; Vanadium 
!Zinc 

TOTAL 

Ingestion 
of 

Gnaundwater 

4.93E-03 
2.74E-04 
7.95E-04 
1.84E-03 
3.01 E-03 
1.77E-02 
4.38E-02 
6.58E-03 
7.67E-05 
NTV 
4.59E-03 
4.43E-02 

NTV 
4.29E+00 
1.46E-01 
1.81 E-03 
1.41 E-02 
4.60E-01 
1.08E-I-01 
NTV 
7.76E-f00 
6.44E-02 
3.23E-02 
6.65E-02 
1.43E-02 

2.38E+01 

Noningestion 
Uses of 

Groundwater 

NTV 
3.29E-04 
6.36E-03 
NTV 
6.03E-03 
NTV 
NTV 
NTV 
7.67E-05 

. 3.42E-02 
NTV 
NTV 

NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 

i NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 
NC 

4.70E-02 

Total 

4.93E-03 
6.03E-04 
7.15E-03 
1.84E-03i 
9.04E-03 
1.77E-02 
4.38E-02 
6.58E-03 
1.53E-04 
3.42E-02 
4.59E-03 
4.43E-02 

NA 
4.29E+00 
1.46E-01 

! 1.81 E-03 
1.41 E-02 

! 4.60E-01 
1.08E+01 
NA 
7.76E+00 
6.44E-02 
3.23E-02 
6.65E-02 
1.43E-02 

2.38E+01 

NA = Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concern through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 
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Table 18 
Future Adutt Resident - RME 
Distribution of Hazard Quotient and Indices as Percent of Total Hazard Index 
(Groundwater - On-Property and Off-Property Wells) 
Based on Upper 95 Percent Confidence Limit Coricentration 

Chemical 

ORGANICS 
i Acetone 
i 2-Butanone 
: Chlorobenzene 
j Chloroform 
j 1,1-Dichloroethane 
! 1,1-Dichloroethene 
1 c is-1,2-Dichloroethene 
i Tetrachloroethene 
1 Toluene 
11,1,1 -Trichloroethane 
11,1,2-Trichioroethane 
; Trichloroethene 

1 INORGANICS 
' Aluminum 
• Arsenic 
j Barium ' 
i Beryllium 
1 Chromium (111) 
; Chromrum (VI) 
j Copper - ' - • 
Lead 

i Manganese 
i Nickel 
; Silver 
'[ Vanadium 
iZinc 

. TOTAL 

Ingestion 
of 

Groundwater 

NTV 

. 

NTV 

1 
1 

1 

1 
\ NTV 

j 

0.02 
0.00 
0.00 
0.01 
0.01 
0.07 
0.18 
0.03 
0.00 

0.02 
0.19 

18.00 

Noningest 
Uses of 

on 

Groundwater 

NTV 

NTV 

NTV 
NTV 
NTV 

i NTV 
NTV 

NC 
NC 

0.61 I NC 
0.01 
0.06 

NC 
NC 

1.931 . NC 
45.34 i NC 

! NC 
32.571 NC 

0.27 
0.14 
0.28 

NC 
NC 
NC 

0.061 NC 

99.80 

0.00 
0.03 

0.03 

0.00 
0.14 

0.20 

Total 

1 

0.021 
0.001 
0.03 
0.01 
0.04 
0.07 
0.18 
0,03 1 
0.00 i 
0.14 i 
0.02 i 
0.19! 

i 
1 

j 

NA i 
18.00 
.0.61 
0.01 i 
0.061 

• 1.93 i 
i 45.34 i 
I NA 
! 32.57 i 

1 0.27 j 
] 0.-14 
1 0.28 
; 0.06 i 

• • • - 1 

100.00 

0.00 = Contribution is less than 0.01 percent. 
NA = Not applicable. 
NC = Chemical is not of concem through this exposure route. 
NTV = No toxicity value was available. 
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TABLE 19 

GROUNDWATER CLEANUP STANDARDS 

Parameters 

Arsenic 

Barium 

BeryUium 

Chlorobenzene 

Ciilorofonn 

Chromium (total) 

Chromium VI 

Copper 

1,1-Dichloroelhane 

1,1-Dichloroethene 

1,2-Dichloroethene (total) 

Lead 

Nickel 

Silver 

Tetrachloroethene 

1,1,1-Trichloroethane 

1,1,2-Trichlorpethane 

Trichloroethene 

Toluene 

Zinc 

Groundwater Cone. (mg/I) 

.025 

1 

.003 

.005 

.007 

.1 

.1 

.2 

.005 

.005 

.005 

.015 

.1 

.05 

.005 

.005 

.005 

.005 

.005 

.3 

Notes: The standards provided in this table reflect the more stringent of the State 
and Federal drinking water standards or maximum contaminant levels 
(MCLs). 
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APPENDIX III 

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD INDEX 
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CIRCniTRON CORPORATION SITE 
OPERABLE DKIT TWO 

ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD FILE 
INDEX OF DOCUMENTS 

4.0 FEASIBILITY STUDY 

4.2 Feasibility Study Work FIBBS 

P. 400001- Report: Draft Final Sampling and Analysis Plan 
400241 for the Circuitron Corporation Site. Focused 

Feasibility Study. Second Operable Unit. East 
Farmingdale. New York, prepared by Roy F. Weston, 
Inc., Life Systems, Inc., Helen Netihaus 
Associates, Inc., and R.E. Sarriera and 
Associates, Inc., September 1992. 

P. 400242- Report: Draft Final Work Plan. Volume I for the 
400357 Circuitron Site. East Farmingdale. New York. 

Focused Feasibility Study. Second Operable Unit, 
prepared by Roy F. Weston, Inc., Life Systems, 
Inc., Helen Netihaus Associates, Inc., and R.E. 
Sarriera and Associates, Inc., July 1992. 

4.3 Feasibility Study Reports 

P. 400358- Report: Final Draft Focused Feasibility 
401165 • Study. Second Operable Unit for the Circuitron 

Site. East Farmingdale. New York. Volume I and 
Volume II. prepared by Roy F. Weston, Inc., July 
1994. 

P. 401166- Report: Summary Report on Drive Point 
401260 Groundwater Sampling at Circuitron Corporation 

gite. East Farmingdale. New York. December 1993. 

8.0 EEALTE ASSESSMENTS 

8.1 ATSDR Health Assessments 

P. 800001- Report: Public Health Assessment. Circuitron 
800042 Corporation. Suffolk County. Farmingdale. New 

York, prepared by New York State Department of 
Health, under a cooperative agreement with U.S. 
Department of Health & Human Services, Public 
Health Service Agency for Toxic Substances and 
Disease Registry, February 1993. 
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10.0 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

10.9 Proposed Plan 

P. 10.00001- Plan: guperfund Proposed Plan. Circuitron 
10.00010 Corporation Site. Town of East Farmingdale. 

Suffolk County. New York, prepared by U.S. EPA, 
Region II, July 1994. 
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APPENDIX IV 

STATE LETTER OF CONCURRENCE 
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New York State Depar tment of Env i ronmenta l Conservat ion 
50 Wo l f Road, A lbany . New York . 1 2 2 3 3 

Langdon Marsh 
Commissioner 

SEP 27 1994 

Ms. Kathleen C. Callahan 
Director 
Emergency & Remedial Response Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Region II 
26 FederalPlaza 
New York, NY 10278 

Re: 

Dear Ms. Callahan: 

Record of Decision 
Circuitron Corp,..Site ID No. 152082 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) has 
reviewed the draft Record of Decision for the Circuitron Corporation site - Operable Unit l i , 
dated September 1994. The NYSDEC concurs v&ith the selected remedy which includes 
containment and treatment of site-related groundwater contamination. ' 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. James Bologna at (518) 457-3976. 

Sincerely, 

Ann Hill DeBarbieri 
Deputy Commissioner 
Office of Environmental Remediation 

cc: D. Garbarini, USEPA-Region II 
L. Thantu, USEPA-Region II 
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APPENDIX V 

RESPONSIVENESS SUMMARY 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION 8UFERFDHD SITE 

A responsiveness sununary, recniired by Superfund policy, provides a 
summary of citizens* coiUDents and concerns raised at the August 8, 
1994 piiblic aeeting and EPA's responses to those comnents and 
concerns. No %n:itten comments vere received during the public 
comment period. All comments summarized in this document have been 
considered in NYSDEC's and £PA*s final decision for selection of a 
remedial alternative for the Circuitron Cozporation site (Site). 

SUMMARY OF COMMUNITY RELATIONS ACTIVITIES 

Community interest in the Site has been low throughout this second 
operalsle unit focused feasibility study (FFS), as it was during the 
first operable unit Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study 
(RI/FS). 

EPA, the lead agency for the Site, oversaw community relations 
activities during the FFS process. 

The FFS report and the Proposed Plan for the Site vere released to 
the public for comment on July 26, 1994. These documents vere made 
available to the public in the administrative record file at the 
EPA Docket Room in Region II, New York and two information 
repositories maintained at the Farmingdale Public Library and the 
Town of Babylon Department of Environmental Control. The 
Farmingdale Public Library is located at Main and Conklin Streets, 
Farmingdale, New York. The Department of Environmental Control is 
located at 281 Phelps Lane, North Babylon, New York. The notice of 
the public meeting and availability of the above-referenced 
documents appeared in the Farmingdale Observer and Newsdav 
newspaper on August 5, 1994. A press release announcing the same 
vas issued on July 26, 1994. The public comment period for review 
of these documents extended from July 26, 1994 to August 24, 1994. 

On August 8, 1994, EPA conducted a public meeting at the East 
Farmingdale Fire House located at 930 Conklin Street, East 
Farmingdale, New York to discuss remedial alternatives, to present 
EPA's preferred remedial alternative, and to provide an opportunity 
for the interested parties to present oral comments and questions 
to EPA. 
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Attached to the Responsiveness Summary are the following 
Appendices: 

Appendix A - Proposed Plan 

Appendix B - Public Notices 

Appendix C - August 8, 1994 Public Meeting 
Attendance Sheet 

SUMMARY OF COMMENTS AND RESPONSES 

Comments and concerns expressed at the public meeting held on 
August 8, 1994, and EPA's responses are stanmarized below. 

Questions Regarding the Nature and Extent of Contamination 

1. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern over the omission of 
copper from a list presenting the chemical constituents 
identified in the wastewater (groundwater] associated with the 
Site. 

SPA RESPONSE: During the FFS, groundwater samples were 
collected and analyzed for total and dissolved inorganic 
contaminants. Copper vas identified in the total inorganic 
analysis as a contaminant of concern, above the 100 micrograms 
per liter (ug/l) New York State Drinking Kater Standard. 
Total copper concentrations ranged between 4.2 and 14,600 
ug/l. The selected remedy for the Site requires that the 
extracted groundwater will be treated to ensure that all 
Federal and State drinking water and groundwater quality 
standards are achieved prior to reinjection of the treated 
water into the aquifer. 

2. COMMENT: A resident inquired as to the distribution of 
chemical contaminants throughout the zone vhich overlies the 
vater table (vadose zone). 

EPA RESPONSE: Analytical results of surface and siibsurface 
soil samples collected during the investigative phases of the 
first operable unit RI/FS have identified organic and 
inorganic, contaminants associated with past activities 
performed at the Site, throughout the vadose zone. Many of 
the contaminants found in the surface and subsurface soils 
vere the same as those found in the groundwater, the prevalent 
volatile organic compound (VOC) being 1,1,1-trichloroethane at 
a maximum level of 100 parts per million (ppm). Copper was 
found at a maximtim level of 1,950 ppm at a location inside the 
building which might have been the location of a unpermitted 
leaching pool. Phthalates were present at fairly high levels 
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in all three media (i.e., groundwater, soils, and sediments) 
and were found upgradient and downgradient as well as on-site. 

3. COMMENT: A resident expressed concem regarding the migration 
of the groundwater plume emanating from the Site, and 
specifically, the distance it may have migrated over the years 
since its detection. 

SPA RESPONSE: Studies conducted at the Site as part of the 
FFS identified a horizontal groundwater velocity of 1.84 
feet/day for the Upper Glacial aquifer. The FFS indicated 
that the groundwater contaminant plume in the Upper Glacial 
aquifer attributable to the Site has migrated to approximately 
700 feet beyond the southern property line of the Site. The 
plume has a width of about 600 feet and extends vertically 
into the shallow portion (upper 40 saturated feet) of the 
Upper Glacial aquifer. 

4. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern regarding the 
contaminated grovindwater associated with the Site showing up 
in the East Farmingdale water supply wells. 

EPA RESPONSE: Three veils of the East Farmingdale Water 
District are located approximately 1,500 feet south of the 
Site. The shallow well is not in operation. The other two 
wells, which are deep wells, are completed within the Magothy 
aquifer at depths of approximately 190 to 270 feet and 525 to 
585 feet below grade, and are tested on a quarterly basis. A 
review of the data from these two wells indicated that the 
wells are not contaminated and meet all Federal and State 
drinking water and groundwater quality standards. Due to the 
distance of these wells from the Site and the depths of the 
Magothy aquifer from which the groundwater ds dra%m, it is 
unlikely that any of these wells would have been adversely 
impacted by the Site-related contaminants. 

5. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern regarding the 
possibility of ..the health hazard from vapors emanating from 
the groundwater plxime and rising into buildings. 

EPA RESPONSE: EPA conducted a risk assessment as part of the' 
FFS, based on the analytical results of field sampling. As 
part of this risk assessment; it was identified that there are 
currently no receptors to the groundwater contamination 
identified in the Upper Glacial aquifer. 

V-3 
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Questions Regarding the Evaluation of Remedial Alternatives 

6. COMMENT: A resident expressed interest in the depth to the 
water table at the Site. 

BPA RESPONSE: The depth of the water table at the Site was 
determined to be approximately 30 feet below grade. 

7. COMMENT: A resident questioned at %^ich depths the 19 
monitoring wells were screen ed and the drive point groundwater 
sampling was performed. 

BPA RESPONSE: The veils are divided into two categories: 
shallow and deep. The shallow wells, "S" designation, are 
vater table, veils vith screened intervals set between 
approximately 25 to 35 feet below grade. The deep wells, "D** 
designation, have screened intervals set between approximately 
90 to 100 feet below grade. 

. In addition, a total of 48 groundwater samples vas collected 
from 17 drive point locations arranged along five transects in 
the vicinity of the Site property. These samples vere 
collected from four specific depth intervals below grade: 34 
to 36, 48 to 52, 62 to 68, and 80 to 82. 

8. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern over vhich of the 
groundwater treatment alternatives will be utilized at the 
Site. 

SPA RESPONSE: After receiving and evaluating public coxunents 
received on the Proposed Plan at.the August 8, 1994 public 
meeting, EPA has selected Altemative GW-2 to address the 
contaminated groundwater at the Site. The major treatment 
processes of this alternative include chemical precipitation 
to remove inorganic (metals) contaminants and air stripping, 
coupled with granular activated carbon, to remove VOCs. 

9. COMMENT: A resident expressed concem regarding the selection 
of a groundwater remedy with limited public involvement; i.e., 
would the more costly groundwater remediation be chosen. 

SPA RESPONSE: EPA'S pisblic participation process for a 
proposed remedy is established to allow the Agency to receive 
and consider public comments before finalizing the selection 
of a remedy. In the Proposed Plan for the groundwater remedy 
for the Site, EPA identified its preference for Alternative 
GW-2, which the Agency subsequently has selected. 

% 
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10. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern on the placement of the 
farthest downgradient extraction well in Alternative GW-2. 

EPA RESPONSE: The location of the extraction well at the 
farthest downgradient distance from the Site was selected to 
control and capture the leading edge of the groundwater 
contaminant plume. The contaminated groundwater would be 
extracted and pximped to an. on-Site grotindwater treatment 
system. An analytical steady-state groundwater flow model was 
used in the FFS to simulate and evaluates the location and 
pumping rates req* Lred to provide the most effective hydraulic 
control and extraccion bf contaminated groundwater. The most 
effective groundwater-remediation simulation output indicated 
that the downgradient extraction well should be placed 
approximately 700 feet south of the Site property. This 
modeling output information vas utilized to devise a 
conceptual design of the treatment system and associated 
costs; however, the actual location of veils, pumping rates, 
etc. vould not be firmly established until the remedial design 
phase of the project. 

11. COMMENT: A resident expressed concem regarding the 
cumulative impact of contamination from several Superfimd 
sites, specifically the commingling of groundwater plumes from 
different sites. 

SPA RESPONSE: Under the Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA), EPA is authorized to 
investigate individual sites listed on the National Priorities 
List (NPL) to determine if reonedial actions should be 
undertaken at these sites. As part of its RI or FFS, EPA 
conducts a risk assessment for each NPL site to determine if 
an unacceptable risk to human health and the environment 
exists vhich vould require remedial action. In conducting 
risk assessments addressing contaminated groundwater, if more 
than one NPL site has contributed to the groundwater 
contamination, by characterizing the groundwater contamination 
and using this data in the risk assessment, EPA does consider, 
in effect, the cumulative impact of contamination from 
multiple sources. In the event that several CERCLA sites in. 
an area have plumes of groundwater contamination vhich have 
commingled, EPA, if appropriate, can consider a single 
comprehensive groundwater remedy. 

12. COMMENT: A resident questioned the likelihood that 
groundwater remedial Alternative GW-3 would be chosen. 

SPA RESPONSE: Although EPA identified Altemative GW-2 as its 
preferred alternative in the Proposed Plan, the Agency did not 
rule out Alternative GW-3 until the public comment period was 
completed and all comments were reviewed. EPA proposed, and 
8Ubsec[uently selected. Alternative 6W-2 over Alternative GW-3 
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because Alternative GW-3 would require extensive field pilot-
scale studies to assess the feasibility of air sparging/soil 
vapor extraction technology prior to the remedial design 
activities. In addition. Alternative GW-2 will provide 
overall effectiveness proportionate to its cost. It is $1.8 
million less costly than Alternative GW-3, while offering 
comparable or better performance. Alternative GW-2 vill also 
employ a proven, conventional technology as opposed to an 
innovative technology component, air sparging and soil vapor 
extraction, of Altemative GW-3. 

Ouestions Regarding the Project Tine Frame 

13. COKKENT: A resident expressed concem regarding the project's 
progress since the Site was listed onto the NPL. 

SPA RESPONSE: . Depending on the size and complexity of a site, 
the Superfund process generally irequires several years before 
long-term remedial construction activities begin. The 
Circuitron Corporation site was proposed for inclusion on the 
NPL in June 1988 and EPA initiated the first RI/FS at the Site 
in September 1988. In March 1991, EPA signed a Record of 
Decision (ROD) which specified contaminant source-control 
measures, such as excavation of contaminated sediments, vacuum 
extraction of contaminated soils, and building 
decontamination. The remedial design of the source control 

' measures is expected to be completed in late 1994 and 
construction work is expected to begin in the Spring of 1995. 
It is estimated that the design of the groundwater remedy will 
be completed in early 1996 and that construction will begin in 
late 1996. 

Ouestions Regarding Enforcement and Contractor Selection Issues 

14. COMMENT: A resident expressed interest in the Superfund 
process and the determination of Potentially Responsible 
Parties (PRPs) when multiple tenants occupied the property. 

SPA RESPONSE: The section of the Superfund legislation 
pertaining to liability and identification of PRPs is broad 
concerning who is liable for damages. Responsible parties 
include, but are not limited to, operators at the site whose 
activities resulted in the release of hazardous substances, 
the current site owner as well as former owners diiring the 
period when the contamination occurred, transporters of wastes 
to the site, and generators of waste at the site. 
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^^ 15. COMMENT: A resident expressed concern regarding procedures 
^ P : for contractor selection and if a preference is given to local 
^ business people. 

SPA RESPONSE: When utilizing Federal funds, EPA must comply 
with Federal procurement regulations. EPA gives no preference 
for local business people, but rather allows all interested 
parties to bid on the work. Jobs are awarded based upon the 
successful bidder's technical qualifications and the 
competitive price by which the bidder is willing to perform 
the work. On projects conducted by PRPs, bowe »r, the «'RP6 
are not required to follow Federal procurement regulations, 
but must demonstrate that their proposed contractor is 
qualified to perform the work. 

f 
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APPENDIX A 

PROPOSED PLAN 



Superfund Proposed Plan Circuitron Corporation Site 
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i ^ w 
EPA 
Region 2 

East Farmingdale 
Town of BaBylon 

Suffolk County, New York 

July 1994 

PURPOSE OF PROPOSED PLAN 

This Proposed Plan identifies the remedial alternatives 
considered for the second operable unit of the Circuitron 
Corporation Superfund site (the Site) and identifies the 
preferred remedial altemative with the rationale for this 
preference. The second operable unit addresses the 
groundwater contamination at the Site. The Proposed 
Plan was developed by the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) with support from the New 
York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
(NYSDEC). EPA is issuing the Proposed Plan as part of 
its public participation responsibilities under Section 
117(a) ofthe Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation, and Liability Act (CEIRCLA) of 1980, as 
amended, and Section 300.430(f) of the National 
Contingency Plan (NCP). The altematives summarized 
in this Proposed Plan are described in a focused 
feasibility study (FFS) report for this operable unit 
which should be consulted for a more detailed 
description of all of the altematives. 

This Proposed Plan is being provided as a supplement to 
the FFS report to inform the public of EPA's and 
NYSDEC's preferred remedy and to solicit public 
comments pertaining to all the remedial alternatives 
evaluated, as well as the preferred altemative. 

The remedy described in this Proposed Plan is the 
preferred remedv for the Site. Changes to the preferred 
remedy or a change from the preferred remedy to 
another remedy may be made, if public comments or 
additional data indicate that such a change will result in 
a more appropriate solution. The final decision regarding 
the selected remedy wiU be made after EIPA and 
NYSDEC have taken into consideration all comments 
from the public. We are soliciting public comment on all 
the altematives considered in the detailed analysis 
section of the FFS because EPA and NYSDEC may 
select a remedy other than the preferred remedy. 

Copies ofthe FFS report, Proposed Plan, and supporting 
documentation are available in the following repositories: 

Farmingdale Public Libraiy 
Main and Conklin Streets 
Farmingdale, N.Y. 11735 

Department of Environmental Control 
Town of Babylon Annex 
281 Phelps Lane, Room 23 
North Babylon, N.Y. 11703 

United States Environmental Protection Agency 
Emergency and Remedial Response Division 
26 Federal Plaza - Room 2930 
New York, N.Y. 10278 

New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation 

50 Wolf Road 
Albany, N.Y. 12233-7010 

COMMUNITY ROLE IN SELECTION PROCESS 

EPA and NYSDEC rely on public input to ensure that 
the concerns of the community are considered in 
selecting an effective remedy for each Superfund site. To 
this end the FFS report. Proposed Plan, and supporting 
documentation have been made available to the public 
for a public comment period which begins on Jvly 26, 
1994 and concludes on August 24, 1994. 

A public meeting will be held during the comment 
period on August 8, 1994 in the East Farmingdale Fire 
House located at 930 Conklin Street, East Farmingdale, 
N.Y. at 7:00 p.m. to allow EPA to present the 
conclusions of the FFS, to further elaborate on the 
reasons for recommending the preferred remedial 
altemative, and to receive public comments. 

Written and oral comments will be documented in the 
Responsiveness Summary Section of the Record of 

, Decision (ROD), the document which formalizes the 
selection of the remedy. 
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All written comments should be sent to : 

Lorenzo Thantu 
Project Manager 
U.S. Environmental Protection Ageffly 
26 Federal Plaza, Room 2930 
New York, New York, 10278 

Dates to remember: 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

July 26 to August 24.1994 
Public comment period on FFS 
Proposed Plan 

Augusts. 1994 
Public meeting at the 
East Farmingdale Fire House Hall 
930 CJonklin Street 

report 

East Farmingdale. New York 11735 at 7:00 

and 

pm 

saturated portion ofthe Upper Glacial aquifer, with a 
thickness of 50 feet, begins at the water table and 
extends down to 80 feet below grade. The Upper Glacdal 
aquifer is tmderlain by the Magothy Aquifer which is 
approximately 700 feet thick in the vicinity of the Site. 

Circuitron Corporation was incorporated in New York 
State in 1961 and operated a manufacturing fadlity at 
the Site between 19i57 and 1986. Ciroiitron Corporation 
ceased operations and vacated the Site property between 
May and June 1986. During this period, all of the 
ecjuipment of value was removed and the Site was 
abandoned. Circuitron Corporation filed for bankruptcy 
in 1986. The current ofwner of the Site is 82 Milbar 
Blvd., Inc, a New York corporation incorporated in 1968. 
82 MUbar Blvd., Inc filed for bankruptcy in 1987. Both 
cf these bankrupt^ proceedings ended when they were 
dismissed in 1988. 

The Circvdtron Corporation site includes an abandoned 
23,500 square foot building that was used for the 
manufacture of electronic circuit boards. (Refer to 
Figure 1.) Approximately 95% ofthe Site property is 
paved or covered by the building. A small area behind 
the buDding is not paved. The paved area in front of tbe 

SCOPE AND ROLE OF ACTION 

Site remediation activities are sometimes segregated into 
different phases, or operable units, so that remediation 
of different environmental media can proceed separately, 
resulting in an expeditious remediation of tbe entire site. 
EPA has designated two operable units for the 
Circuitron Corporation site. This Proposed Plan 
addresses the groundwater contamination at the Site, 
which EPA has designated as the second operable unit of 
the Site remediation. The remedy for the first operable 
unit, which included source control measures and 
vacuum extraction of contaminated soils, was specified in 
a ROD which EPA issued on March 29,1991. 

SITE BACKGROUND 

The Circiiitron Corporation site is located at 82 Milbar 
Boulevard, East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, New 
York. The Site is situated near tbe border of Nassau and 
Suffolk Counties in central Long Island. Tbe Site 
encompasses approximately 1 acre in an 
industrial/commercial area just east of Route 110 and 
the State University of New York Agricultural and • 
Technical College campus at Farmingdale (SUNY -
Farmingdale). The Site is generally flat and has a slight 
slope up to the southeast of less than 1 percent The Site 
elevation is approximately 85 to 90 feet above mean sea 
level (MSL). 

The S i i e i | ^ ^ i M on the outwash plain of Long Island. 
T b ^ | | ^ p | p p £ | u i f e r , the Upper Glacial, is estimated 
to be 80 feet thick beneath the Site. Depth to the water 
table is approximately 30 feet below grade. The 
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FIGURE 2 - DETAILED SITE PLAN OF THE CIRCUITRON SITE 

building had been used as, a parking lot for the 
employees of Circuitron Corporation. Presentiy, the 
entire Site property is fenced and secured. 

Two leaching pools (LP-5 and LP-6) exist below the 
concrete floor in the plating room inside the building. 
(Refer to Figure 2.) A circular depression in the 
concrete floor towards the front of this room suggests 
the presence of other leaching pools, identified on 
Figure 2, as LP-3 and LP-4. Several leaching pools lie 
beneath the parking lot in the front of the building. One 
of these pools, which is designated as LP-1, is a 
wastewater discharge pool permitted via the New York 
State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) 
program. Two other leaching pools, identified as LP-2 
and LP-7, are located in the northeast corner of the Site. 

Two sanitaiy cesspools, CP-1 and CP-2, were identified 
beneath the parking lot in front of the northwest comer 
of the building. The sanitaiy cesspools were permitted to 
accept sanitary wastes only. However, Suffolk County 
Department of Health Services (SCDHS) analyses 
indicated that the cesspools were used for disposal of 
hazardous materials. A line of interconnected storm 
drains SD-1 through SD-3 exists on the western portion 
of the Site. The storm drains range from 10 feet to 
approximately 13 feet in depth. Presentiy, all on-site 
storm drains discharge on-site into the soils via 
percolation. 

In 1987, EPA initiated an emergency removal of some of 
tbe more than 100 chemical containers and storage 
tanks on site. In 1988, EPA conducted another 
emergeuQ^ cleanup action and removed approximately 20 
waste drums from inside the building, 3 aboveground 
tanks from the rear of the building, the contents of 7 
underground storage tanks, 2 below-surface treatment 
basins, and several leaching lutsins. The cleanup action 
involved consolidating the various wastes, removing the 
tanks located at the rear of the property, and removing 
contaminated debris inside the building. In total, 100 
cubic yards of contaminated soil and debris, 50 drums of 
hazardous liquid, and an additional 2,000 to 3,000 
gallons of tanked hazardous liquids were removed and 
properly disposed of off site. 

A comprehensive first operable unit remedial 
investigation and feasibility study (RI/FS) of the Site 
was initiated by EPA in September 1988 and was 
completed in January 1991. The objectives of this study 
were to define the nature and extent of contaminants in 
the Site's surface and subsurface soils, in the 
groundwater, in sediments in the underground 
structures, and in the abandoned building. Based on the 
results of the RI/FS, EPA determined that suffident 
information was available to select a source control 
remedy, but additional data were required before a 
groundwater remedy could be selected. As a result, EPA 
issued a source control ROD on March 29, 1991 and 



initiated an FFS to obtain the additional data necessaiy 
to selecit a groundwater remedy for the Site. The 1991 
ROD called for (1) the excavation and off-site treatment 
and disposal of the contaminated sediments from the 
leaching pools, cesspools, and storm drains; (2) in situ 
(in-place) vacuum extraction of the contaminated soils 
(This treatment process involves pladng a cover over the 
soil and applying a vacuum, which pulls and collects 
volatile oif^anic compounds (VOCs) out of the spaces 
between soU paitides.); (3) decontamination of metals-
contanoinated dust in the building (Please see 
highlighted note on the last page of the Proposed Plan.); 
and (4) repaving of the entire Site. The remedial design 
for the source control remedy is expected to be 
completed this Fall, followed by the advertisement for 
and award of a construction contract The actual 
construction work is expected to begin in the Spring of 
1995. 

FOCUSED FEASmnJTY STUDY INVESTIGATION 
SUMMARY 

In July 1992, EPA initiated an FFS to supplement the 
groundwater data obtained during the 1988-1991 RI and 
further define the nature and extent of groundwater 
contamination at the Circuitron Corporation site, and to 
identify remedial altematives. The RI conduded that the 
groundwater was contaminated in the shallow aquifer 
underlying the Site. The RI data also indicated the 
potential for presence of upgradient sources for the 
groundwater contamination that was detected in the 
deeper Upper Gladal aquifer and the shallow Magothy 
aquifer, the groundwater contaminant levels that were 
detected in these aquifers upgradient and downgradient 
of the Site were of the same order of magnitude. As a 
result of the RI findings, EPA dedded to undertake an 
FFS to further delineate the horizontal and vertical 
extent of the groundwater contamination in the shallow 
and deep aquifers beneath the Site. 

Activities conducted as part ofthe FFS induded: (1) 
groundwater elevation measurements tind a first round 
of groundwater sampling of 20 existing monitoring wells 
which were installed during the 1988-1991 RI; (2) a 
drive-point groundwater field screening sampling 
program; (3) installation of two confirmatory monitoring 
wells; and (4) a second round of groundwater sampling 
of the existing RI monitoring wells and the two 
confirmatory monitoring wells. The drive point sampling 
program was primarUy a reconnaissance method to 
delineate the highest concentrations of downgradient 
Site-related groundwater contamination, potentially 
targeted for remediation. Figxire 1 shows the 
monitoring well and drive point sample locations. 

The FFS results, in conjunction with the resiUts from 
the earlier RI, confirmed that several on-property 
contamination source ftreas exist at the Site, with 
organic and inorganic contamination evident in the 
groundwater in both the Upper Glacial and Magothy 

aqfuifere. The drive-point data indicate that a 
groundwater contaminant plume attributed to the Site 
exists in the Upper Glacial aquifer extending to an 
approximate depth of 70 feet below grade. The volatile 
organic contaminant levels found in upgradient and 
downgradient samples collected from drive-point 
installations located in the deep Upper Glac^ and 
monitoring wells located in the shallow Magothy 
aquifers were of approximately same order of magnitude, 
and, therefore, indicate that the groundwater 
contamination that has been detected beneath the Upper 
Glacial aquifer, beginning at a depth of approximately 70 
feet below grade, may be attributed to upgradient 
sources. The potential for the presence of upgradient 
sources is also supported by the vertical distribution of 
1,1,1-trichloroethane (1,1,1-TCA), which is considered a 
fingerprint contaminant for the Site and is indicative of 
the vertical extent of groundwater contamination that is 
attributed to the Site. This distribution indicates a zone 
where 1,1,1-TCA was not detected between the heavUy 
contaminated shallow Upper Gladal and the deep Upper 
Glacial. This zone indicates that the Site-related 
contaminant plume in the shallow Upper Glacial aqpiifer 
is separate and distinct from the 1,1,1-TCA-
contaminated groundwater in the deep Upper Glacial 
and shallow Magothy aquifera. 

In the Upper Gladal acjuifer, the groundwater 
contamiiiant plume attributable to the Site contained 
elevated concentrations of both organics and inoiiganics 
which have migrated to approximately 700 feet beyond ^ ^ 
the southern property line ofthe Site. The main organi^^P 
contaminants were 1,1,1-TCA and 1,1-dichloroethene 
(1,1-DCE) and the main inorganic contaminants were 
copper and chromium. The Site-related groundwater 
contaminant plume has a width of about 600 feet and 
extends vertically into the shallow portion (upper 40 
saturated feet) of the Upper Gladal aquifer. 

Elevated concentrations of primarUy organic 
contaminants were also present in the deeper portion of 
the Upper Gladal aquifer and the shallow portion ofthe 
Magothy acjidfer, both upgradient and downgradient of 
the Site property. 

The two rounds of groundwater VOC sampling results 
indicated elevated concentrations of several organic 
contaminants. The VOCs with the highest 
concentrations induded: 1,1-DCE (58 parts per billion 
(ppb) at MW-6D), 1,1-dichloroethane (1,1-DCA) (52 ppb 
at MW-13), 1,1,1-TCA (5800 ppb at MW-4S), 
trichloroethene (TCE) (82 ppb at MW-ID), and 
tetrachloroethene (PCE) (63 ppb at MW-4D). These 
concentrations exceed the New York State Drinking 
Water Standard of 5 ppb, which has been promulgated 
individually for each of these five VOCs. 

For inorganic compoiinds, the first round of , 
groundwater inorganic sampling results indicated 
elevated concentrations of arsenic, barium, chromium, 
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copper, iron, lead and manganese. In the second round, 
only chromium, copper, iron, lead and manganese were 
reported in elevated concentrations. Of these compounds, 
it is believed that only arsenic, copper, lead cmd 
chromium are assodated with past Site-related 
industrial process operations. These four inorganic 
compounds were also reported in elevated concentrations 
in Site soils and sediments during the RI. These four 
inorganic compounds were detected at elevated 
concentrations (numbere in parentheses denote 
maximum concentrations) in the groundwater samples 
collected during the two rounds of groundwater 
sampling: arsenic f 74 ppb at MW-2S), chromium (788 
ppb at MW-7S), copper (14,600 ppb at MW-2S), and lead 
(55 ppb at MW-9). These concentrations exceed their 
respective New York State Drinking Water Standards of 
25 ppb for tu-senic 50 ppb for chromium, 200 ppb for 
copper, and 25 ppb for lead. The 55 ppb lead 
concentration also exceeds EPA's recommended drinking 
water action level of 15 ppb for lead. 

SUMMARY OF SITE RISKS 

Based upon the results of the FFS, a baseline risk 
assessment was conducted to estimate the risks 
associated with current and future site conditions. The 
baseline risk assessment estimates the human health 
and ecological risk which could result from the 
contamination at the site, if no remedial action were 
taken. 

Human HetJth Risk Assessment 

A four-step process is utilized for assessing site-related 
human health risks for a reasonable maximum exposure 
scenario: Hazard Identification-identi&es the 
contaminants of concem at the site based on several 
factors such as toxidty, frequency of occurrence, and 
concentration. E3q>osure A5se55menr~estimates the 
magnitude of actual and/or potential human exposures, 
the frequency and duration of these exposures, and the 
pathways (e.g., ingesting contaminated well-water) by 
which humans are potentially exposed. Toxicity 
Assessmenr-determines the types of adverae health 
effects assodated with chemictd exposures, and the 
relationship between magnitude of exposure (dose) and 
severity of adveree effects (response). Risk 
CharvjcterizationsMmvcisiizes and combines outputs of 
the exposure and toxidty assessments to provide a 
quantitative assessment of site-related risks. 

The baseline risk assessment began with selecting 
contaminants of concem which would be representative 
of site risks. A total of 24 organic and inorganic 
compounds were identified as the contaminants of 
concern. The organic contaminants of concern were 
acetone, 2-butanone, chlorobenzene, chloroform, 1,1-
DCA, 1,1-DCE, ds-l,2-DCE, PCE, toluene, 1,1,1-TCA, 
1,1,2-TCA, and TCE. The inorganic contaminants of 
concern were aluminum, araenic, barium, beryllium. 

chromium, copper, lead, manganese, nickel, sUver, 
vanadium, and zinc. Of these 24 contaminants, 
chloroform, 1,1-DCA, 1,1-DCE, PCE, 1,1,2-TCA, TCE, 
araenic, beryllium, chromium, lead, and nickel are 
dassified by EPA as cardnogens; the rest are all 
considered to be noncardnogens. However, becaiise 
chromium and nickel are considered cardnogens 
through the inhalation exposure route only and metals 
are not of concem through the inhalation route for the 
groundwater pathway, chromium and nickel were not 
evaltiated as cardnogens in the risk assessment 

The baseline risk assessment evaluated the health effects 
which could result from exposure to contamination as a 
result of contact with contaminants in the upper 40 feet 
of the saturated aquifer beneath Site. Grounchvater 
underlying the Site in the Upper Glacial aquifer is not 
currentiy used for household purposes. The residents in 
the area are on public water supply from supply wells in 
the deeper Magothy aquifer. On this basis, no receptore 
were evaluated under current-use conditions in the risk 
assessment The baseline risk assessmeiit evaluated the 
health effects whic:h could potentially result fi:t)m 
ingestion of groundwater and noningestion uses of 
groundwater (e.g., showering, bathing, and cooking) I^ 
future residents (chUd and adidt), as this is the most 
conservative exposure scenario. An assumption was 
made that the Site and the neighboring areas will be 
developed for residential use in the future, and the 
groundwater fitim the upper 40 feet of the saturated 
aquifer would be used for household purposes. 

Current EPA guidelines for acceptable health risks at 
Superfund sites are an individual lifetime excess 
cardnogenic risk in the range of 10"* to 10"̂  (e.g., a one-
in-ten-thousand to a one-in-a-million excess cancer risk) 
and a maximum health Hazard Index (HI), which 
reflects noncardnogenic effects for a human receptor, 
equal to 1.0. Aa HI greater than 1.0 indicates a potential 
for noncardnogenic health effects. 

The resiUts of the baseline risk assessment indicate that 
the contaminants in the upper 40 feet of the saturated 
aquifer at the site pose an unacceptable risk to human 
health. The total excess lifetime cancer risk for the ^ 
future resident (chUd and adult combined) was 
calculated to be 1.1 x 10"̂  (i.e., approximately 1 in 1,000). 
The minority of the total cardnogenic risk was 
contributed by the ingestion of groundwater. Arsenic 
and 1,1-DCE were primarUy responsible for cardnogenic 
risk. The cardnogenic risk for araenic was 9 x 10~̂  
through ingestion of groundwater. The cardnogenic risik 
for 1,1-DCE was 1.9 x 10"*, primarily through 
noningestion uses of groundwater. These results indicate 
significant potential cardnogenic risk to the future 
resident through the groundwater pathway for the 
reasonable maximum exposure scenario. 

Noncarcinogenic risks were evaluated separately for the 
future chUd and adult residents. For the future chUd 
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resident the total HI for health risks posed by exposure 
to groundwater was 56. More than 99% of the total HI 
was contributed by the ingestion of groundwater. 
Copper, manganese, and araenic contributed most 
significantiy to the total HI. The His for copper, 
manganese, and araenic were 25, 18, and 10 respectively, 
through ingestion of groundwater. For the future adult 
the total HI for health risks posed by exposure to 
groundwater was 24. More than 99% of this HI was 
contributed by ingestion of groundwater. Copper, 
manganese, and arsenic contributed most significantiy to 
the total HI. The His for copper, manganese, and arsenic 
were 11, 7.8, and 4.3 respectively. These results indicate 
a potential for adverse noncarcinogenic health effects to 
the future chUd and adult residents from exposure to 
groundwater for the reasonable maximum exposure 
scenario. 

In summaiy, the human health risk assessment 
indicated that the contaminants in the upper 40 feet of 
the saturated groundwater aquifer at the Site pose an 
elevated risk to human health under the future 
residential use scenario. In addition, as noted above, 
numerous organic and inorganic contaminants are also 
present in the shallow Upper Glacial acjuifer at levels 
which exceed the New York State Drinking Water 
Standards. Although the shallow Upper Gladal aquifer is 
generally no longer used for public water supply in the 
area, remediation is warranted to protect the underlying 
Magothy aquifer from contamination present in the 
Upper Gladal aqpiifer. 

Ecological Risk Assessment 

The potential exposure routes of Site contamination to 
terrestrial wUdlife were considered. Since 95% of the 
Circuitron Corporation site is paved or covered by a 
buUding and the Site is situated in a densely populated 
industrial/commerdal area, there is littie, if any, 
potential for exposure to contaminated soUs or 
groundwater on-site, or for wUdlife to be present within 
the general vidnity of the Site. As a result EPA 
conduded that conducting a detaUed ecological risk 
assessment was not warranted. 

REMEDIAL ACTION OBJECTIVES 

Remedial action objectives are specific goals to protect 
human health and the environment. These objectives are 
based on avaUable information and standards such as 
applicable or relevant and appropriate requirements 
(ARARs) and risk-based levels established in the risk 
assessment. 

Orgaiuc and inorganic contamination has been detected 
in concentrations above ARARs in groundwater at the 
Site. Therefore, the foUowing remedial action objectives 
have been established for groundwater 

0 prevent potential future ingestion of Site-related 
contaminated groundwater, 

0 restore the (quality of tbe groundwater 
contaminated from the Site-related activities to 
levels consistent with the State and Federal 
drinking water and groundwater c|uality 
standards; and 

0 mitigate the off-site migration of the Site-related 
contaminated groundwater. 

SUMMARY OF REMEDIAL ALT ^RNATIVES 

CERCLA reciuires that each selected site remedy be 
protective of human health and the environment be 
cost-effective, comply with other statutoiy laws and 
utilize permanent solutions and altemative treatment 
technologies and resource recoveiy altematives to the 
maximum extent practicable. In addition, the statute 
indudes a preference for the use of treatment as a 
prindpal element for the reduction of toxidty, mobility, 
or volume of the hazardous substances. 

As described below, the FFS report evaluated in detaU 
three remedial altematives for addressing the 
groundwater contamination at the Site. As used in the 
foUowing text "time to implement" means the period of 
time needed for construction of the altemative. It does 
not indude the time required for remedial design 
activities or procurement of contractor services, which 
are estimated to take up to 2 yeara. The time to achieve^ 
deanup goals reflects the number of yeara which the 
treatment ^stem must operate in order to achieve State 
and Federal drinking water and groundwater quality 
standards in the shallow Upper Gladal aqvdfer. This 
timeframe assumes that the souree control remedial 
action for the first operable unit wiU be completed prior 
to the implementation of the groundwater remedy. 

These altematives are: 

Altemative GW-1; No Action 

Capital Cost: $5,000 
Operation and Maintenance (O&M) Cost: $0 
Present Worth cost': $5,000 
Time to Implement: Immediately 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: N/A 

* - Present Worth Costs for aU altematives were 
detennined by compounding the annual O&M costs by 
8% over the number of yeara of operation. 

The "No Action" Altemative GW-1 is recpiired by the 
NCP to provide a baseline to which all other altematives 
may be compared. Under the "No Action" Altemative 
GW-1, no remedial adions would bo implemented. 
However, institutional controls, deed and Site 
restrictions, would need to be imposed on the Site in 

5Mt®t 



order to prevent the use of the groundwater from the 
Upper Glacial aquifer. 

Under Altemative GW-1, the groundwater contaminants 
woiUd continue to migrate into deeper portions of the 
Upper Gladal aquifer as weU as into the Magothy 
aquifer. Because Altemative GW-1 wo\ild not involve 
groundwater remediation and would leave contaminants 
in the groundwater, the Site would have to be reviewed 
eveiy five yeara per CERCLA requirements. These five-
year reviews would indude the reassessment of human 
health and env'.x>nmental risk due to the gr(>undwater 
contaminants. 

Altemative GW-2i nmundwater Pumping. 
Treatment Using Aeration. Coagulation. 
Flocculation and Sedimentation/Air 
Stripping/Granular Activated Carbon/ 
Reinfection using an Infiltration Gallery 

Capital Cost: 
O&M/yr Cost: 
Present worth: 
Time to Implement: 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: 

$1,963,000 
$675,000 
$6,492,000 
1 Year 
10 yeara 

Altemative GW-2 indudes the instaUation of an on-site 
groundwater treatment Eystem. The groundwater 
treatment system would involve fiow equalization, 
aeration, pH adjustment clarification, filtration, and air 
stripping coupled to liqfuid and vapor phase carbon for 
the removal of VOCs. The vapor phase carbon units 
would be designed to be regenerabl'i. The filter cake or 
the sludge generated by the metals treatment stage 
(coagulation, flocculation and sedimentation) of the 
groundwater treatment system woiUd be disposed of off-
site as a hazardous waste. The groundwater treatment 
system would be designed to hancUe flows up to 150 
gaUons per minute (gpm) (incorporating an excess of 15 
gpm) in order to accommodate variability in future 
pumping requirements. 

Three eight-inch recoveiy weUs would be instaUed to the 
south of the Site. Two of the three recoveiy weUs would 
be located dosest to the Site and would recover the most 
contaminated groundwater and provide the hydraulic 
control of the downgradient end of the plume to the Site. 
The third recoveiy weU would be located at the 
farthennost downgradient extent ofthe plume. The 
weUs would be screened across the top 40 feet of the 
shaUow Upper Glacial aquifer (approximately 70 feet 
below grade). Approximately 2,000 feet of buried piping 
would be instaUed to connect the recovery weUs to the 
on-site groundwater treatment system. The extracted 
groundwater would be treated to State and Federal 
drinking water and groundwater quality standards and 
reinjected by means of an infiltration gaUeiy located 
along the northem boundary of the Site on MUbar 
Boulevard. 
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Residual waste from the treatment process such as 
sludges would be disposed of off site in accordance with 
applicable ARARs; carbon would be handled similarly or 
regenerated. 

Altemative GW-3 - Air Sparging/Soil Vapor 
Extraction/Limited Groundwater Pumping for 
Hydraulic Containment/Groundwater Treatment 
using Aeration. Coagulation. Flocculation and 
Sedimentation/Air Stripping/Granular Activated 
Carbon/Reiniection using an Infiltration Gallery 

Capital Cost 
O&M/yr Cost 
Present Worth: 
Time to Implement 
Time to Achieve Cleanup Goals: 

$2,677,000 
$1,075,000 
$8,274,000 
lYear 
7 Yeara 

Altemative GW-3 indudes the installation of two m«jor 
treatment components, an air sparging and soU vapor 
extraction system and a groundwater pump and treat 
system. 

The air sparging and soU vapor extraction system would 
address the remediation of on-Site and off-Site VOC 
contamination in the groundwater in the shallow Upper 
Gladal aquifer. Approximately 20 two-inch air sparging 
wells f̂fovid be instaUed; the locations for these wells 
would be determined based on pUot-plant testing to be 
conducted prior to Remedial Design activities. The air 
sparging weUs would be screened at a depth of 
approximately 70 feet below grade. Approximately 15 
two-inch vacuum extraction wells would be instaUed at 
locations also to be determined based on pUot-plant 
testing. The vacuum extraction weUs woiUd be screened 
from approximately 10-25 feet below grade. 

The design of the on-site groundwater treatment system 
would be simUar to that of Alternative GW-2, except 
that the system woxild be capable of handling flows up to 
75 gpm, instead of 150 gpm. An eight-inch recovery weU 
would be installed at the leading (downgradient) edge of 
the plume. The weU would be screened across the upper 
40 feet of the shaUow Upper Gladal aquifer 
(approximately 70 feet below grade) and would provide 
for hydrauUc containment of the farthest downgradient 
extent of the plurbe attributable to the Site. 

Approximately 5,000 feet of buried trenching/piping 
would be required to connect the air ii^'ection weUs to 
the air deUveiy system, the vacuum extraction weUs to 
the vacuum extraction system, the groundwater recoveiy 
weU to the groundwater treatment system, and the 
ii^ection gaUeiy. 

Residual waste from the treatment process such as 
sludges would be disposed of off site in accordance with 
applicable ARARs; carbon would be handled simUarly or 
regenerated. 
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EVALUATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

During the detaUed evaliiation of remedial altematives, 
each altemative is assessed against nine evaluation 
criteria, namely, overall protection of human health and 
the environment compliance with ARARs; long-term 
effectiveness and permanence; reduction of toxidty, 
mobility, or volume; short-term effectiveness; 
implementability; cost; and conununity and state 
acceptance. 

The evaluation criteria are noted below and explained 
below. 

o Overall protection of human health and the 
environment addresses whether or not a remedy 
provides adecpiate protection and describes how 
risks posed through each exposure pathway 
(based on a reasonable maximum exposure 
scenario) are eUminated, reduced, or controUed 
through treatment engineering controls, or 
institutional controls. 

0 CompUance with applicable or relevant and 
appropriate requirements (ARARs) addresses 
whether or not a remedy would meet aU of the 
applicable or relevant and appropriate 
requirements of other Federal and State 
environmental statutes and requirements or 
provide grounds for invoking a waiver. 

o Long-term effectiveness and permanence refera 
to the ability of a remedy to maintain reliable 
protection of human health and the environment 
over time, once deanup goals have been met. It 
also addresses the magnitude and effectiveness 
of the measures that may be required to manage 
the risk posed by treatment residuals and/or 
untreated wastes. 

0 Reduction of toxicitv. mobilitv. or volume 
through treatment is the antidpated 
performance of the treatment technologies, with 
respect to these parametera, a remedy may 
employ. 

0 Short-term effectiveness addresses the period of 
time needed to achieve protection and any ad­
verae impacts on human health and the 
environment that may be posed during the 
construction and implementation period until 

. deanup goals are achieved. 

0 ImplementabUity is the technical and 
administrative feasibiUty of a remedy, induding 
the avaUabiUty of materials and services needed 
to implement a particular option. 

0 Cost indudes estimated capital and operation 
and maintenance costs, and net present worth ^ 
costs. 

o State acceptance indicates whether, based on its 
review of the FFS and Proposed Plan, the State 
concura with, opposes, or has no comment on 
the selected remedy at the present time. 

0 Community acceptance wiU be assessed in the 
Record of Decision (ROD) and refera to the 
pubUc's general response to the altematives 
Aet ribed in the Proposed Plan and the FFS 
report 

A comparative analysis of these altematives based upon 
the evaluation criteria noted above foUows. 

0 OveraU Protection of Human Health and the 
Environment 

Altematives GW-2 and GW-3 would provide effective 
overaU protection of human health and tbe environment 
as they would prevent the further degradation of the 
groundwater ĉ pudity in the Upper Glacial and Magothy 
aqfuifera. These altematives would reduce inorganic and 
organic groundwater contaminant levels and restore 
groundwater quaUty to State and Federal drinking water 
and groundwater quaUty standards. Altemative GW-1, 
which offera no groundwater treatment would not be 
protective of human health and the environment 

0 Compliance with ARARs 

Altemative GW-1 wouldnot comply with ARARs 
because the volatile organic and metal contamination 
would remain in the groundwater in the shaUow Upper 
Gladal aquifer. Altematives GW-2 and GW-3 would 
comply with aU ARARs. 

0 Long-Term Effectiveness and Permanence 

Both Altematives GW-2 and GW-3 would be effective 
over the long term and permanent in protecting human 
health and the environment Altemative GW-1, which 
provides no treatment would be neither effective nor 
permanent in protecting human health and the 
environment. 

0 Reduction in Toxicitv. Mobilitv. or Volume 
through Treatment 

Both Altematives GW-2 and GW-3 would reduce the 
mobUity and toxidty of groundwater to the same degree 
by treatment of the VOCs and inorganic contaminants 
present in the groundwater in the shaUow Upper Glacial 
aquifer. In addition, as the groundwater contaminants ^ ^ 
are removed, the volume of groundwater with ^ r 
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contaminant concentrations remaining above the New 
York State Drinking Water Standards would decrease. 
Altemative GW-1, which offera no treatment of the 
contaminated groundwater, would not reduce toxidty, 
mobiUty, or volume of the groundwater contamination. 

0 Short-Term Effectiveness 

Altematives GW-2 and GW-3 in the short term wiU halt 
the spread of contaminants in the shaUow Upper Glacial 
a([uifer. These altematives wiU also retard the migration 
of the contaminants into the deeper Upper Glacial and 
Magothy aquifera. Altemative GW-2 would provide more 
effective hydrauUc containment of the groundwater 
contaminant plume than Altemative GW-3 because the 
groundwater extraction/treatment system for Altemative 
GW-2 would be designed to handle flows twice those of 
Altemative GW-3. Altemative GW-1 provides no 
treatment of groundwater and is not considered to be 
effective in the short term because the contaminants wiU 
remain in the contaminated groundwater in the shaUow 
Upper Gladal aquifer. 

In terms of adverse impacts that may be posed on 
human health and the environment during the 
construction and implementation period, there is a 
potential for short-term health ri^ for Alternatives 
GW-2 and GW-3 which would be typicaUy associated 
with construction activity and worker safety. A health 
and safety plan, however, would be prepared to address 
and minimize risks to the Site workera. The short-term 
health risks would be greater for Altemative GW-3 than 
for Alternative GW-2, as Altemative GW-3 employs an 
additional treatment component (air sparging and soU 
vapor extraction) and as a result would require more 
trenching/piping activities. Altemative GW-2 would 
require approximately 2,000 feet of buried 
trenching/piping connecting the recoveiy weUs to the 
on-site groundwater treatment ^stem. Altemative GW-3 
would require approximately 5,000 feet of buried 
trenching/piping to connect the air ii^ection weUs to the 
air deUvery system, the vacuum extraction weUs to the 
vacuum extraction ^stem, the groundwater recoveiy 
weU to the groundwater treatment system and the 
injection gaUeiy. Since it is envisioned that contaminated 
source areas and soils would be remecUated before 
groundwater treatment b initiated, risks associated with 
exposure to these contaminated media are expected to be 
minimal. As an added safety measure, engineering 
controls such as air monitoring and other measures 
would be employed (e.g., restricting the Site to 
authorized peraonnel only) to ensure the safety of on-site 
workera and off-site receptore. Implementation of 
Alternative GW-1 would not pose apy construction-
related short-term health risks, "as it is a "No Action" 
alternative. 

0 ImplementabiUtv 

Altemative GW-1 would be the most readily 
implementable as it is a "No Action" altemative, foUowed 
by Altemative GW-2 and then Altemative GW-3. 
Altemative GW-2 would involve conventional 
technologies with proven reliability. Altemative GW-3, 
however, would involve the use of an innovative 
technology (i.e., air sparging/soU vapor extraction), 
which may make it less reliable than Altemative GW-2, 
because AJtemative GW-3 has been used less freqpientiy 
at Superfund sites similar to the Cirouitron Ck)rporation 
site 

o Cost 

Altemative GW-1 would have the lowest asscxaated cost 
as it is a "No Action" altemative, followed by Altemative 
GW-2 and then Altemative GW-3. The oiify cost for the 
implementation of Altemative GW-1 would be the 
capital cost of $5,000, which is for deed and Site 
restrictions to prevent the use of the groundwater from 
the Upper Glacial acpiifer. There would be no O&M 
costs for Altemative GW-1, so the total present worth 
cost would be $5,000. Altemative GW-2 would have a 
capital cost of about $1,963,000 and O&M cost of 
$675,000 per year. The total present worth cost for 
Altemative GW-2 would be $6,492,000. Altemative GW-
3 would have a capital cost of $2,677,000, O&M cost of 
$1,075,000 per year, and total present worth cost of 
$8,274,000. The higher costs for Altemative GW-3 are 
assodated with air sparging and soU vapor extraction. 

0 State Acceptance 

NYSDEC concura with the preferred altemative. 

0 Community Acceptance 

Community acceptance of the preferred altemative wiU 
be assessed in the ROD foUowing a review of the pubUc 
comments received on the FFS report and the Proposed 
Plan. 

RATIONALE FOR PREFERRED ALTERNATIVE 

Based upon an evaluation of the various alternatives, 
EPA and NYSDEC recommend Altemative GW-2 as the 
preferred altemative for the remediation of 
contaminated groundwater in the Upper Gladal aquifer. 
Altemative GW-2 would address the contamination 
attributed to the Circuitron Corporation site by 
groundwater pumping and treatment using aeration, 
coagulation, flocculation and secUmentation, foUowed by 
air stripping, granulated activated carbon and 
groundwater reinjection. Alternative GW-2 would 
provide a more cost-effective remecUation of the 
groundwater than Altemative GW-3. 
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The preferred altemative would be protective of human 
healtii and the environment would comply with Federal 
and State requirements that are legaUy appUcable or 
relevant and appropriate to the remedial action, and 
would be cost-effective. This remedy would utilize 
permanent solutions and altemative treatment 
technologies to the maximum extent practicable, and 
would satisfy the statutoiy preference for remedies that 
employ treatment that reduces toxidty, mobiUty or 
volume as a prindpal element 

EPA has discussed the upgradient groundwater-
contamination issue with the NYSDEC and the SCDHS 
and has proposed that if the State or the County 
identifies sites which may represent potential sources of 
upgradient groundwater contamination, EPA would 
conduct PreUminaiy Assessments and Site Investigations 
of these sites, to determine if they qualify for indusion 
on the National Priorities List and subsequent 
remediation under the Superfund program. 

NOTE: At the time that the 1991 ROD was issued for 
the first operable unit of the Cireuitron 
Corporation site, EPA and the NYSDEC 
envisioned decontaminating the buUding located 
on the Site property, to aUow for unrestricted 
future use of the building. During the past few 
years, however, the buUding has deteriorated 
and currentiy poses potential safety Iiazards. 
EPA and the NYSDEC are taking the 
opportunity in accordance with CERCLA 
Section 117(c), to inform the pubUc of the 
agendes' decision to demolish the buUcUng and 
dispose of tbe buUcUng debris off site at an 
appropriate faciUty. In considering thiis new 
information, EPA beUeves that the remedy 
selected in the 1991 ROD remains protective of 
human health and the environment compUes 
with Federal and State requirements that are 
legaUy appUcable or relevant and appropriate to 
this remedial action, and is cost-effective. 
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APPENDIX B 

PUBLIC NOTICES 



THE UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL 
; . : " PR^oTi;c?rioN,AGENCY,r: :: 

•• • • V---••-•^-~'Amiburibes''>^6i*'jr'•#> 5̂̂ ^ 
PROPOSED REMEDIAL ALTEIUJATIVES 

• ^^..^^;•-:.>*>^i^^=*fo^ t h e "0.v;f-^'-'T'"f''^i •>;.-' 
, ' CIRCUITRON CORPORAHbN SITE 
• VILLAGE OF EAST FARMINGbALE,' 
; s?^suFFOLK (bquNTir, NEWTORK^*-
The U.S.^Enyironmental Protection, Agency 
j(EPA) recently oompleted a Focused .Feasibility 
.Study '(FFS) that] eyalukted options 'for' clean­
ing iip thereontamiiiaied "groundwater i t the 
'Circuitron Superfimd site,'located in the VU-
:lage of East Farmingdale, Suffolk County, New 
(York.,Based.pnthis'staiiy, EFAlias'sdected a 
I preferred remedy for kite deaniip.'Before'^selec-
'tid'n of final remed^'EPA '-̂ nll obodder^mititen 
and oral comments^MI, all pj^.the'proposed 
remedial alternatives'through August 24, 
EPA will hold an informatibnal public meeting 
on August 8, 1994, at 7:00 p.m., at the East 
Farmingdale Fire House Hall,-930 Conklin 
Street, East Farmingdale, New York, to dis­
cuss the results of the Ff^ and tiie,,preferred 
remedialalteriiative. • \.^,,.,;^.". .̂ ji>.' t 
Tlie FFS considered three options for'deaning 
up containination in the groundwater, which is 
attributed to the Circuitron Corporation site, 
to levels which are protective of public health 
and the environment.-; • --rv ;;»i«:.>-- •. I 
The alternatives'as evaluated for cleaning up' 
groundwater contamination are: *?,̂ »'.:!~ĵ -i-• 
-AlternaitiveNo. 1: No:Action. "••'•-'^=^--; V 
- Alternative No. 2: Groundwater Pumping, 
Treatment (Using Precipitation,'Air Stripping 
and Carbon'Adsorption), and Reii^jection of 
TVeatedGroimdwater.fi ~ ""if ."^ :' 
- Alternative No^ 8:^Air Sparging and S )il 
Vapor EztractiqMTroundwater Treatment 
(Using Preapitaitib?, Air Stripping: and Carbon 
Adsorption),' and ^Reinjection of Treated 
Groundwater'^';'.t;^ ' '••'"'"'yyf^^y'i.y^y--. . 
EPA's preferred remedial alteniative is Alter­
native No. 2: Groundwater Puih^iog,'Toting 
(Using Precipitation, Air Strippii^ and C ^ o n 
AdBorptidn), anH 1ieiiiue"'ctioii.yf?lteated 
Groundwater .'^•^''']yy'iy^yyyy/?y.:.y 
DetaUedJjifornia'tion on these iJternatives is 
availabirfor~puT)Uc"i«view:at"the "following 
information'repositories established for the 
Circuibron Corporation site:." j;j"; >;.•;•;, ; 

v r ^.Farmingdale Public'iUbraiy " " 
•" '""JMain&'ConklinStreets "'^'' 

-''^J:#Faiming<lale','NewYoiaril736 W i!'. .. 

C^ Department of Environmental Control 
' : f^ ; ' ' r 281 Phelps Lane; Raom 23: T " 

^^'SSrSTbwaraf Babylon Amix>l- ' i - ^ 
- " i r . - . North Babylon, NY 11703 -, 
- . ^ ,; f...•,,(516)433-7640 ; , ^y , ' - ,] 

Written'com'ments"dh th'e pro'po^d alterna­
tives should be sent to:"?'! •;! -^^ rpp^- ' :• • 
y y -.':-<•;'.tVfvv.Loreha) Thantu. :tf;;q ,-r.-.. f . 

EPA Remedial Project Manager 
US Environmental Protection Agency, Region 2 

•26 Federal Plaza-Room2930 
New York, New York 10278 

Comments must be submitted to the above 
address postmarked on or before August 24, 
1994. 

a'5/94-lT-#5345-FARM 

Affidavit of Publication 

County of Nassau 
State of New York, 

SS 

Valerie de Roche' , being duly sworn, dcposis 
and says that she is the principal Clerk of the Publisher of 

The Farmingdale Observer 

a weekly newspaper published at Mineola , , 

in the county of Nassau, in the State of New York, and that a 
notice, a printed copy of which is hereunto annexed, has been 
published in said newspapers once in each week for 

One weeks, viz: 

August 5, 199A 

l/A H r u . rlTPcch? 
Sworn to me this 

of August 

5th day 

19_2A_ 

X~~^i_^L ^ 6 ' h 
•T~s, . / -—y--^ c . - />--

/ 
Notary^ Public in and for Nassau County. 

ELIZABETH L. BOECKE 
Notary Public, State of New York 

No.'30-4505506 
Qualified in Nassau County 

Commission Expires Jan. 31, 1996 

http://TVeatedGroimdwater.fi
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T H E U N I T E D S T A T E S 
E N V I R O N M E N T A L P R O T E C T I O N 

AGENCY 
Announces 

P R O P O S E D R E M E D I A L 
ALTERNATIVES 

for the 
CIRCUITRON CORPORATION SITF. 

VILLAGE OF EAST FARMINGDALE, 
SUFFOLK COUNTY, NEW YORK 

The U.S. Enironmenfal Protection 
Agency (EPA) recently completed a 
Focused Feasibility Study (FFS) that 
evaluated options for cleaning up the 
contaminated groundwater at the 
Circuitron superfund site, located in the 
Village of East Farmingdale, Suffolk 
County, New York. Based on this study, 
EPA has selected a preferred remedy 
for site cleanup. Before selection of final 
remedy, EPA will consider written and 
oral comments on all of the proposed 
remedial alternatives through August 24, 
1994. 
EPA will hold an informational public 
meeting on August B, 1994. at 7:00 
p.m., at the East Farmingdale Fire 
House Hall,. 930 Conklin Street, East 
Farrr,;ngda!o, New York, tc discuss the 
results of the FFS, and the preferred 
remedial alternative. 
The FFS considered three options for 
cleaning up contamination in the 
groundwater, which is attributed to the 
Circuitron Corporation site, to levels 
which are protective of public health and 
the environment. 
The alternatives as evaluated for 
cleaning up groundwater contamination 
are: 
- Alternative No. 1: No Action. 
- Alternative No. 2: Groundwater 
P u m p i n g , T r e a t m e n t ( U s i n g 
Precipitation, Air Stripping and Carbon 
Adsorption), and Reinjection of Treated 
Groundwater. 
• Alternative No. 3: Air Sparging and Soil 
V a p o r E x t r a c t i o n / G r o u n d w a t e r 
Treatment (Using Precipitation, Air 
Stnpping and Carbon Adsorption), and 
Reinjection of Treated Groundwater. 
EPA's preferred remedial alternative is 
A l te rna t i ve No. 2: G roundwa te r 
P u m p i n g , T r e a t m e n t ( U s i n g 
Precipitation, Air Stripping and Carbon 
Adsorption), and Reinjection of Treated 
Groundwater. 
D e t a i l e d i n f o r m a t i o n on t h e s e 
alternatives is available for public review 
at the following informaton repositories 
e s t a b l i s h e d for t he C i r c u i t r o n 
Corporation site: 
Farmingdale Public Library 
Wain & Conklin Streets 
Farmingdale, New York 11735 
(516)249-9090 
Department of Environmental Control 
281 Phelps Lane, Room 23 
Town of Babylon Annex 
North Babylon. NY 11703 
(516)422-7640 
Written comments on the proposed 
alternatives should be sent to: 

Lorenzo Thantu 
EPA Remedial Project fvlanager 

US Environmental Protection Agency, 
Region 2 

25 Federal Plaza - Room 2930 
New York, New York 10278 

Comments must be subinitted to the 
above address postmarked on or before 
August 24, 1994. 
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AUGUST 8, 1994 PUBLIC MEETING ATTENDANCE SHEET 
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CIRCUITRON CORP. SUPERFUND SITE 
PUBUC MEETING - 8/8/94 

SIGN-IN SHEET 

PLEASE BE SURE TO PRINT YOUR NAME AND FULL ADDRESS 
CLEARLY, SO THAT WE CAN ADF TO YOU OUR MAILING UST. 
THANKS. 

NAME ADDRESS 
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